DEUTSCHE STRATEGIC MUNICIPAL INCOME TRUST Form N-CSR February 07, 2018 UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20549

FORM N-CSR

Investment Company Act file number: 811-05767

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in Charter)

345 Park Avenue

New York, NY 10154-0004

(Address of Principal Executive Offices) (Zip Code)

Registrant's Telephone Number, including Area Code: (212) 250-3220

Paul Schubert

345 Park Avenue

New York, NY 10154-0004

(Name and Address of Agent for Service)

Date of fiscal year end: 11/30/2017

Date of reporting period: 11/30/2017

ITEM 1. REPORT TO STOCKHOLDERS

November 30, 2017

Annual Report

to Shareholders

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Ticker Symbol: KSM

Contents

| 3 | Portfolio Management Review |
|-----------|--|
| 8 | Performance Summary |
| 10 | Portfolio Summary |
| 12 | Investment Portfolio |
| 31 | Statement of Assets and Liabilities |
| 32 | Statement of Operations |
| 33 | Statement of Cash Flows |
| 34 | Statements of Changes in Net Assets |
| 35 | Financial Highlights |
| 37 | Notes to Financial Statements |
| 47 | Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm |
| 48 | <u>Tax Information</u> |
| 49 | Shareholder Meeting Results |
| 50 | Dividend Reinvestment and Cash Purchase Plan |
| 53 | Advisory Agreement Board Considerations and Fee Evaluation |
| 57 | Board Members and Officers |
| 62 | Additional Information |
| | |

The fund s investment objective is to provide a high level of current income exempt from federal income tax.

Closed-end funds, unlike open-end funds, are not continuously offered. There is a one time public offering and once issued, shares of closed-end funds are sold in the open market through a stock exchange. Shares of closed-end funds frequently trade at a discount to net asset value. The price of the fund s shares is determined by a number of factors, several of which are beyond the control of the fund. Therefore, the fund cannot predict whether its shares will trade at, below or above net asset value.

Bond investments are subject to interest-rate, credit, liquidity and market risks to varying degrees. When interest rates rise, bond prices generally fall. Credit risk refers to the ability of an issuer to make timely payments of principal and interest. Investing in derivatives entails special risks relating to liquidity, leverage and credit that may reduce returns and/or increase volatility. Leverage results in additional risks and can magnify the effect of any gains or losses. Although the fund seeks income that is exempt from federal income taxes, a portion of the fund s distributions may be subject to federal, state and local taxes, including the alternative minimum tax.

Deutsche Asset Management represents the asset management activities conducted by Deutsche Bank AG or any of its subsidiaries.

NOT FDIC/NCUA INSURED NO BANK GUARANTEE MAY LOSE VALUE NOT A DEPOSIT NOT INSURED BY ANY FEDERAL GOVERNMENT AGENCY

2 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Portfolio Management Review
Market Overview and Fund Performance

(Unaudited)

All performance information below is historical and does not guarantee future results. Investment return and principal fluctuate, so your shares may be worth more or less when sold. Current performance may differ from performance data shown. Please visit deutschefunds.com for the fund s most recent month-end performance. Fund performance includes reinvestment of all distributions. Please refer to pages 8 through 9 for more complete performance information.

Investment Process

The fund s investment objective is to provide a high level of current income exempt from federal income tax. The fund will seek to achieve its investment objective by investing in a portfolio of tax-exempt municipal securities. The fund will invest at least 50% of its assets in investment-grade or unrated municipal securities of comparable quality and may invest up to 50% of its assets in high-yield municipal securities that are below investment grade. The lowest-quality municipal securities in which the fund will invest are those rated B by Moody s Investors Service, Inc. or B- by Standard & Poor s Corporation, or unrated municipal securities, which, in the opinion of the fund s investment advisor, have credit characteristics equivalent to, and will be of comparable quality to, such B or B- rated municipal securities.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust returned 7.93% based on net asset value for the annual period ended November 30, 2017, while the fund s benchmark, the unmanaged, unleveraged Bloomberg Barclays Municipal Bond Index, returned 5.58% for the 12-month period. The broad taxable bond market, as measured by the Bloomberg Barclays Aggregate Bond Index, which returned 3.21% for the same period. The fund s return based on market price was 4.35%. Over the period, the fund s traded shares went from a discount of 0.58% to a discount of 3.87%. The fund s monthly dividend was lowered from 6.0 cents to 5.0 cents per share during the fiscal period.

As the period opened, expectations had recently been upended by the results of the November 2016 U.S. elections, which left the Republicans in control of the White House and both houses of Congress. Treasury yields moved higher in the immediate wake of the surprise result of the presidential election, as investors anticipated that the new administration would move to implement business-friendly measures, such as lower taxes, reduced regulation and increased infrastructure spending.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

3

Municipal yield increases were even more notable, as sentiment with respect to municipal bonds was negatively impacted by fears over the potential impact of lower tax rates on demand.

Following the post-election spike in interest rates, Treasury yields essentially traded within a fairly narrow range over the first quarter of 2017. However, as March of 2017 drew to a close, the failure of Congress to agree on a plan to reform health care raised uncertainty about the implementation of the Trump administration s overall economic agenda. Treasury yields drifted lower in the aftermath of the Republicans apparent surrender on healthcare, and the municipal market rebounded as the then clouded outlook for tax reform boosted sentiment with respect to the overall segment.

We are closely monitoring the impact of tax reform on municipal finances and demand for tax-free instruments.

In June of 2017, the U.S. Federal Reserve Board (the Fed) implemented its third incremental rate hike since December of 2016. At its September 2017 meeting, the Fed announced that it would begin to gradually reduce its holdings of mortgage-backed securities and Treasuries in October of 2017. The plan to reduce the Fed s balance sheet had been extensively foreshadowed and reaction in the bond markets to the announcement of the actual launch date was muted.

As November of 2017 progressed, the outlook for Congressional passage of a tax bill improved dramatically. While any lowering of tax rates holds the potential to reduce demand for municipals, the short-term impact was to spur an uptick in municipal demand, as investors anticipated a reduced supply of new bond issuance going forward.

For the 12-month period ending November 30, 2017, municipal bond performance was generally strongest for longer-maturity issues, which benefited the most from rate declines. For the 12 months ended November 30, 2017, yields on two-year municipal issues rose 41 basis points, from 1.16% to 1.57%, while bonds with 10-year maturities experienced a yield decline of 37 basis points from 2.52% to 2.15% and 30-year maturities experienced a yield decline of 47 basis points, from 3.26% to 2.79%. (100 basis points equals one percentage point. See the

4 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Table of Contents

graph below for municipal bond yield changes from the beginning to the end of the period.)

For the 12 months ending November 30, 2017, most municipal market credit spreads the incremental yield offered by lower-quality issues vs. AAA-rated issues narrowed, as investors continued to seek sources of higher yield in a low-rate environment.

AAA Municipal Bond Yield Curve

(as of 11/30/17 and 11/30/16)

Source: Thompson Reuters as of 11/30/17.

Chart is for illustrative purposes only and does not represent any Deutsche AM product.

Positive and Negative Contributors to Performance

At the end of the period, approximately 41% of fund assets were allocated to issues rated BBB and below. The fund s allocation to below-investment-grade issues added to performance relative to the benchmark in an environment of narrowing credit spreads.

With respect to the fund s investment-grade allocation, the fund had meaningfully overweight exposure to bonds in the A quality range vs. the benchmark, adding to relative performance as credit spreads narrowed over the 12 months ending November 30, 2017. This positive contribution was offset to a modest degree by a slight underweight to BBB-rated issues. In terms of sectors, the fund s overweighting of hospital, airport revenue and transportation bonds was helpful, as was an overweight position in tobacco-related issues. Exposure to Puerto Rico bonds acted as a constraint on performance.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

5

The fund s positioning along the yield curve was a modest constraint on performance relative to the benchmark. Given a meaningfully steep yield curve for much of the period, the fund targeted purchasing bonds with remaining maturities in the 20-to-30-year range. At the same time, however, the fund sought to maintain its long-standing positions in higher-coupon issues with shorter remaining maturities. As a result, during the period, the fund was weighted toward shorter maturities, which lagged longer-term issues whose prices benefited from the decline in interest rates seen over the 12-month period.

Relative to its Morningstar peer group, the fund had a higher-quality bias and less exposure to below-investment-grade issues, which acted as a constraint on returns.

Outlook and Positioning

At the end of November 2017, municipal yields on an absolute basis were quite low by historical standards, but remained reasonably attractive vs. taxable alternatives. At the end of November 2017, the 10-year municipal yield of 2.15% was 91% of the 2.37% yield on comparable-maturity U.S. Treasuries, as compared to a ratio of 106% twelve months earlier. The AAA-rated municipal yield curve flattened considerably during the 12-month period, reducing the incremental yield to be gained by investing in the long end of the maturity spectrum. Finally, we are closely monitoring the potential impact of tax reform on municipal finances and demand for tax-free instruments.

Portfolio Management Team

Ashton P. Goodfield, CFA, Managing Director

Co-Lead Portfolio Manager of the fund. Began managing the fund in 2014.

Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1986.

Co-Head of Municipal Bonds.

BA, Duke University. Rebecca L. Flinn, Director

Co-Lead Portfolio Manager of the fund. Began managing the fund in 1998.

Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1986.

BA, University of Redlands, California.

6 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

A. Gene Caponi, CFA, Managing Director

Portfolio Manager of the fund. Began managing the fund in 2014.

Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1998.

BS, State University of New York, Oswego; MBA, State University of New York at Albany. Carol L. Flynn, CFA, Managing Director

Portfolio Manager of the fund. Began managing the fund in 2014.

Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1994.

Co-Head of Municipal Bonds.

BS, Duke University; MBA, University of Connecticut.

The views expressed reflect those of the portfolio management team only through the end of the period of the report as stated on the cover. The management team s views are subject to change at any time based on market and other conditions and should not be construed as a recommendation. Past performance is no guarantee of future results. Current and future portfolio holdings are subject to risk.

Terms to Know

The unmanaged, unleveraged **Bloomberg Barclays Municipal Bond Index** covers the U.S.-dollar-denominated long-term tax-exempt bond market. The index has four main sectors: state and local general obligation bonds, revenue bonds, insured bonds, and pre-refunded bonds.

The **Bloomberg Barclays Aggregate Bond Index** is an unmanaged, unleveraged index representing domestic taxable investment-grade bonds, with index components for government and corporate securities, mortgage pass-through securities, and asset-backed securities with average maturities of one year or more.

Index returns do not reflect any fees or expenses and it is not possible to invest directly into an index.

The **yield curve** is a graphical representation of how yields on bonds of different maturities compare. Normally, yield curves slant up, as bonds with longer maturities typically offer higher yields than short-term bonds.

Spread refers to the excess yield various bond sectors offer over financial instruments with similar maturities. When spreads widen, yield differences are increasing between bonds in the two sectors being compared. When spreads narrow, the opposite is true.

Credit quality measures a bond issuer s ability to repay interest and principal in a timely manner. Rating agencies assign letter designations, such as AAA, AA and so forth. The lower the rating, the higher the probability of default. Credit quality does not remove market risk and is subject to change.

Coupon is the interest rate, expressed as an annual percentage of face value, which a bond issuer promises to pay until maturity.

Overweight means the fund holds a higher weighting in a given sector or security than the benchmark. **Underweight** means the fund holds a lower weighting.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

7

Performance Summary

November 30, 2017 (Unaudited)

Performance is historical, assumes reinvestment of all dividend and capital gain distributions, and does not guarantee future results. Investment return and principal value fluctuate with changing market conditions so that, when sold, shares may be worth more or less than their original cost. Current performance may be lower or higher than the performance data quoted. Please visit deutschefunds.com for the Fund s most recent month-end performance.

Fund specific data and performance are provided for informational purposes only and are not intended for trading purposes.

Average Annual Total Returns as of 11/30/17

| Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust | 1-Year | 5-Year | 10-Year |
|---|--------|--------|---------|
| Based on Net Asset Value ^(a) | 7.93% | 3.45% | 7.43% |
| Based on Market Price(a) | 4.35% | 1.24% | 8.15% |
| Bloomberg Barclays Municipal Bond Index(b) | 5.58% | 2.55% | 4.38% |
| Morningstar Closed-End High-Yield Municipal | | | |
| Funds Category ^(c) | 8.27% | 4.64% | 6.02% |

- (a) Total return based on net asset value reflects changes in the Fund s net asset value during each period. Total return based on market price reflects changes in market price. Each figure assumes that dividend and capital gain distributions, if any, were reinvested. These figures will differ depending upon the level of any discount from or premium to net asset value at which the Fund s shares traded during the period. Expenses of the Fund include management fee, interest expense and other fund expenses. Total returns shown take into account these fees and expenses. The expense ratio of the Fund for the year ended November 30, 2017 was 2.32% (1.11% excluding interest expense).
- (b) The unmanaged, unleveraged Bloomberg Barclays Municipal Bond Index covers the U.S. dollar-denominated long-term tax exempt bond market. The index has four main sectors: state and local general obligation bonds, revenue bonds, insured bonds and pre-refunded bonds. Index returns do not reflect any fees or expenses and it is not possible to invest directly into an index.
- (c) Morningstar s Closed-End High-Yield Municipal Funds category represents high-yield muni portfolios that typically invest at least 50% of assets in high-income municipal securities that are not rated or that are rated by a major agency such as Standard & Poor s or Moody s at the level of BBB and below (considered part of the high-yield universe within the municipal industry). Morningstar figures represent the average of the total returns based on net asset value reported by all of the closed-end funds designated by Morningstar, Inc. as falling into the Closed-End High-Yield Municipal Funds category. Category returns assume reinvestment of all distributions. It is not possible to invest directly in a Morningstar category.

Net Asset Value and Market Price

As of 11/30/17 As of 11/30/16

| Net Asset Value | \$ 12.39 | \$ 12.15 |
|--------------------|----------|----------|
| Market Price | \$ 11.91 | \$ 12.08 |
| Premium (discount) | (3.87%) | (.58%) |

Prices and net asset value fluctuate and are not guaranteed.

8 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Distribution Information Twelve Months as of 11/30/17: Income Dividends (common shareholders) \$.67 Capital Gains Dividend (common shareholders) .03 November Income Dividend (common shareholders) \$.0500 Current Annualized Distribution Rate (Based on Net Asset Value) as of 11/30/17 4.84% Current Annualized Distribution Rate (Based on Market Price) as of 11/30/17 5.04% Tax Equivalent Distribution Rate (Based on Net Asset Value) as of 11/30/17 8.55% Tax Equivalent Distribution Rate (Based on Market Price) as of 11/30/17 8.90%

Current annualized distribution rate is the latest monthly dividend shown as an annualized percentage of net asset value/market price on November 30, 2017. Distribution rate simply measures the level of dividends and is not a complete measure of performance. Tax equivalent distribution rate is based on the Fund s distribution rate and a marginal income tax rate of 43.4%. Distribution rates are historical, not guaranteed and will fluctuate. Distributions do not include return of capital or other non-income sources.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

9

Portfolio Summary (Unaudited)

| Asset Allocation (As a % of Investment Portfolio) | 11/30/17 | 11/30/16 |
|---|----------|----------|
| Revenue Bonds | 71% | 75% |
| Escrow to Maturity/Prerefunded Bonds | 13% | 12% |
| General Obligation Bonds | 10% | 8% |
| Lease Obligations | 6% | 5% |
| | 100% | 100% |
| Quality | 11/30/17 | 11/30/16 |
| AAA | 3% | 3% |
| AA | 21% | 27% |
| A | 35% | 31% |
| BBB | 19% | 20% |
| BB | 7% | 3% |
| В | 1% | 2% |
| CC | 0% | 1% |
| Not Rated | 14% | 13% |
| | 100% | 100% |

The quality ratings represent the higher of Moody s Investors Service, Inc. (Moody s), Fitch Ratings, Inc. (Fitch) or Standard & Poor s Corporation (S&P) credit ratings. The ratings of Moody s, Fitch and S&P represent their opinions as to the quality of the securities they rate. Credit quality measures a bond issuer s ability to repay interest and principal in a timely manner. Ratings are relative and subjective and are not absolute standards of quality. Credit quality does not remove market risk and is subject to change.

Top Five State/Territory Allocations

| (As a % of Investment Portfolio) | 11/30/17 | 11/30/16 |
|-----------------------------------|--------------|-----------|
| Texas | 14% | 14% |
| California | 12% | 12% |
| Florida | 9% | 8% |
| Illinois | 6% | 5% |
| Massachusetts | 6% | 6% |
| Interest Rate Sensitivity | 11/30/17 | 11/30/16 |
| Effective Maturity | 5.7 years | 5.7 years |
| Modified Duration | 5.6 years | 5.3 years |
| Leverage (As a % of Total Assets) | 11/30/17 | 11/30/16 |
| | $\Delta 1\%$ | 40% |

Effective maturity is the weighted average of the maturity date of bonds held by the fund taking into consideration any available maturity shortening features.

10 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Table of Contents

Modified duration is an approximate measure of a fund s sensitivity to movements in interest rates based on the current interest rate environment.

Leverage results in additional risks and can magnify the effect of any gains or losses to a greater extent than if leverage were not used.

Portfolio holdings and characteristics are subject to change.

For more complete details about the fund s investment portfolio, see page 12. A fact sheet is available on deutschefunds.com or upon request. Please see the Additional Information section on page 62 for contact information.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

11

Investment Portfolio as of November 30, 2017

| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
|---|-----------------------------|------------------------|
| Municipal Bonds and Notes 139.6% Alabama 0.3% | | |
| Alabama, UAB Medicine Finance Authority Revenue, Series B2, 5.0%, | | |
| 9/1/2041 | 325,000 | 372,933 |
| Arizona 1.2% | | |
| Maricopa County, AZ, Pollution Control Corp. Revenue, El Paso Electric Co. Project, Series B, 7.25%, 4/1/2040 | 1,570,000 | 1,687,515 |
| California 15.9% | | |
| California, Golden State Tobacco Securitization Corp., Tobacco Settlement, Series A-1, 5.75%, 6/1/2047 | 470,000 | 473,525 |
| California, Health Facilities Financing Authority Revenue, Catholic Healthcare West, Series A, Prerefunded, 6.0%, 7/1/2034 | 1,000,000 | 1,069,930 |
| California, M-S-R Energy Authority, Series B, 7.0%, 11/1/2034, GTY: Citigroup, Inc. | 1,310,000 | 1,872,475 |
| California, Morongo Band of Mission Indians, Enterprise Casino Revenue, Series B, 144A, 6.5%, 3/1/2028 | 1,000,000 | 1,010,590 |
| California, South Bayside Waste Management Authority, Solid Waste Enterprise, Shoreway Environmental, Series A, 6.25%, 9/1/2029 | 1,425,000 | 1,537,033 |
| California, State General Obligation: | 1 500 000 | 1 715 205 |
| 5.0%, 11/1/2043 | 1,500,000 | 1,715,385 |
| 5.25%, 4/1/2035 5.5%, 3/1/2040 | 1,230,000 1,000,000 | 1,401,376 |
| 5.5%, 3/1/2040 5.75%, 4/1/2031 | 1,000,000 | 1,082,740 1,057,430 |
| 6.0%, 4/1/2038 | 1,000,000 | 1,058,520 |
| 6.5%, 4/1/2033 | 1,950,000 | 2,081,391 |
| California, State Public Works Board Lease Revenue, Capital Projects, Series | 1,750,000 | 2,001,371 |
| I-1, Prerefunded, 6.375%, 11/1/2034 | 1,000,000 | 1,091,360 |
| California, State Public Works Board Lease Revenue, Riverside Campus | 1,000,000 | 1,071,500 |
| Project, Series B, Prerefunded, 6.125%, 4/1/2028 | 2,000,000 | 2,121,400 |
| California, Statewide Communities Development Authority Revenue, Loma | _,000,000 | 2,121,100 |
| Linda University Medical Center: | | |
| Series A, 5.25%, 12/1/2044 | 195,000 | 213,595 |
| Series A, 144A, 5.25%, 12/1/2056 | 735,000 | 801,532 |
| Series A, 5.5%, 12/1/2054 | 195,000 | 215,060 |
| Riverside County, CA, Transportation Commission Toll Revenue Senior Lien, | | • |
| Series A, 5.75%, 6/1/2048 | 1,000,000 | 1,120,540 |
| San Buenaventura, CA, Community Memorial Health Systems, 7.5%, 12/1/2041 | 500,000 | 582,820 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

12 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| Table of Contents | | |
|--|------------------------|----------------------|
| | Principal Amount | |
| San Francisco City & County, CA, Airports Commission, International Airport | (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Revenue, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 5/1/2044 San Joaquin Hills, CA, Transportation Corridor Agency, Toll Road Revenue, | 1,000,000 | 1,125,720 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 1/15/2050 | 445,000 | 496,487 |
| | | 22,128,909 |
| Colorado 3.3% | | |
| Colorado, High Performance Transportation Enterprise Revenue, C-470 Express Lanes, 5.0%, 12/31/2056 | 225,000 | 245,101 |
| Colorado, Park Creek Metropolitan District Revenue, Senior Ltd. Property Tax Supported, Series A, 5.0%, 12/1/2045 | 235,000 | 258,700 |
| Colorado, Public Energy Authority, Natural Gas Purchased Revenue, 6.25%, 11/15/2028, GTY: Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc. Colorado, Regional Transportation District, Sales Tax Revenue, Series B, 4.0%, | 635,000 | 810,641 |
| 11/1/2035 Colorado, State Health Facilities Authority Revenue, Covenant Retirement | 385,000 | 415,723 |
| Communities: | | |
| Series A, 5.0%, 12/1/2033 | 440,000 | 471,029 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 12/1/2035 | 250,000 | 269,400 |
| Colorado, State Health Facilities Authority Revenue, School Health Systems, Series A, 5.5%, 1/1/2035 | 1,000,000 | 1,158,040 |
| Denver, CO, City & County Airport Revenue, Series A, AMT, 5.25%, 11/15/2043 | 600,000 | 670,596 |
| Denver, CO, City & County Special Facilities, Airport Revenue, United Airlines, Inc. Project, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2032 | 200,000 | 217,022 |
| | | 4,516,252 |
| Connecticut 1.7% | | |
| Connecticut, Harbor Point Infrastructure Improvement District, Special | 2 000 000 | 2 107 040 |
| Obligation Revenue, Harbor Point Project, Series A, 7.875%, 4/1/2039 Connecticut, Mashantucket Western Pequot Tribe Bond, 6.05% PIK, 7/1/2031* | 2,000,000 2,753,836 | 2,187,040 110,153 |
| | | 2,297,193 |
| District of Columbia 1.1% | | |
| District of Columbia, Ingleside Rock Creek Project: Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2042 | 130,000 | 137,077 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2052 | 195,000 | 203,900 |
| District of Columbia, Metropolitan Airport Authority Systems Revenue: | , | , |
| Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2038 | 200,000 | 221,562 |
| Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2043 | 850,000 | 939,242 |
| | | 1,501,781 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

13

| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
|---|-----------------------|-----------------|
| Florida 11.4% | | |
| Collier County, FL, Industrial Development Authority, Continuing Care | | |
| Community Revenue, Arlington of Naples Project, Series A, 144A, 8.125%, | | |
| 5/15/2044 | 500,000 | 557,505 |
| Florida, Capital Region Community Development District, Capital | | |
| Improvement Revenue, Series A, 7.0%, 5/1/2039 | 455,000 | 455,719 |
| Florida, Middle Village Community Development District, Special Assessment, | | |
| Series A, 6.0%, 5/1/2035 | 900,000 | 782,352 |
| Florida, Tolomato Community Development District, Special Assessment: | | |
| Series 2015-1, Step-up Coupon, 0% to 11/1/2021, 6.61% to 5/1/2040 | 250,000 | 200,575 |
| Series 2015-2, Step-up Coupon, 0% to 11/1/2024, 6.61% to 5/1/2040 | 150,000 | 99,117 |
| Series A-3, Step-up Coupon, 0% to 5/1/2019, 6.61% to 5/1/2040 | 110,000 | 101,894 |
| Series A-4, Step-up Coupon, 0% to 5/1/2022, 6.61% to 5/1/2040 | 55,000 | 42,820 |
| 5.4%, 5/1/2037 | 1,330,000 | 1,331,357 |
| Series 1, 6.55%, 5/1/2027 | 10,000 | 10,012 |
| Series 3, 6.55%, 5/1/2027* | 130,000 | 1 |
| Series A-1, 6.55%, 5/1/2027 | 160,000 | 160,115 |
| Series A-2, 6.61%, 5/1/2039 | 50,000 | 49,997 |
| Series 2015-3, 6.61%, 5/1/2040* | 165,000 | 2 |
| Florida, Village Community Development District No. 9, Special Assessment | | |
| Revenue, 5.5%, 5/1/2042 | 150,000 | 163,431 |
| Greater Orlando, FL, Aviation Authority Airport Facilities Revenue: | | |
| Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2042 | 620,000 | 716,819 |
| Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2047 | 400,000 | 460,636 |
| Lake County, FL, Senior Living Revenue, Village Veranda at Lady Lake | · | • |
| Project, Series A-1, 144A, 7.125%, 1/1/2052 | 400,000 | 390,232 |
| Martin County, FL, Health Facilities Authority, Martin Memorial Medical | · | • |
| Center, 5.5%, 11/15/2042 | 335,000 | 367,391 |
| Miami Beach, FL, Health Facilities Authority, Mount Sinai Medical Center, | , | , |
| 5.0%, 11/15/2044 | 500,000 | 538,540 |
| Miami-Dade County, FL, Aviation Revenue: | , | , |
| Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2031 | 30,000 | 33,316 |
| Series B, AMT, 5.0%, 10/1/2040 | 470,000 | 540,392 |
| Series A, 5.5%, 10/1/2041 | 3,000,000 | 3,192,180 |
| Miami-Dade County, FL, Health Facilities Authority Hospital Revenue, | , , | , , , |
| Nicklaus Children s Hospital, 5.0%, 8/1/2047 | 665,000 | 753,226 |
| Orlando & Orange County, FL, Expressway Authority Revenue, Series C, | , | -, - |
| Prerefunded, 5.0%, 7/1/2035 | 830,000 | 898,276 |
| | ,000 | 0 ,- . 0 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

14 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
|--|-----------------------------|----------------------|
| Palm Beach County, FL, Henry Morrison Flagler Project Revenue, 1.0%**, 12/7/2017, LOC: Northern Trust Co. Tallahassee, FL, Health Facilities Revenue, Memorial Healthcare, Inc. Project, | 300,000 | 300,000 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 12/1/2055 Tampa-Hillsborough County, FL, Expressway Authority: | 150,000 | 161,983 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2031 | 1,500,000 | 1,683,210 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2037 | 1,590,000 | 1,763,707 |
| | | 15,754,805 |
| Georgia 5.9% | | |
| Americus-Sumter County, GA, Hospital Authority, Magnolia Manor Obligated | 1 000 000 | 1 107 500 |
| Group, Series A, 6.25%, 5/15/2033 Atlanta, GA, Airport Revenue, Series C, AMT, 5.0%, 1/1/2037 | 1,000,000 375,000 | 1,107,580 413,550 |
| Atlanta, GA, Alrport Revenue, Series C, AWT, 5.0%, 17172057 Atlanta, GA, Development Authority, Senior Health Care Facilities Revenue, | 373,000 | 415,550 |
| Proton Treatment Center, Series A-1, 6.5%, 1/1/2029 | 225,000 | 230,834 |
| Atlanta, GA, Tax Allocation, Beltline Project, Series B, Prerefunded, 7.375%, | 223,000 | 230,031 |
| 1/1/2031 | 1,000,000 | 1,061,730 |
| Atlanta, GA, Water & Wastewater Revenue, Series A, Prerefunded, 6.25%, | | |
| 11/1/2034 | 1,000,000 | 1,087,430 |
| Cobb County, GA, Kennestone Hospital Authority, Revenue Anticipation | | |
| Certificates, Wellstar Health System, Series A, 5.0%, 4/1/2047 | 175,000 | 197,536 |
| DeKalb County, GA, Water & Sewer Revenue, Series A, 5.25%, 10/1/2036 | 1,000,000 | 1,114,770 |
| Fulton County, GA, Development Authority Hospital Revenue, Revenue | 210.000 | 227.044 |
| Anticipation Certificates, Wellstar Health System, Series A, 5.0%, 4/1/2047 | 210,000 | 237,044 |
| Gainesville & Hall County, GA, Hospital Authority, Northeast Georgia Health System, Inc. Project: | | |
| Series A, 5.25%, 8/15/2049 | 100,000 | 115,217 |
| Series A, 5.5%, 8/15/2054 | 180,000 | 211,385 |
| Georgia, Main Street Natural Gas, Inc., Gas Project Revenue, Series A, 5.5%, | 100,000 | 211,505 |
| 9/15/2024, GTY: Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc. | 1,220,000 | 1,431,963 |
| Georgia, Medical Center Hospital Authority Revenue, Anticipation Certificates, | , -, | , - , |
| Columbus Regional Healthcare System, Prerefunded, 6.5%, 8/1/2038, INS: AGC | 1,000,000 | 1,033,620 |
| | | 8,242,659 |
| Guam 1.7% | | |
| Guam, Government General Obligation, Series A, Prerefunded, 7.0%, | | |
| 11/15/2039 | 1,000,000 | 1,102,090 |
| Guam, International Airport Authority Revenue, Series C, AMT, 6.375%, | | |
| 10/1/2043 | 215,000 | 244,167 |
| Guam, Power Authority Revenue, Series A, 5.5%, 10/1/2030 | 1,000,000 | 1,056,300 |
| | | 2,402,557 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

15

| Table of Contents | | |
|---|-----------------------------|----------------------|
| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Hawaii 1.7% | (Φ) | value (φ) |
| Gainesville & Hall County, GA, Development Authority Retirement Community Revenue, ACTS Retirement Life Community, Series A-2, | | |
| Prerefunded, 6.625%, 11/15/2039 | 1,000,000 | 1,096,350 |
| Hawaii, State Airports Systems Revenue, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/1/2041 | 695,000 | 786,031 |
| Hawaii, State Department of Budget & Finance, Special Purpose Revenue, | , , , , , , , | , |
| Hawaiian Electric Co., Inc., 6.5%, 7/1/2039 | 500,000 | 537,295 |
| | | 2,419,676 |
| Idaho 0.2% | | |
| Idaho, Health Facilities Authority Revenue, St. Luke s Regional Medical Center, 6.75%, 11/1/2037 | 305,000 | 318,576 |
| | 303,000 | 210,270 |
| Illinois 10.6% Chicago II. Airmont Payanya O. Hara International Airmont Senior Lion Serios | | |
| Chicago, IL, Airport Revenue, O Hare International Airport, Senior Lien, Series D, AMT, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 | 415,000 | 465,086 |
| Chicago, IL, Board of Education: | 413,000 | 403,000 |
| Series H, 5.0%, 12/1/2036 | 245,000 | 251,199 |
| Series H, 5.0%, 12/1/2046 | 140,000 | 142,982 |
| Chicago, IL, General Obligation, Series A, 6.0%, 1/1/2038 | 455,000 | 522,549 |
| Chicago, IL, O Hare International Airport Revenue: | , | , |
| Series C, AMT, 5.0%, 1/1/2046 | 1,000,000 | 1,105,130 |
| Series B, Prerefunded, 6.0%, 1/1/2041 | 2,000,000 | 2,257,840 |
| Illinois, Finance Authority Revenue, Friendship Village of Schaumburg, Series | | |
| A, 5.625%, 2/15/2037 | 2,000,000 | 2,000,860 |
| Illinois, Finance Authority Revenue, The Admiral at Lake Project, Series A, | | |
| 8.0%, 5/15/2040 | 1,000,000 | 1,114,850 |
| Illinois, Metropolitan Pier & Exposition Authority Revenue, McCormick Place | 127.000 | 4.5.40.4 |
| Expansion Project, Series A, 5.0%, 6/15/2057 (a) | 135,000 | 145,134 |
| Illinois, Metropolitan Pier & Exposition Authority, Dedicated State Tax | | |
| Revenue, Capital Appreciation-McCormick, Series A, Zero Coupon, 6/15/2036, INS: NATL | 2 000 000 | 1 206 270 |
| Illinois, Railsplitter Tobacco Settlement Authority, 6.0%, 6/1/2028 | 3,000,000 365,000 | 1,296,270 410,716 |
| Illinois, State Finance Authority Revenue, OSF Healthcare Systems, Series A, | 303,000 | 410,710 |
| 5.0%, 11/15/2045 | 525,000 | 580,361 |
| Illinois, State Finance Authority Revenue, Park Place of Elmhurst Project, | 323,000 | 300,301 |
| Series C, 2.0%, 5/15/2055* | 150,000 | 8,252 |
| Illinois, State Finance Authority Revenue, Three Crowns Park Obligated Group, | , | -, - |
| 5.25%, 2/15/2047 | 325,000 | 343,925 |
| Illinois, State Finance Authority Revenue, Trinity Health Corp., Series L, 5.0%, | | |
| 12/1/2030 | 1,000,000 | 1,110,480 |
| | | |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

16 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| | Principal Amount | T 7 1 (6) |
|--|------------------|-------------------------|
| Illinois State Consul Obligations | (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Illinois, State General Obligation: Series D, 5.0%, 11/1/2027 | 500,000 | 540,555 |
| Series D, 5.0%, 11/1/2027 Series D, 5.0%, 11/1/2028 | 500,000 | 540,555 |
| 5.0%, 2/1/2029 | 225,000 | 241,387 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 12/1/2038 (a) | 350,000 | 368,235 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 12/1/2039 (a) | 750,000 | 787,837 |
| Springfield, IL, Electric Revenue, Senior Lien, 5.0%, 3/1/2040, INS: AGMC | 385,000 | 428,671 |
| | | 14,662,874 |
| Indiana 3.6% Indiana, Finance Authority Hospital Revenue, Deaconess Hospital Obligation, | | |
| Series A, Prerefunded, 6.75%, 3/1/2039 | 525,000 | 558,358 |
| Indiana, State Finance Authority Revenue, BHI Senior Living Obligated Group, | | |
| Series A, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 Indiana, State Finance Authority Revenue, Community Foundation of | 365,000 | 404,526 |
| Northwest Indiana, 5.0%, 3/1/2041 | 1,000,000 | 1,082,620 |
| Indiana, State Finance Authority Revenue, Greencroft Obligation Group, Series | | |
| A, 7.0%, 11/15/2043 Indiana, State Finance Authority Revenue, Stadium Project, Series A, 5.25%, | 460,000 | 524,294 |
| 2/1/2037 | 1,330,000 | 1,557,151 |
| Valparaiso, IN, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project, AMT, | | |
| 7.0%, 1/1/2044, GTY: Pratt Industries (U.S.A.) | 780,000 | 931,039 |
| | | 5,057,988 |
| Kansas 0.2% | | |
| Lenexa, KS, Health Care Facility Revenue, Lakeview Village, Inc. Project, | 300,000 | 224 105 |
| Prerefunded, 7.25%, 5/15/2039 | 300,000 | 324,105 |
| Kentucky 3.3% Vertically: Foundation Development Finance Authority: Heavital Facilities | | |
| Kentucky, Economic Development Finance Authority, Hospital Facilities | | |
| Revenue, Owensboro Medical Health Systems, Series A, Prerefunded, 6.5%, 3/1/2045 | 2,000,000 | 2,232,720 |
| Kentucky, Economic Development Finance Authority, Louisville Arena Project | 2,000,000 | 2,232,720 |
| Revenue, Series A-1, 6.0%, 12/1/2033, INS: AGC | 365,000 | 369,497 |
| Kentucky, Public Transportation Infrastructure Authority Toll Revenue, 1st | • | · |
| Tier-Downtown Crossing, Series A, 6.0%, 7/1/2053 | 1,440,000 | 1,623,960 |
| Kentucky, State Economic Development Finance Authority, Owensboro Health, | | |
| Inc. Obligated Group: | | |
| Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2045 | 130,000 | 140,290 |
| Series A, 5.25%, 6/1/2041 | 190,000 | 211,939 |
| | | 4,578,406 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

17

| | Principal Amount | |
|--|---------------------|------------|
| | (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Louisiana 2.5% | | |
| Louisiana, New Orleans Aviation Board, General Airport North Terminal, Series B, AMT, 5.0%, 1/1/2048 Louisiana, Public Facilities Authority Bayanus, Ochanar Clinia Foundation | 140,000 | 159,001 |
| Louisiana, Public Facilities Authority Revenue, Ochsner Clinic Foundation Project, 5.0%, 5/15/2046 Louisiana, St. John Baptist Parish Revenue, Marathon Oil Corp., Series A, | 1,000,000 | 1,123,180 |
| 5.125%, 6/1/2037 Louisiana, State Local Government Environmental Facilities & Community | 950,000 | 951,529 |
| Development Authority Revenue, Westlake Chemical Corp. Project, 3.5%, 11/1/2032 Louisiana, Tobacco Settlement Financing Corp. Revenue, Series A, 5.25%, | 1,010,000 | 1,012,495 |
| 5/15/2035 | 180,000 | 195,682 |
| M 0.00 | | 3,441,887 |
| Maine 0.8% Maine, Health & Higher Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Maine General Medical Center, 6.75%, 7/1/2036 | 1,000,000 | 1,088,980 |
| Maryland 4.0% | | |
| Maryland, Economic Development Corp., Pollution Control Revenue, Potomac | | |
| Electric Power Co., 6.2%, 9/1/2022 | 1,500,000 | 1,587,135 |
| Maryland, State Health & Higher Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Adventist Healthcare Obligated Group, Series A, 5.5%, 1/1/2046 Maryland, State Health & Higher Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, | 375,000 | 426,000 |
| Anne Arundel Health Systems, Series A, Prerefunded, 6.75%, 7/1/2039 Maryland, State Health & Higher Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, | 500,000 | 540,130 |
| Meritus Medical Center Obligated Group, 5.0%, 7/1/2040 Maryland, State Health & Higher Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Washington County Hospital: | 1,000,000 | 1,087,920 |
| Prerefunded, 5.75%, 1/1/2033 | 300,000 | 301,020 |
| Prerefunded, 6.0%, 1/1/2028 | 1,385,000 | 1,389,972 |
| Rockville, MD, Mayor & Council Economic Development Revenue, Ingelside at King Farm Project: | | |
| Series B, 5.0%, 11/1/2042 | 90,000 | 98,645 |
| Series B, 5.0%, 11/1/2047 | 135,000 | 147,359 |
| | | 5,578,181 |
| Massachusetts 2.2% Massachusetts, State Development Finance Agency Revenue, Linden Ponds, Inc. Facility: | | |
| Series B, 11/15/2056* | 505,485 | 32,159 |
| Series A-2, 5.5%, 11/15/2046 | 100,000 | 100,029 |
| Series A-1, 6.25%, 11/15/2039 | 1,903,948 | 1,988,483 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

18 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| Table of Contents | | |
|--|---------------------|------------|
| | Principal Amount | |
| Massachusetts, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, | (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Milford Regional Medical Center, Series E, 5.0%, 7/15/2037 | 950,000 | 952,071 |
| | | 3,072,742 |
| Michigan 6.0% | | |
| Dearborn, MI, Economic Development Corp. Limited Obligation, Henry Ford Village, Inc., 144A, 7.5%, 11/15/2044 | 500,000 | 499,970 |
| Detroit, MI, Water & Sewerage Department, Sewerage Disposal System | | |
| Revenue, Series A, 5.25%, 7/1/2039 | 280,000 | 305,987 |
| Detroit, MI, Water Supply Systems Revenue, Series A, 5.75%, 7/1/2037 | 1,000,000 | 1,113,370 |
| Kalamazoo, MI, Economic Development Corp. Revenue, Limited Obligation, | 1 000 000 | 1 000 220 |
| Heritage Community, 5.5%, 5/15/2036 | 1,000,000 | 1,000,230 |
| Michigan, State Building Authority Revenue, Facilities Program: Series I, 5.0%, 4/15/2038 | 775,000 | 888,677 |
| Series I-A, 5.5%, 10/15/2045 | 2,000,000 | 2,246,300 |
| Michigan, State Finance Authority Revenue, Detroit Water & Sewer, Series | 2,000,000 | 2,240,300 |
| C-3, 5.0%, 7/1/2033, INS: AGMC | 180,000 | 202,361 |
| Michigan, State Finance Authority Revenue, Detroit Water & Sewer | , | 7- 7- |
| Department, Series C, 5.0%, 7/1/2035 | 90,000 | 100,179 |
| Royal Oak, MI, Hospital Finance Authority Revenue, William Beaumont | | |
| Hospital, Prerefunded, 8.25%, 9/1/2039 | 1,000,000 | 1,051,020 |
| Tawas City, MI, Hospital Finance Authority, St. Joseph Health Services, Series | | |
| A, ETM, 5.75%, 2/15/2023 | 860,000 | 862,408 |
| | | 8,270,502 |
| Minnesota 0.8% | | |
| Minneapolis, MN, Health Care Systems Revenue, Fairview Health Services, | 1 000 000 | 1 051 020 |
| Series A, Prerefunded, 6.75%, 11/15/2032 | 1,000,000 | 1,051,030 |
| Mississippi 1.1% | | |
| Lowndes County, MS, Solid Waste Disposal & Pollution Control Revenue, | 250,000 | 200.012 |
| Weyerhaeuser Co. Project, Series A, 6.8%, 4/1/2022 | 250,000 | 290,013 |
| Mississippi, Business Finance Corp., Pollution Control Revenue, Systems | 620,000 | 621,804 |
| Energy Resources, Inc. Project, 5.875%, 4/1/2022 Mississippi, State Business Finance Corp., Solid Waste Disposal Revenue, | 020,000 | 021,004 |
| Waste Pro U.S.A., Inc. Project, AMT, 144A, 5.0%, 2/1/2036 | 145,000 | 148,435 |
| Warren County, MS, Gulf Opportunity Zone, International Paper Co., Series A, | 175,000 | 1-10,733 |
| 6.5%, 9/1/2032 | 435,000 | 451,399 |
| | , | , |
| | | 1,511,651 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

19

| Table of Contents |
|-------------------|
|-------------------|

| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
|--|-----------------------|--------------------|
| Missouri 1.5% | | |
| Missouri, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Medical | | |
| Research, Lutheran Senior Services, Series A, 5.0%, 2/1/2046 | 65,000 | 70,710 |
| Missouri, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority, Health Facilities | | |
| Revenue, Lester E Cox Medical Centers, Series A, 5.0%, 11/15/2048 | 150,000 | 163,656 |
| St. Louis County, MO, Industrial Development Authority, Senior Living | 245,000 | 260 527 |
| Facilities, Friendship Village, 5.0%, 9/1/2048 St. Lovic County, MO. Industrial Development Authority, Senior Living | 245,000 | 268,527 |
| St. Louis County, MO, Industrial Development Authority, Senior Living Facilities, St. Andrews Resources for Seniors Obligated Group, Series A, | | |
| 5.125%, 12/1/2045 | 365,000 | 385,184 |
| St. Louis, MO, Airport Revenue, Series C, 5.0%, 7/1/2047, INS: AGMC | 500,000 | 576,830 |
| St. Louis, MO, Industrial Development Authority Financing Revenue, Ballpark | 300,000 | 370,030 |
| Village Development Project, Series A, 4.75%, 11/15/2047 | 225,000 | 230,936 |
| St. Louis, MO, Lambert-St. Louis International Airport Revenue, Series A-1, | | 200,500 |
| 6.625%, 7/1/2034 | 415,000 | 445,141 |
| | | |
| | | 2,140,984 |
| Nebraska 0.4% | | |
| Douglas County, NE, Hospital Authority No.2, Health Facilities, Children s | | |
| Hospital Obligated Group, 5.0%, 11/15/2047 | 535,000 | 607,455 |
| Nevada 1.9% | | |
| Clark County, NV, School District, Series A, 5.0%, 6/15/2022, INS: NATL | 825,000 | 850,030 |
| Las Vegas Valley, NV, Water District, Series B, 5.0%, 6/1/2037 | 1,565,000 | 1,750,719 |
| | | 2,600,749 |
| | | 2,000,749 |
| New Hampshire 0.4% | | |
| New Hampshire, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, | | |
| Hillside Village: | 100 000 | 107 202 |
| Series A, 144A, 6.125%, 7/1/2037 Series A, 144A, 6.125%, 7/1/2052 | 100,000 300,000 | 107,292 |
| Series A, 144A, 6.25%, 7/1/2042 | 100,000 | 318,153 107,758 |
| Selles A, 144A, 0.23%, //1/2042 | 100,000 | 107,736 |
| | | 533,203 |
| New Jersey 7.6% | | |
| New Jersey, Health Care Facilities Financing Authority Revenue, St. Joseph s | | |
| Health Care System, Prerefunded, 6.625%, 7/1/2038 | 715,000 | 736,986 |
| | , | , |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

20 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
|--|--|--|
| New Jersey, State Economic Development Authority Revenue: | (Ψ) | ν αι ας (ψ) |
| Series DDD, 5.0%, 6/15/2042 | 140,000 | 151,232 |
| Series BBB, 5.5%, 6/15/2030 | 895,000 | 1,038,576 |
| New Jersey, State Economic Development Authority, Continental Airlines, Inc. | , | , , |
| Project, AMT, 4.875%, 9/15/2019 | 330,000 | 341,666 |
| New Jersey, State Economic Development Authority, Motor Vehicle Surcharge | | |
| Revenue, Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2033 | 115,000 | 125,891 |
| New Jersey, State Economic Development Authority, Special Facilities | | |
| Revenue, Continental Airlines, Inc. Project, Series B, AMT, 5.625%, | | |
| 11/15/2030 | 500,000 | 568,330 |
| New Jersey, State Health Care Facilities Financing Authority Revenue, | | |
| University Hospital, Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2046, INS: AGMC | 180,000 | 201,253 |
| New Jersey, State Transportation Trust Fund Authority, Series B, 5.5%, | | |
| 6/15/2031 | 1,500,000 | 1,637,865 |
| New Jersey, State Turnpike Authority Revenue, Series E, 5.0%, 1/1/2045 | 1,015,000 | 1,147,660 |
| New Jersey, Tobacco Settlement Financing Corp.: | 4.000.000 | 4 1 1 4 2 7 0 |
| Series 1A, 4.75%, 6/1/2034 | 4,280,000 | 4,114,278 |
| Series 1A, 5.0%, 6/1/2041 | 500,000 | 483,235 |
| | | |
| | | 10,546,972 |
| New York 3.9% | | 10,546,972 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays | | , , |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC | 45,000 | 47,715 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 | 45,000 1,000,000 | , , |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: | 1,000,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 | 1,000,000 275,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 | 1,000,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 | 1,000,000 275,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facility Revenue, | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facility Revenue, Laguardia Gateway Partners LLC, Redevelopment Project, Series A, AMT, | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 445,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 473,854 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facility Revenue, Laguardia Gateway Partners LLC, Redevelopment Project, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/1/2041 | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 445,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 473,854 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facility Revenue, Laguardia Gateway Partners LLC, Redevelopment Project, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/1/2041 New York, TSASC, Inc., Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2041 | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 445,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 473,854 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facility Revenue, Laguardia Gateway Partners LLC, Redevelopment Project, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/1/2041 New York, TSASC, Inc., Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2041 New York & New Jersey Port Authority, Special Obligation Revenue, JFK | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 445,000 1,200,000 60,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 473,854 1,319,664 67,010 |
| New York, Brooklyn Arena Local Development Corp., Pilot Revenue, Barclays Center Project, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2035, INS: AGMC New York, Buffalo & Fort Erie Public Bridge Authority, 5.0%, 1/1/2047 New York, Metropolitan Transportation Authority Revenue: Series D, 5.0%, 11/15/2038 Series E, 5.0%, 11/15/2042 New York, State Liberty Development Corp. Revenue, World Trade Center Project, Class 1-3, 144A, 5.0%, 11/15/2044 New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, American Airlines, Inc., John F. Kennedy International Airport Project, AMT, 5.0%, 8/1/2031, GTY: American Airlines Group New York, State Transportation Development Corp., Special Facility Revenue, Laguardia Gateway Partners LLC, Redevelopment Project, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/1/2041 New York, TSASC, Inc., Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2041 | 1,000,000 275,000 305,000 915,000 445,000 | 47,715 1,150,980 312,771 341,027 984,366 473,854 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

21

| North Carolina 1.4% | Table of Contents | | |
|--|---|-----------|-------------------------|
| North Carolina 1.4% | | Amount | Value (\$) |
| New Hanover County, NC, Hospital Revenue, New Hanover Regional Medical Centre: 5.0%, 10/1/2042 260,000 298,230 5.0%, 10/1/2047 240,000 271,620 North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Health Care Facilities Revenue, University Health Systems, Series D, Prerefunded, 6.25%, 12/1/2033 1,000,000 1,048,510 North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Retirement Facilities Revenue, First Mortgage-Aldersgate, 5.0%, 7/1/2045 330,000 350,487 Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, 11/1/2047 220,000 233,787 Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 445,000 500,429 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 5.0%, 11/1/2046 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 11/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 11/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/1/2049 Sulfer County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.25%, 7/1/2037 100,000 100,000 100,000 100,791 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 21,71,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.25%, 7/1/2037 100,000 21,71,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.25%, 7/1/2037 100,000 21,71,100 Lancaster County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2047 225,000,000 225,000,000 2261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 225,000,000 235,000,000 2461,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 235,000 302,511 | North Carolina 1.4% | (Ψ) | value (\$) |
| 5.0%, 10/1/2042 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2045 5.0%, 10/1/2045 5.0%, 10/1/2045 5.0%, 10/1/2045 5.0%, 10/1/2045 5.0%, 10/1/2045 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/2046 5.0%, 10/1/2047 5.0%, 10/1/204 | | | |
| 5.0%, 10/1/2047 North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Health Care Facilities Revenue, University Health Systems, Series D, Prerefunded, 6.25%, 12/1/2033 1,000,000 1,048,510 North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Retirement Facilities Revenue, First Mortgage-Aldersgate, 5.0%, 7/1/2045 330,000 350,487 1,968,847 | | | |
| North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Health Care Facilities Revenue, University Health Systems, Series D, Prerefunded, 6.25%, 12/1/2033 1,000,000 1,048,510 North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Retirement Facilities Revenue, First Mortgage-Aldersgate, 5.0%, 7/1/2045 330,000 350,487 | · | • | • |
| University Health Systems, Series D, Prerefunded, 6.25%, 12/1/2033 1,000,000 1,048,510 North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Retirement Facilities Revenue, First Mortgage-Aldersgate, 5.0%, 7/1/2045 330,000 350,487 1,968,847 | | 240,000 | 271,620 |
| North Carolina, Medical Care Commission, Retirement Facilities Revenue, First Mortgage-Aldersgate, 5.0%, 7/1/2045 1,968,847 Ohio 2.7% Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, 11/1/2047 Centerville, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 5.0%, 1/1/2036 5.0%, 1/1/2036 5.0%, 1/1/2046 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 5.25%, 7/1/2041 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000, 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | 1 000 000 | 1 048 510 |
| Mortgage-Aldersgate, 5.0%, 7/1/2045 330,000 350,487 Ohio 2.7% Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, 11/1/2047 220,000 233,787 Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 445,000 500,429 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 45,000 48,529 5.0%, 1/1/2036 45,000 48,529 5.0%, 1/1/2046 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5,25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: 45,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 20,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 100,000 109 | | 1,000,000 | 1,040,310 |
| 1,968,847 Ohio 2.7% Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, 11/1/2047 220,000 233,787 Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 445,000 500,429 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: | | 330,000 | 350,487 |
| Ohio 2.7% Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, 11/1/2047 220,000 233,787 Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 445,000 500,429 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 45,000 48,529 5.0%, 1/1/2036 45,000 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center 70,000 1,721,050 Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2041 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 | | , | , |
| Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, 11/1/2047 Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 5.0%, 1/1/2036 5.0%, 1/1/2046 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 1/1/5/2046 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 3,794,835 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2041 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 100,791 5.25%, 7/1/2047 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 235,000 302,511 | | | 1,968,847 |
| 11/1/2047 Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 5.0%, 1/1/2036 5.0%, 1/1/2046 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 3,794,835 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2037 10,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2047 235,000 233,787 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | Ohio 2.7% | | |
| Chillicothe, OH, Hospital Facilities Revenue, Adena Health System Obligated Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 5.0%, 1/1/2036 5.0%, 1/1/2046 5.0%, 1/1/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 3,794,835 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | Centerville, OH, Health Care Revenue, Graceworks Lutheran Services, 5.25%, | | |
| Group Project, 5.0%, 12/1/2047 445,000 500,429 Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: 5.0%, 1/1/2036 45,000 48,529 5.0%, 1/1/2046 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 5.25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2047 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | 220,000 | 233,787 |
| Hamilton County, OH, Health Care Revenue, Life Enriching Communities Project: | | 447.000 | 5 00 13 0 |
| Project: 5.0%, 1/1/2036 | * * | 445,000 | 500,429 |
| 5.0%, 1/1/2036 45,000 48,529 5.0%, 1/1/2046 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 615,000 690,024 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center 1,575,000 1,721,050 Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, 1,575,000 1,721,050 Pratt Paper LL.C Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 | · | | |
| 5.0%, 1/1/2046 370,000 399,197 Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, 615,000 690,024 5.25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center 1,575,000 1,721,050 Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 100,000 109,791 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | · · · | 45.000 | 48.529 |
| 5.25%, 11/15/2046 615,000 690,024 Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center 1,575,000 1,721,050 Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, 70,000 71,788 Pratt Paper LLC Project: 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | * | • |
| Ohio, American Municipal Power, Inc. Revenue, Fremont Energy Center Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 1,575,000 1,721,050 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | Ohio, Akron, Bath & Copley Joint Township Hospital District Revenue, | | |
| Project, Series B, 5.0%, 2/15/2037 Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 3,794,835 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 | | 615,000 | 690,024 |
| Ohio, State Air Quality Development Authority, Exempt Facilities Revenue, Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | | |
| Pratt Paper LLC Project: AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | 1,575,000 | 1,721,050 |
| AMT, 144A, 4.25%, 1/15/2038, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 70,000 71,788 AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 125,000 130,031 3,794,835 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | | |
| AMT, 144A, 4.5%, 1/15/2048, GTY: Pratt Industries, Inc. (a) 3,794,835 Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | - · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | 70,000 | 71 788 |
| Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | * | , |
| Pennsylvania 7.7% Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 100,000 109,791 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | , | |
| Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 2,000,000 2,171,100 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | | 3,794,835 |
| Prerefunded, 7.25%, 7/1/2039 Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 5.25%, 7/1/2041 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 2,171,100 109,791 100,000 110,362 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 | Pennsylvania 7.7% | | |
| Lancaster County, PA, Hospital Authority, Brethren Village Project: 5.125%, 7/1/2037 5.25%, 7/1/2041 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | Butler County, PA, Hospital Authority Revenue, Butler Health Systems Project, | | |
| 5.125%, 7/1/2037 100,000 109,791 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | 2,000,000 | 2,171,100 |
| 5.25%, 7/1/2041 100,000 110,362 Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | | |
| Montgomery County, PA, Higher Education and Health Authority, Philadelphia Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | · | * | • |
| Presbyterian Homes, Inc. Project: 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | 100,000 | 110,362 |
| 5.0%, 12/1/2037 235,000 261,289 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | | |
| 5.0%, 12/1/2047 275,000 302,511 | | 235,000 | 261,289 |
| | | | |
| | · | · · | • |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

22 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| | Principal Amount | |
|--|---------------------|------------|
| | Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Pennsylvania, Geisinger Authority Health System Revenue, Series A-1, 5.0%, | (Ψ) | ν αιας (ψ) |
| 2/15/2045 | 740,000 | 846,138 |
| Pennsylvania, State Economic Development Financing Authority Revenue, | | |
| Bridges Finco LP: | | |
| AMT, 5.0%, 12/31/2034 | 1,000,000 | 1,122,830 |
| AMT, 5.0%, 12/31/2038 | 1,000,000 | 1,124,420 |
| Pennsylvania, State Economic Development Financing Authority, Exempt | | |
| Facilities Revenue, PPL Energy Supply, Series A, 6.4%, 12/1/2038 | 185,000 | 189,507 |
| Pennsylvania, State Turnpike Commission Revenue: | • • • • • • • • | 2021 170 |
| Series A-1, 5.0%, 12/1/2040 | 2,500,000 | 2,831,450 |
| Series C, 5.0%, 12/1/2044 | 240,000 | 272,338 |
| Philadelphia, PA, Authority for Individual Development Senior Living | | |
| Revenue, Wesley Enhanced Living Obligated Group: Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2042 | 135,000 | 142,892 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 7/1/2049 | 160,000 | 168,197 |
| Philadelphia, PA, Hospitals & Higher Education Facilities Authority, Temple | 100,000 | 100,197 |
| University Health System: | | |
| 5.0%, 7/1/2033 | 90,000 | 99,511 |
| 5.0%, 7/1/2034 | 60,000 | 66,086 |
| Philadelphia, PA, Redevelopment Authority Revenue, First Lien Mortgage, | 00,000 | 00,000 |
| Series A, 6.5%, 1/1/2029 | 434,300 | 434,335 |
| | , | , |
| | | 10,614,528 |
| Puerto Rico 0.2% | | |
| Puerto Rico, Sales Tax Financing Corp., Sales Tax Revenue: | | |
| Series A, 5.5%, 8/1/2042* | 375,000 | 37,500 |
| Series A, 6.0%, 8/1/2042* | 1,000,000 | 100,000 |
| Series A, 6.375%, 8/1/2039* | 950,000 | 95,000 |
| | | 222 500 |
| | | 232,500 |
| Rhode Island 0.1% | | |
| Rhode Island, Tobacco Settlement Financing Corp., Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2040 | 155,000 | 165,983 |
| South Carolina 2.5% | | |
| Hardeeville, SC, Assessment Revenue, Anderson Tract Municipal Improvement | | |
| District, Series A, 7.75%, 11/1/2039 | 856,000 | 865,664 |
| South Carolina, State Jobs-Economic Development Authority, Residencial | | |
| Facilities Revenue, Episcopal Home Still Hopes, 5.0%, 4/1/2047 | 200,000 | 208,154 |
| South Carolina, State Jobs-Economic Development Authority, Residencial | | |
| Facilities Revenue, Episcopal Homes Still Hopes, 5.0%, 4/1/2052 | 175,000 | 181,188 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

23

| Table of Contents | | |
|---|------------------------|------------|
| | Principal Amount | |
| | (\$) | Value (\$) |
| South Carolina, State Public Service Authority Revenue, Series E, 5.25%, | \(\frac{1}{2}\) | , |
| 12/1/2055 | 1,070,000 | 1,211,507 |
| South Carolina, State Public Service Authority Revenue, Santee Cooper, Series | | |
| A, 5.75%, 12/1/2043 | 890,000 | 1,020,679 |
| | | 3,487,192 |
| Tennessee 1.5% | | 3,407,172 |
| Clarksville, TN, Natural Gas Acquisition Corp., Gas Revenue: | | |
| 5.0%, 12/15/2017, GTY: Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc. | 500,000 | 500,570 |
| 5.0%, 12/15/2018, GTY: Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc. | 540,000 | 559,478 |
| Johnson City, TN, Health & Educational Facilities Board Hospital Revenue, | , | , |
| Mountain States Health Alliance, Series A, 7.75%, 7/1/2038 | 1,000,000 | 1,060,160 |
| | | 2 120 200 |
| | | 2,120,208 |
| Texas 18.5% | | |
| Brazos River, TX, Harbor Navigation District, Brazoria County Environmental | | |
| Health, Dow Chemical Co. Project: | 1 000 000 | 1 000 000 |
| Series B-2, 4.95%, 5/15/2033 | 1,000,000 | 1,023,020 |
| Series A-3, AMT, 5.125%, 5/15/2033 | 1,000,000 | 1,023,150 |
| Central Texas, Regional Mobility Authority Revenue, Senior Lien: | 220.000 | 250 140 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 1/1/2040 | 230,000 | 258,140 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 1/1/2043 | 1,500,000 | 1,640,220 |
| Prerefunded, 6.0%, 1/1/2041 | 545,000 | 616,139 |
| Dallas-Fort Worth, International Airport Revenue: | 1 000 000 | 1 074 020 |
| Series F, AMT, 5.0%, 11/1/2035 | 1,000,000 | 1,074,930 |
| Series D, AMT, 5.0%, 11/1/2038 | 2,000,000 | 2,184,240 |
| Houston, TX, Airport System Revenue, United Airlines, Inc., Terminal E | (15,000 | (71 (72 |
| Project, AMT, 4.75%, 7/1/2024 | 615,000 | 671,672 |
| Matagorda County, TX, Navigation District No. 1, Pollution Control Revenue, | 2 250 000 | 2 517 222 |
| AEP Texas Central Co. Project, Series A, 4.4%, 5/1/2030, INS: AMBAC | 2,250,000 | 2,517,322 |
| Mission, TX, Economic Development Corp. Revenue, Senior Lien, Natgasoline | 250,000 | 262 210 |
| Project, Series B, AMT, 144, 5.75%, 10/1/2031 | 250,000 | 262,210 |
| North Texas, Tollway Authority Revenue, Series B, 5.0%, 1/1/2045 North Texas, Tollway Authority Revenue, Toll Second Tier, Series F, | 665,000 | 750,559 |
| Prerefunded, 5.75%, 1/1/2033 | 500,000 | 501,700 |
| Red River, TX, Health Facilities Development Corp., Retirement Facilities | 500,000 | 501,700 |
| Revenue, MRC Crossings Project, Series A, 8.0%, 11/15/2049 | 285,000 | 334,103 |
| San Antonio, TX, Convention Center Hotel Finance Corp., Contract Revenue, | 203,000 | 557,105 |
| Empowerment Zone, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/15/2039, INS: AMBAC | 1,000,000 | 1,000,130 |
| Empowerment Zone, Series A, Airi 1, 3.0%, 1/13/2037, INS. AIRIDAC | 1,000,000 | 1,000,130 |

Edgar Filing: DEUTSCHE STRATEGIC MUNICIPAL INCOME TRUST - Form N-CSR

24 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
|--|-----------------------|------------|
| Tarrant County, TX, Cultural Education Facilities Finance Corp. Revenue, Trinity Terrace Project, The Cumberland Rest, Inc., Series A-1, 5.0%, | | |
| 10/1/2044 Tarrant County, TX, Cultural Education Facilities Finance Corp., Hospital | 175,000 | 187,947 |
| Revenue, Scott & White Healthcare, 5.0%, 8/15/2043 Tarrant County, TX, Cultural Education Facilities Finance Corp., Retirement | 2,100,000 | 2,336,313 |
| Facilities Revenue, Buckner Senior Living Ventana Project: | | |
| Series A, 6.625%, 11/15/2037 | 315,000 | 351,650 |
| Series A, 6.75%, 11/15/2047 | 250,000 | 279,220 |
| Tarrant County, TX, Cultural Education Facilities Finance Corp., Retirement | | |
| Facilities Revenue, Mirador Project, Series A, 5.0%, 11/15/2055 | 570,000 | 438,917 |
| Texas, Grand Parkway Transportation Corp., System Toll Revenue, Series B, | 500,000 | 550.010 |
| 5.0%, 4/1/2053 Texas, Love Field Airport Modernization Corp., Special Facilities Revenue, | 500,000 | 559,010 |
| Southwest Airlines Co. Project, 5.25%, 11/1/2040 | 1,055,000 | 1,156,407 |
| Texas, SA Energy Acquisition Public Facility Corp., Gas Supply Revenue, | 1,055,000 | 1,130,107 |
| 5.5%, 8/1/2020, GTY: The Goldman Sachs Group, Inc. | 2,000,000 | 2,191,740 |
| Texas, State Municipal Gas Acquisition & Supply Corp. III Gas Supply | | |
| Revenue: | | |
| 5.0%, 12/15/2030, GTY: Macquarie Group Ltd. | 165,000 | 183,559 |
| 5.0%, 12/15/2031, GTY: Macquarie Group Ltd. | 1,000,000 | 1,111,480 |
| 5.0%, 12/15/2032, GTY: Macquarie Group Ltd. | 1,000,000 | 1,108,000 |
| Texas, State Private Activity Bond, Surface Transportation Corp. Revenue, | | |
| Senior Lien, North Tarrant Express Mobility Partners Segments LLC, AMT, | 200,000 | 220,072 |
| 6.75%, 6/30/2043 Texas, State Transportation Commission, Turnpike Systems Revenue, Series C, | 280,000 | 329,972 |
| 5.0%, 8/15/2034 | 825,000 | 930,270 |
| Travis County, TX, Health Facilities Development Corp. Revenue, Westminster | 025,000 | 750,270 |
| Manor Health, Prerefunded, 7.125%, 11/1/2040 | 510,000 | 586,918 |
| | | 25,608,938 |
| Utah 0.7% | | |
| Salt Lake City, UT, Airport Revenue, Series A, AMT, 5.0%, 7/1/2047 | 595,000 | 684,304 |
| Utah, State Charter School Financing Authority Revenue, Freedom Academy | | |
| Foundation Project, 144A, 5.375%, 6/15/2048 | 320,000 | 320,822 |
| | | 1,005,126 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| Table of Contents | | |
|--|-----------------------------|------------|
| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Virginia 1.7% | | |
| Fairfax County, VA, Economic Development Authority, Residential Care | | |
| Facility Revenue, Goodwin House, Inc., Series A, 5.0%, 10/1/2042 | 115,000 | 127,573 |
| Virginia, Small Business Financing Authority, Private Activity Revenue, | 665,000 | 741 515 |
| Transform 66 P3 Project, AMT, 5.0%, 12/31/2052 | 665,000 | 741,515 |
| Washington County, VA, Industrial Development Authority, Hospital Facility | 1 270 000 | 1 452 410 |
| Revenue, Mountain States Health Alliance, Series C, 7.75%, 7/1/2038 | 1,370,000 | 1,452,419 |
| | | 2,321,507 |
| Washington 3.1% | | 2,021,007 |
| King County, WA, Water Sewer Revenue, Series B, 4.0%, 7/1/2041 | 1,000,000 | 1,053,420 |
| Klickitat County, WA, Public Hospital District No. 2 Revenue, Skyline | 1,000,000 | 1,033,120 |
| Hospital: | | |
| 5.0%, 12/1/2037 | 100,000 | 101,097 |
| 5.0%, 12/1/2046 | 135,000 | 134,181 |
| Washington, Port of Seattle Revenue, Series C, AMT, 5.0%, 5/1/2042 | 415,000 | 478,910 |
| Washington, State Economic Development Finance Authority, Environmental | | |
| Facilities Revenue, Columbia Pulp I LLC Project, Series A, AMT, 144A, 7.5%, | | |
| 1/1/2032 | 135,000 | 160,624 |
| Washington, State Health Care Facilities Authority, Catholic Health Initiatives, | * 0 * 000 | 604 500 |
| Series A, 5.0%, 2/1/2041 | 595,000 | 624,530 |
| Washington, State Health Care Facilities Authority, Virginia Mason Medical | | |
| Center: 5.0%, 8/15/2034 | 135,000 | 152,353 |
| 5.0%, 8/15/2035 | 120,000 | 134,792 |
| 5.0%, 8/15/2036 | 80,000 | 89,652 |
| Washington, State Housing Finance Commission, Presbyterian Retirement | 00,000 | 07,032 |
| Communities Northwest Project, Series A, 144A, 5.0%, 1/1/2046 | 250,000 | 263,218 |
| Washington, State Housing Finance Commission, Rockwood Retirement | / | , |
| Communities Project, Series A, 7.375%, 1/1/2044 | 1,000,000 | 1,168,060 |
| | | 4,360,837 |
| West Virginia 0.7% | | |
| West Virginia, State Hospital Finance Authority, State University Health | | |
| System Obligated Group, Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2047 | 805,000 | 895,643 |

26 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| Table of Contents | | |
|---|-----------------------------|--------------------------|
| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Wisconsin 3.6% | | |
| Wisconsin, Public Finance Authority, Education Revenue, Mountain Island | | |
| Charter School Ltd.: | • • • • • • • • | 210.25 |
| 5.0%, 7/1/2047 | 200,000 | 210,276 |
| 5.0%, 7/1/2052 | 90,000 | 93,936 |
| Wisconsin, Public Finance Authority, Senior Living Revenue, Mary s Woods at Marylhurst Project, Series A, 144A, 5.25%, 5/15/2052 | 1,000,000 | 1,081,870 |
| Wisconsin, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Agnesian | 1,000,000 | 1,001,070 |
| Healthcare, Inc., Series B, 5.0%, 7/1/2036 | 500,000 | 549,205 |
| Wisconsin, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Prohealth | 300,000 | 347,203 |
| Care, Inc. Obligation Group, Prerefunded, 6.625%, 2/15/2039 | 1,110,000 | 1,175,712 |
| Wisconsin, State Health & Educational Facilities Authority Revenue, Thedacare, | 1,110,000 | 1,170,712 |
| Inc., Series A, 5.5%, 12/15/2038 | 1,765,000 | 1,865,870 |
| | | |
| | | |
| Total Municipal Bonds and Notes (Cost \$179,309,721) | | 4,976,869 193,716,221 |
| Underlying Municipal Bonds of Inverse Floaters (b) 28.7% | | |
| | 5,000,000 | · · · |
| Underlying Municipal Bonds of Inverse Floaters (b) 28.7% California 3.9% University of California, State Revenues, Series K, 4.0%, 5/15/2036 (c) Trust: California, State Revenues, Series 2016-XM0347, 144A, 11.11%, 5/15/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to 1 | 5,000,000 | 193,716,221 |
| Underlying Municipal Bonds of Inverse Floaters (b) 28.7% California 3.9% University of California, State Revenues, Series K, 4.0%, 5/15/2036 (c) Trust: California, State Revenues, Series 2016-XM0347, 144A, 11.11%, | 5,000,000 5,000,000 | 193,716,221 |
| Underlying Municipal Bonds of Inverse Floaters (b) 28.7% California 3.9% University of California, State Revenues, Series K, 4.0%, 5/15/2036 (c) Trust: California, State Revenues, Series 2016-XM0347, 144A, 11.11%, 5/15/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to 1 District of Columbia 4.2% District of Columbia, General Obligation, Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2041 (c) Trust: District of Columbia, General Obligation, Series 2016-XM0326, 144A, | | 193,716,221 5,343,625 |
| Underlying Municipal Bonds of Inverse Floaters (b) 28.7% California 3.9% University of California, State Revenues, Series K, 4.0%, 5/15/2036 (c) Trust: California, State Revenues, Series 2016-XM0347, 144A, 11.11%, 5/15/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to 1 District of Columbia 4.2% District of Columbia, General Obligation, Series A, 5.0%, 6/1/2041 (c) Trust: District of Columbia, General Obligation, Series 2016-XM0326, 144A, 15.14%, 6/1/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to 1 | | 193,716,221 5,343,625 |

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

27

| Table of Contents | | |
|---|-----------------------------|--------------|
| | Principal Amount (\$) | Value (\$) |
| Massachusetts 8.0% | | |
| Massachusetts, State Development Finance Agency Revenue, Partners | | |
| Healthcare System, Inc., Series Q, 5.0%, 7/1/2035 (c) | 5,000,000 | 5,751,038 |
| Trust: Massachusetts, State Development Finance Agency Revenue, Series | | |
| 2016-XM0136, 144A, 15.14%, 1/1/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to | | |
| Massachusetts, State Development Finance Agency Revenue, Harvard | | |
| University, Series A, 4.0%, 7/15/2036 (c) | 5,000,000 | 5,412,475 |
| Trust: Massachusetts, State Development Finance Agency Revenue, Series | 3,000,000 | 3,112,173 |
| 2016-XM0401, 144A, 11.11%, 7/15/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 | | |
| to 1 | | |
| | | |
| | | 11,163,513 |
| Texas 4.2% | | |
| Texas, State Transportation Commission- Highway Improvement, Series A, | 7 000 000 | E 053 100 |
| 5.0%, 4/1/2038 (c) Trust Taylor State Transportation Commission, Sovies 2016 VM0405, 1444 | 5,000,000 | 5,852,100 |
| Trust: Texas, State Transportation Commission, Series 2016-XM0405, 144A, 15.11%, 4/1/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to 1 | | |
| | | |
| Washington 4.2% Washington, State General Obligation, Series D, 5.0%, 2/1/2035 (c) | 5,000,000 | 5,885,238 |
| Trust: Washington, State General Obligation, Series 2017-XM0478, 144A, | 3,000,000 | 3,003,230 |
| 15.11%, 8/1/2024, Leverage Factor at purchase date: 4 to 1 | | |
| | | |
| Total Underlying Municipal Bonds of Inverse Floaters (Cost \$40,422,212) | | 39,858,826 |
| | % of Net | |
| | % of Net Assets | Value (\$) |
| Total Investment Portfolio (Cost \$219,731,933) | 168.3 | 233,575,047 |
| Floating Rate Notes (b) | (18.9) | (26,250,000) |
| Series 2018 MTPS, at Liquidation Value | (50.4) | (70,000,000) |
| Other Assets and Liabilities, Net | 1.0 | 1,477,191 |
| Net Assets Applicable to Common Shareholders | 100.0 | 138,802,238 |
| The Assets Applicant to Common Shareholders | 100.0 | 130,002,230 |

28 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

The following table represents bonds that are in default:

| Security | Coupon | Maturity Date | Principal Amount (\$) | Cost (\$) | Value (\$) |
|---|--------|------------------|-----------------------|-----------|------------|
| Connecticut, Mashantucket Western Pequot | • | | (,, | (,, | (., |
| Tribe Bond* | 6.05% | 7/1/2031 | 2,753,836 | 1,909,657 | 110,153 |
| Florida, Tolomato Community Development | | | | | |
| District, Special Assessment, Series 2015-3* | 6.61% | 5/1/2040 | 165,000 | 0 | 2 |
| Florida, Tolomato Community Development | | | | | |
| District, Special Assessment, Series 3* | 6.55% | 5/1/2027 | 130,000 | 1 | 1 |
| Puerto Rico, Sales Tax Financing Corp., Sales | | | | | |
| Tax Revenue, Series A* | 6.00% | 8/1/2042 | 1,000,000 | 810,422 | 100,000 |
| Puerto Rico, Sales Tax Financing Corp., Sales | | | | | |
| Tax Revenue, Series A* | 6.375% | 8/1/2039 | 950,000 | 862,600 | 95,000 |
| Puerto Rico, Sales Tax Financing Corp., Sales | | | | | |
| Tax Revenue, Series A* | 5.50% | 8/1/2042 | 375,000 | 288,124 | 37,500 |
| | | | | 3,870,804 | 342,656 |

^{*} Non-income producing security.

- (a) When-issued security.
- (b) Securities represent the underlying municipal obligations of inverse floating rate obligations held by the Fund. The Floating Rate Notes represents leverage to the Fund and is the amount owed to the floating rate note holders.
- (c) Security forms part of the below inverse floater. The Fund accounts for these inverse floaters as a form of secured borrowing, by reflecting the value of the underlying bond in the investments of the Fund and the amount owed to the floating rate note holder as a liability.

144A: Security exempt from registration under Rule 144A of the Securities Act of 1933. These securities may be resold in transactions exempt from registration, normally to qualified institutional buyers.

AGC: Assured Guaranty Corp.

AGMC: Assured Guaranty Municipal Corp.

AMBAC: Ambac Financial Group, Inc.

^{**} Variable rate demand notes are securities whose interest rates are reset periodically (usually daily mode or weekly mode) by remarketing agents based on current market levels, and are not directly set as a fixed spread to a reference rate. These securities may be redeemed at par by the holder at any time, and are shown at their current rates as of November 30, 2017. Maturity date reflects the earlier of demand date or stated maturity date.

Edgar Filing: DEUTSCHE STRATEGIC MUNICIPAL INCOME TRUST - Form N-CSR

AMT: Subject to alternative minimum tax.

ETM: Bonds bearing the description ETM (escrow to maturity) are collateralized usually by U.S. Treasury securities which are held in escrow and used to pay principal and interest on bonds so designated.

GTY: Guaranty Agreement

INS: Insured

LOC: Letter of Credit

NATL: National Public Finance Guarantee Corp.

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

29

PIK: Denotes that all or a portion of the income is paid in-kind in the form of additional principal.

Prerefunded: Bonds which are prerefunded are collateralized usually by U.S. Treasury securities which are held in escrow and used to pay principal and interest on tax-exempt issues and to retire the bonds in full at the earliest refunding date.

Fair Value Measurements

Various inputs are used in determining the value of the Fund s investments. These inputs are summarized in three broad levels. Level 1 includes quoted prices in active markets for identical securities. Level 2 includes other significant observable inputs (including quoted prices for similar securities, interest rates, prepayment speeds and credit risk). Level 3 includes significant unobservable inputs (including the Fund s own assumptions in determining the fair value of investments). The level assigned to the securities valuations may not be an indication of the risk or liquidity associated with investing in those securities. The following is a summary of the inputs used as of November 30, 2017 in valuing the Fund s investments. For information on the Fund s policy regarding the valuation of investments, please refer to the Security Valuation section of Note A in the accompanying Notes to Financial Statements.

| Assets | Level 1 | Level 2 | Level 3 | Total |
|---------------------------|---------|----------------|---------|----------------|
| Municipal Investments (d) | \$ | \$ 233,575,047 | \$ | \$ 233,575,047 |
| Total | \$ | \$ 233,575,047 | \$ | \$ 233,575,047 |

There have been no transfers between fair value measurement levels during the year ended November 30, 2017.

(d) See Investment Portfolio for additional detailed categorizations.

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

30 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Statement of Assets and Liabilities

As of November 30, 2017

| Assets | | |
|--|------------|--------|
| Investments in non-affiliated securities, at value (cost \$219,731,933) | \$ 233,575 | 5,047 |
| Cash | | ,506 |
| Interest receivable | 3,132 | - |
| Other assets | | 5,629 |
| Total assets | 236,892 | * |
| Liabilities | | |
| Payable for investments purchased when-issued securities | 1,490 |),531 |
| Payable for floating rate notes issued | 26,250 | 0,000 |
| Interest expense payable on preferred shares | 111 | ,636 |
| Accrued management fee | 106 | 5,728 |
| Accrued Trustees fees | 6 | 5,459 |
| Other accrued expenses and payables | 125 | 5,289 |
| Series 2018 MTPS, at liquidation value (see page 42 for more details) | 70,000 |),000 |
| Total liabilities | 98,090 |),643 |
| Net assets applicable to common shareholders, at value | \$ 138,802 | 2,238 |
| Net Assets Applicable to Common Shareholders Consist of | | |
| Undistributed net investment income | 266 | 5,865 |
| Net unrealized appreciation (depreciation) on investments | 13,843 | 3,114 |
| Accumulated net realized gain (loss) | (2,484 | 1,390) |
| Paid-in capital | 127,176 | 5,649 |
| Net assets applicable to common shareholders, at value | \$ 138,802 | 2,238 |
| Net Asset Value | | |
| Net Asset Value per common share | | |
| $(\$138,802,238 \div 11,203,941)$ outstanding shares of beneficial interest, | | |
| \$.01 par value, unlimited number of common shares authorized) | \$ 1 | 2.39 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

31

Statement of Operations

For the year ended November 30, 2017

Investment Income

| Income: | |
|---|---------------|
| Interest | \$ 11,121,870 |
| Total income | 11,121,870 |
| Expenses: | |
| Management fee | 1,253,997 |
| Services to shareholders | 9,293 |
| Custodian fee | 1,711 |
| Professional fees | 111,620 |
| Reports to shareholders | 40,312 |
| Trustees fees and expenses | 15,195 |
| Interest expense on Series 2018 MTPS | 1,376,010 |
| Interest expense on floating rate notes | 379,602 |
| Stock Exchange listing fees | 23,828 |
| Other | 84,323 |
| Total expenses | 3,295,891 |
| Net investment income | 7,825,979 |
| Realized and Unrealized Gain (Loss) | |
| Net realized gain (loss) from investments | (560,038) |
| Change in net unrealized appreciation (depreciation) on investments | 3,209,756 |
| Net gain (loss) | 2,649,718 |
| Net increase (decrease) in net assets resulting from operations | \$ 10,475,697 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

32 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Statement of Cash Flows

for the year ended November 30, 2017

| Increase (Decrease) in Cash: Cash Flows from Operating Activities Net increase (decrease) in net assets resulting from operations Adjustments to reconcile net increase (decrease) in net assets resulting from | \$ | 10,475,697 |
|---|----------|---|
| operations to net cash provided by operating activities: Purchases of long-term investments Net amortization of premium/(accretion of discount) Proceeds from sales and maturities of long-term investments (Increase) decrease in interest receivable (Increase) decrease in other assets (Increase) decrease in receivable for investments sold Increase (decrease) in payable for investments purchased Increase (decrease) in payable for investments purchased when-issued securities Increase (decrease) in other accrued expenses and payables Change in unrealized (appreciation) depreciation on investments Net realized (gain) loss from investments Cash provided by (used in) operating activities | \$ | (70,282,401) 527,488 62,621,212 67,269 1,353 1,204,980 (1,107,210) 1,490,531 (14,515) (3,209,756) 560,038 2,334,686 |
| Cash Flows from Financing Activities (Increase) decrease in deferred offering cost on Series 2018 MTPS Distributions paid (net of reinvestment of distributions) Increase (decrease) in payable for floating rate notes issued Cash provided by (used in) financing activities Increase (decrease) in cash Cash at beginning of period Cash at end of period | \$ | 56,468 (7,642,774) 3,750,000 (3,836,306) (1,501,620) 1,681,126 179,506 |
| Supplemental disclosure Reinvestment of distributions Interest paid on preferred shares Interest expense and fees on floating rate notes issued | \$ \$ | 171,573 (1,297,534) (379,602) |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Table of Contents 50

33

Statements of Changes in Net Assets

| | Years Ended November 30, | |
|--|--------------------------|---------------|
| Increase (Decrease) in Net Assets | 2017 | 2016 |
| Operations: | | |
| Net investment income | \$ 7,825,979 | \$ 8,931,784 |
| Net realized gain (loss) | (560,038) | 3,115,441 |
| Change in net unrealized appreciation (depreciation) | 3,209,756 | (11,615,130) |
| Net increase (decrease) in net assets resulting from | | |
| operations | 10,475,697 | 432,095 |
| Net increase (decrease) in net assets applicable to | | |
| common shareholders | 10,475,697 | 432,095 |
| Distributions to common shareholders from: | | |
| Net investment income | (7,446,940) | (8,775,422) |
| Net realized gains | (389,415) | |
| Total distributions | (7,836,355) | (8,775,422) |
| Fund share transactions: | | |
| Net proceeds from shares issued to common shareholders | | |
| from reinvestment of distributions | 171,573 | 367,251 |
| Net increase (decrease) in net assets from Fund share | | |
| transactions | 171,573 | 367,251 |
| Increase (decrease) in net assets | 2,810,915 | (7,976,076) |
| Net assets at beginning of period applicable to common | | |
| shareholders | 135,991,323 | 143,967,399 |
| Net assets at end of period applicable to common | | |
| shareholders (including undistributed net investment | | |
| income of \$266,865 and \$504,581, respectively) | \$ 138,802,238 | \$135,991,323 |
| Other Information: | | |
| Common shares outstanding at beginning of period | 11,190,088 | 11,162,530 |
| Shares issued to common shareholders from reinvestment | | |
| of distributions | 13,853 | 27,558 |
| Common shares outstanding at end of period | 11,203,941 | 11,190,088 |

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the financial statements.

34 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Financial Highlights

| | Years Ended November 30, | | | | |
|---|--------------------------|-------------|------------|------------|------------|
| | 2017 | 2016 | 2015 | 2014 | 2013 |
| Selected Per Share Data Applicable to Common Sha | areholders | | | | |
| Net asset value, beginning of period | \$ 12.15 | \$12.90 | \$13.27 | \$ 12.52 | \$ 14.46 |
| Income (loss) from investment operations: | | | | | |
| Net investment income ^a | .70 | .80 | .83 | .87 | .87 |
| Net realized and unrealized gain (loss) | .24 | (.76) | (.29) | .81 | (1.89) |
| Total from investment operations | .94 | .04 | .54 | 1.68 | (1.02) |
| Distributions to ARPS from net investment income | | | | | |
| (common share equivalent) | | | $(.00)^*$ | $(.00)^*$ | $(.00)^*$ |
| Net increase (decrease) in net assets resulting from | | | | | |
| operations | .94 | .04 | .54 | 1.68 | (1.02) |
| Less distributions to common shareholders from: | | | | | |
| Net investment income | (.67) | (.79) | (.90) | (.92) | (.92) |
| Net realized gains | (.03) | | (.01) | (.01) | |
| Total distributions | (.70) | (.79) | (.91) | (.93) | (.92) |
| Net asset value, end of period | \$12.39 | \$12.15 | \$ 12.90 | \$ 13.27 | \$ 12.52 |
| Market price, end of period | \$11.91 | \$ 12.08 | \$ 13.03 | \$ 13.30 | \$ 12.21 |
| Total Return | | | | | |
| Based on net asset value (%)b | 7.93 | (.07) | 4.15 | 13.80 | (7.31) |
| Based on market price (%)b | 4.35 | (1.63) | 4.97 | 16.96 | (15.62) |
| Ratios to Average Net Assets Applicable to Common | n Sharehold | lers and Su | pplemental | Data | |
| Net assets, end of period (\$ millions) | 139 | 136 | 144 | 148 | 139 |
| Ratio of expenses (%) (including interest expense) ^{c,d} | 2.37 | 1.88 | 1.71 | 1.73 | 1.69 |
| Ratio of expenses (%) (excluding interest expense) ^e | 1.11 | 1.12 | 1.19 | 1.20 | 1.16 |
| Ratio of net investment income (%) | 5.63 | 6.09 | 6.33^{f} | 6.69^{f} | 6.43^{f} |
| Portfolio turnover rate (%) | 27 | 37 | 24 | 19 | 34 |

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

35

| | Years Ended November 30, | | | | |
|---|--------------------------|--------|--------|--------|--------|
| | 2017 | 2016 | 2015 | 2014 | 2013 |
| Senior Securities | | | | | |
| Preferred shares information at end of period, aggregate amount | | | | | |
| outstanding: ARPS (\$ millions) | | | | 10 | 10 |
| Series MTPS (\$ millions) | 70 | 70 | 70 | 60 | 60 |
| Asset coverage per share (\$)g | 74,572 | 73,568 | 76,417 | 77,781 | 74,663 |
| Liquidation and market price per share (\$) | 25,000 | 25,000 | 25,000 | 25,000 | 25,000 |

- ^a Based on average common shares outstanding during the period.
- Total return based on net asset value reflects changes in the Fund s net asset value during each period. Total return based on market price reflects changes in market price. Each figure assumes that dividend and capital gain distributions, if any, were reinvested. These figures will differ depending upon the level of any discount from or premium to net asset value at which the Fund s shares traded during the period.
- ^c Interest expense represents interest and fees on short-term floating rate notes issued in conjunction with inverse floating rate securities and interest paid to shareholders of Series MTPS.
- d The ratio of expenses (based on net assets of common and Preferred Shares, including interest expense) was 1.58%, 1.27%, 1.16, 1.17% and 1.15% for the periods ended November 30, 2017, 2016, 2015, 2014 and 2013, respectively.
- The ratio of expenses (based on net assets of common and Preferred Shares, excluding interest expense) was 0.74%, 0.76%, 0.80%, 0.81% and 0.79% for the periods ended November 30, 2017, 2016, 2015, 2014 and 2013, respectively.
- The ratio of net investment income after distributions paid to ARPS was 6.33%, 6.68% and 6.42% for the periods ended November 30, 2015, 2014 and 2013 respectively.
- Asset coverage per share equals net assets of common shares plus the liquidation value of the preferred shares divided by the total number of preferred shares outstanding at the end of the period.
- * Amount is less than \$.005.
- 36 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Notes to Financial Statements A. Organization and Significant Accounting Policies

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust (the Fund) is registered under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the 1940 Act), as a closed-end, diversified management investment company organized as a Massachusetts business trust.

The Fund s financial statements are prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America (U.S. GAAP) which require the use of management estimates. Actual results could differ from those estimates. The Fund qualifies as an investment company under Topic 946 of Accounting Standards Codification of U.S. GAAP. The policies described below are followed consistently by the Fund in the preparation of its financial statements.

Security Valuation. Investments are stated at value determined as of the close of regular trading on the New York Stock Exchange on each day the exchange is open for trading.

Various inputs are used in determining the value of the Fund s investments. These inputs are summarized in three broad levels. Level 1 includes quoted prices in active markets for identical securities. Level 2 includes other significant observable inputs (including quoted prices for similar securities, interest rates, prepayment speeds and credit risk). Level 3 includes significant unobservable inputs (including the Fund s own assumptions in determining the fair value of investments). The level assigned to the securities valuations may not be an indication of the risk or liquidity associated with investing in those securities.

Municipal debt securities are valued at prices supplied by independent pricing services approved by the Fund s Board, whose valuations are intended to reflect the mean between the bid and asked prices. Such services may use various pricing techniques which take into account appropriate factors such as yield, quality, coupon rate, maturity, type of issue, trading characteristics and other data, as well as broker quotes. If the pricing services are unable to provide valuations, the securities are valued at the mean of the most recent bid and asked quotations or evaluated prices, as applicable, obtained from one or more broker-dealers. These securities are generally categorized as Level 2.

Securities and other assets for which market quotations are not readily available or for which the above valuation procedures are deemed not to reflect fair value are valued in a manner that is intended to reflect their fair value as determined in accordance with procedures approved by the Board and are generally categorized as Level 3. In accordance with the Fund s valuation procedures, factors considered in determining value may

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

37

include, but are not limited to, the type of the security; the size of the holding; the initial cost of the security; the existence of any contractual restrictions on the security s disposition; the price and extent of public trading in similar securities of the issuer or of comparable companies; quotations or evaluated prices from broker-dealers and/or pricing services; information obtained from the issuer, analysts, and/or the appropriate stock exchange (for exchange-traded securities); an analysis of the company s or issuer s financial statements; an evaluation of the forces that influence the issuer and the market(s) in which the security is purchased and sold; and with respect to debt securities, the maturity, coupon, creditworthiness, currency denomination and the movement of the market in which the security is normally traded. The value determined under these procedures may differ from published values for the same securities.

Disclosure about the classification of fair value measurements is included in a table following the Fund s Investment Portfolio.

When Issued/Delayed Delivery Securities. The Fund may purchase or sell securities with delivery or payment to occur at a later date beyond the normal settlement period. At the time the Fund enters into a commitment to purchase or sell a security, the transaction is recorded and the value of the transaction is reflected in the net asset value. The price of such security and the date when the security will be delivered and paid for are fixed at the time the transaction is negotiated. The value of the security may vary with market fluctuations. At the time the Fund enters into a purchase transaction it is required to segregate cash or other liquid assets at least equal to the amount of the commitment. Additionally, the Fund may be required to post securities and/or cash collateral in accordance with the terms of the commitment.

Certain risks may arise upon entering into when-issued or delayed delivery transactions from the potential inability of counterparties to meet the terms of their contracts or if the issuer does not issue the securities due to political, economic, or other factors. Additionally, losses may arise due to changes in the value of the underlying securities.

Inverse Floaters. The Fund invests in inverse floaters. Inverse floaters are debt instruments with a weekly floating rate of interest that bears an inverse relationship to changes in the short-term interest rate market. Inverse floaters are created by depositing a fixed-rate long-term municipal bond into a special purpose Tender Offer Bond trust (the TOB Trust). In turn the TOB Trust issues a short-term floating rate note and an inverse floater. The short-term floating rate note is issued in a face amount equal to some fraction of the underlying bond is par amount and is sold to a third party, usually a tax-exempt money market fund. The Fund receives the proceeds from the sale of the short-term floating rate note and uses the

38 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

cash proceeds to make additional investments. The short-term floating rate note represents leverage to the Fund. The Fund, as the holder of the inverse floater, has full exposure to any increase or decrease in the value of the underlying bond. The income stream from the underlying bond in the TOB Trust is divided between the floating rate note and the inverse floater. The inverse floater earns all of the interest from the underlying long-term fixed-rate bond less the amount of interest paid on the floating rate note and the expenses of the TOB Trust. The floating rate notes issued by the TOB Trust are valued at cost, which approximates fair value.

By holding the inverse floater, the Fund has the right to collapse the TOB Trust by causing the holders of the floating rate instrument to tender their notes at par and have the broker transfer the underlying bond to the Fund. The floating rate note holder can also elect to tender the note for redemption at par at each reset date. The Fund accounts for these transactions as a form of secured borrowing, by reflecting the value of the underlying bond in the investments of the Fund and the amount owed to the floating rate note holder as a liability under the caption Payable for floating rate notes issued in the Statement of Assets and Liabilities. Income earned on the underlying bond is included in interest income, and interest paid on the floaters and the expenses of the TOB Trust are included in Interest expense on floating rate notes in the Statement of Operations. For the year ended November 30, 2017, interest expense related to floaters amounted to \$379,602. The weighted average outstanding daily balance of the floating rate notes issued during the year ended November 30, 2017 was approximately \$25,675,000, with a weighted average interest rate of 1.48%.

The Fund may enter into shortfall and forbearance agreements by which the Fund agrees to reimburse the TOB Trust, in certain circumstances, for the difference between the liquidation value of the underlying bond held by the TOB Trust and the liquidation value of the floating rate notes plus any shortfalls in interest cash flows. This could potentially expose the Fund to losses in excess of the value of the Fund s inverse floater investments. In addition, the value of inverse floaters may decrease significantly when interest rates increase. The market for inverse floaters may be more volatile and less liquid than other municipal bonds of comparable maturity. The TOB Trust could be terminated outside of the Fund s control, resulting in a reduction of leverage and disposal of portfolio investments at inopportune times and prices. Investments in inverse floaters generally involve greater risk than in an investment in fixed-rate bonds.

The final rules implementing Section 619 of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act (the Volcker Rule) preclude banking entities from sponsoring and/or providing services to TOB Trusts. In response to these rules, investment market participants have developed

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

39

new TOB Trust structures that are intended to ensure that banking entities do not sponsor TOB Trusts in violation of the Volcker Rule. As of July 17, 2017, the Volcker Rule s final compliance date, all Fund TOB Trusts were structured to be in compliance with the Volcker Rule Any new TOB Trust structures must comply with the Volcker Rule. A Volcker-compliant TOB Trust structure is similar to traditional TOB Trust structures, with certain key differences. The basic features of the new Volcker-compliant TOB Trust structure currently intended to be implemented by the funds are as follows:

Portfolio management continues to make certain basic investment determinations, such as which bonds are placed in the TOB Trust, the amount of leverage for any given transaction, whether the transaction is structured as non-recourse or recourse, etc.

Similar to traditional TOB Trust structures, the fund continues to be the holder of the TOB Inverse Floater Residual Interests.

Unlike traditional TOB Trust structures, a bank or financial institution no longer serves as the sponsor, depositor, or trust administrator nor does it have any discretionary decision making authority with respect to the TOB Trust.

Consistent with traditional TOB Trust structures, a bank or financial institution serves as the trustee, liquidity provider, and remarketing agent.

A third-party administrative agent retained by the fund performs certain of the roles and responsibilities historically provided by banking entities in traditional TOB Trust structures, including certain historical sponsor/administrative roles and responsibilities.

The ultimate impact of the new rules on the inverse floater market and the municipal market generally is not yet certain. Such changes could make early unwinds of TOB Trusts more likely, may make the use of TOB Trusts more expensive, and may make it more difficult to use TOB Trusts in general. The new rules may also expose the Fund to additional risks, including, but not limited to, compliance, securities law and operational risks.

Federal Income Taxes. The Fund s policy is to comply with the requirements of the Internal Revenue Code, as amended, which are applicable to regulated investment companies, and to distribute all of its taxable and tax-exempt income to its shareholders.

Under the Regulated Investment Company Modernization Act of 2010, net capital losses may be carried forward indefinitely, and their character is retained as short-term and/or long-term. Previously, net capital losses were carried forward for eight years and treated as short-term losses. As

40 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

a transition rule, the Act requires that post-enactment net capital losses be used before pre-enactment net capital losses.

At November 30, 2017, the Fund had a net tax basis capital loss carryforward of approximately \$4,073,000, including \$367,000 of pre-enactment losses, which may be applied against any realized net taxable capital gains of each succeeding year until fully utilized or November 30, 2019, the expiration date, whichever occurs first; and \$3,706,000 of post-enactment losses, which may be applied against realized net taxable capital gains indefinitely, including short-term losses (\$2,024,000) and long-term losses (\$1,682,000).

The Fund has reviewed the tax positions for the open tax years as of November 30, 2017 and has determined that no provision for income tax and/or uncertain tax provisions is required in the Fund s financial statements. The Fund s federal tax returns for the prior three fiscal years remain open subject to examination by the Internal Revenue Service.

Distribution of Income and Gains. Distributions from net investment income of the Fund are declared and distributed to shareholders monthly. Net realized gains from investment transactions, in excess of available capital loss carryforwards, would be taxable to the Fund if not distributed, and, therefore, will be distributed to shareholders at least annually. The Fund may also make additional distributions for tax purposes if necessary.

The timing and characterization of certain income and capital gain distributions are determined annually in accordance with federal tax regulations which may differ from accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. These differences primarily relate to certain securities sold at a loss, reclassification of distributions and accretion of market discount on debt securities. As a result, net investment income (loss) and net realized gain (loss) on investment transactions for a reporting period may differ significantly from distributions during such period. Accordingly, the Fund may periodically make reclassifications among certain of its capital accounts without impacting the net asset value of the Fund.

At November 30, 2017, the Fund s components of distributable earnings (accumulated losses) on a tax basis were as follows:

Undistributed ordinary income*
Undistributed tax-exempt income
Capital loss carryforwards
Net unrealized appreciation (depreciation) on investments

\$46,424 \$519,724 \$(4,073,112) \$15,431,836

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust 41

At November 30, 2017, the aggregate cost of investments for federal income tax purposes was \$191,893,211. The net unrealized appreciation for all investments based on tax cost was \$15,431,836. This consisted of aggregate gross unrealized appreciation for all investments which there was an excess of value over tax cost of \$19,842,239 aggregate gross unrealized depreciation for all investments in which was an excess of tax cost over value of \$4,410,403.

In addition, the tax character of distributions paid to common shareholders by the Fund is summarized as follows:

| | Years Ended November 30, | | |
|--------------------------------------|--------------------------|-------------|--|
| | 2017 | 2016 | |
| Distributions from ordinary income* | \$ 389,415 | \$ | |
| Distributions from tax-exempt income | \$7,382,106 | \$8,775,422 | |

For tax purposes, short-term capital gain distributions are considered ordinary income distributions. Preferred Shares. At November 30, 2017, the Fund had issued and outstanding 2,800 Floating Rate Municipal Term Preferred Shares (Series 2018 MTPS) with an aggregate liquidation preference of \$70,000,000 (\$25,000.00 per share). The Series 2018 MTPS are floating rate preferred shares with an original mandatory term redemption date of June 1, 2018, unless extended. Effective December 1, 2017, the terms of Series 2018 MTPS were amended to extend the term redemption date of the Series 2018 MTPS to December 1, 2020. Except for the above-described extension and a related technical amendment, the other material terms and conditions of the Series MTPS remained the same. The extension did not result in any changes to the Series 2018 MTPS aggregate liquidation preference of \$70,000,000 or the Series 2018 MTPS dividend rate. Dividends on the Series 2018 MTPS are set weekly to a fixed spread (dependent on the then current rating of the Series 2018 MTPS) to the Securities Industry and Financial Markets Association (SIFMA) Municipal Swap Index. The average annualized dividend rate on the MTPS for the period December 1, 2016 through November 30, 2017 was 1.79%. In the Fund s Statement of Assets and Liabilities, the Series 2018 MTPS aggregate liquidation preference is shown as a liability since the series 2018 MTPS have a stated mandatory redemption date. Dividends paid on the Series 2018 MTPS are treated as interest expense and recorded as incurred. For the period December 1, 2016 through November 30, 2017, interest expense related to Series 2018 MTPS amounted to \$1,319,542. Costs directly related to the issuance of Series 2018 MTPS have been deferred and are being amortized over the life of the MTPS. During the year ended November 30, 2017, the Fund amortized the remaining \$56,468 of Series 2018 MTPS deferred cost, which are included in the Statement of Operations under interest expense on Series 2018 MTPS .

42 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

The Series 2018 MTPS are senior in priority to the Fund s outstanding common shares as to payments of dividends and distributions upon liquidation.

As a result of the Series 2018 MTPS term date extension, the Fund s leverage attributable to preferred shares remains unchanged.

Under the terms of a purchase agreement between the Fund and the initial purchaser of the Series 2018 MTPS, the Fund is subject to various investment restrictions. These investment restrictions are, in certain respects, more restrictive than those to which the Fund is otherwise subject in accordance with its investment objective and policies. Such restrictions may limit the investment flexibility that might otherwise be pursued by the Fund if the Series 2018 MTPS were not outstanding. In addition, the Fund is subject to certain restrictions on its investments imposed by guidelines of the rating agencies that rate the Series 2018 MTPS, which guidelines may be changed by the applicable rating agency, in its sole discretion, from time to time. These guidelines may impose asset coverage or portfolio composition requirements that are more stringent than those imposed on the Fund by the 1940 Act. Moreover, the Fund is required to maintain various asset coverage ratios with respect to the Series 2018 MTPS in accordance with the Fund s charter documents and the 1940 Act.

The 1940 Act requires that the preferred shareholders of the Fund, voting as a separate class, have the right to: a) elect at least two trustees at all times, and b) elect a majority of the trustees at any time when dividends on the preferred shares are unpaid for two full years. Unless otherwise required by law or under the terms of the preferred shares, each preferred shareholder is entitled to one vote and preferred shareholders will vote together with common shareholders as a single class.

Leverage involves risks and special considerations for the Fund s common shareholders, including the likelihood of greater volatility of net asset value and market price of, and dividends on, the Fund s common shares than a comparable portfolio without leverage; the risk that fluctuations in interest rates will reduce the return to common shareholders; and the effect of leverage in a declining market, which is likely to cause a greater decline in the net asset value of the Fund s common shares than if the Fund were not leveraged, which may result in a greater decline in the market price of the Fund s common shares. Changes in the value of the Fund s portfolio will be borne entirely by the common shareholders. If there is a net decrease (or increase) in the value of the Fund s investment portfolio, leverage will decrease (or increase) the net asset value per share to a greater extent than if leverage were not used. It is also possible that the Fund will be required to sell assets at a time when it would otherwise not do so, possibly at a loss, in order to

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

43

redeem preferred shares to comply with asset coverage or other restrictions imposed by the rating agencies that rate the preferred shares. There is no assurance that the Fund s leveraging strategy will be successful.

Statement of Cash Flows. Information on financial transactions which have been settled through the receipt and disbursement of cash is presented in the Statement of Cash Flows. The cash amount shown in the Statement of Cash Flows represents the cash position at the Fund s custodian bank at November 30, 2017.

Contingencies. In the normal course of business, the Fund may enter into contracts with service providers that contain general indemnification clauses. The Fund s maximum exposure under these arrangements is unknown, as this would involve future claims that may be made against the Fund that have not yet been made. However, based on experience, the Fund expects the risk of loss to be remote.

Other. Investment transactions are accounted for on a trade date plus one basis for daily net asset value calculations. However, for financial reporting purposes, investment transactions are reported on trade date. Interest income is recorded on the accrual basis. Realized gains and losses from investment transactions are recorded on an identified cost basis. All premiums and discounts are amortized/accreted for financial reporting purposes, with the exception of securities in default of principal.

B. Purchases and Sales of Securities

During the year ended November 30, 2017, purchases and sales of investment securities (excluding short-term investments) aggregated \$70,282,401 and \$62,621,212, respectively.

C. Related Parties

Management Agreement. Under the Investment Management Agreement with Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (DIMA or the Advisor), an indirect, wholly owned subsidiary of Deutsche Bank AG, the Advisor directs the investments of the Fund in accordance with its investment objectives, policies and restrictions. The Advisor determines the securities, instruments and other contracts relating to investments to be purchased, sold or entered into by the Fund. In addition to portfolio management services, the Advisor provides certain administrative services in accordance with the Investment Management Agreement. The management fee payable under the Investment Management Agreement is equal to an annual rate of 0.60% of the Fund s average weekly net assets, computed and accrued daily and payable monthly. Average weekly net assets, for purposes of determining the management fee, means the average weekly value of the total assets

44 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

of the Fund, minus the sum of accrued liabilities of the Fund (other than the liquidation value of the Series 2018 MTPS).

Service Provider Fees. Deutsche AM Service Company (DSC), an affiliate of the Advisor, is the transfer agent, dividend-paying agent and shareholder service agent for the Fund. Pursuant to a sub-transfer agency agreement between DSC and DST Systems, Inc. (DST), DSC has delegated certain transfer agent, dividend-paying agent and shareholder service agent functions to DST. DSC compensates DST out of the shareholder servicing fee it receives from the Fund. For the year ended November 30, 2017, the amount charged to the Fund by DSC aggregated \$5,188, of which \$1,304 is unpaid.

Typesetting and Filing Service Fees. Under an agreement with DIMA, DIMA is compensated for providing typesetting and certain regulatory filing services to the Fund. For the year ended November 30, 2017, the amount charged to the Fund by DIMA included in the Statement of Operations under Reports to shareholders aggregated \$14,411, of which \$13,697 is unpaid.

Trustees Fees and Expenses. The Fund paid retainer fees to each Trustee not affiliated with the Advisor, plus specified amounts to the Board Chairperson and Vice Chairperson and to each committee Chairperson.

Transactions with Affiliates. The Fund may purchase securities from, or sell securities to, an affiliated fund provided the affiliation is solely due to having a common investment adviser, common officers or common trustees. During the period ended November 30, 2017, the Fund engaged in securities purchases of \$17,255,000 and securities sales of \$15,300,000 with an affiliated fund in compliance with Rule 17a-7 under the 1940 Act.

D. Share Repurchases

The Board has authorized the Fund to effect periodic repurchases of its outstanding shares in the open market from time to time when the Fund s shares trade at a discount to their net asset value. During the year ended November 30, 2017 and the year ended November 30, 2016, the Fund did not repurchase shares in the open market.

On September 21, 2016, the Fund announced that the Fund s Board of Trustees extended the Fund s existing open market repurchase program for an additional 12-month period. The Fund was authorized to continue to purchase outstanding shares of common stock in open-market transactions over the period from December 1, 2016 until November 30, 2017, when the Fund s shares traded at a discount to Net Asset Value.

On September 20, 2017, the Fund announced that the Fund s Board of Trustees extended the Fund s existing open market share repurchase

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

45

program for an additional 12-month period. The Fund may continue to purchase outstanding shares of common stock in open-market transactions over the period from December 1, 2017 until November 30, 2018, when the Fund s shares trade at a discount to net asset value. The Board s authorization of the repurchase program extension follows the previous repurchase program, which commenced on December 1, 2016 and ran until November 30, 2017.

46 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Report of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

To the Board of Trustees and the Shareholders of Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust:

We have audited the accompanying statement of assets and liabilities, including the investment portfolio, of Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust (the Fund) as of November 30, 2017, and the related statements of operations and cash flows for the year then ended, the statements of changes in net assets for each of the two years in the period then ended, and the financial highlights for each of the five years in the period then ended. These financial statements and financial highlights are the responsibility of the Fund s management. Our responsibility is to express an opinion on these financial statements and financial highlights based on our audits.

We conducted our audits in accordance with the standards of the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (United States). Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements and financial highlights are free of material misstatement. We were not engaged to perform an audit of the Fund s internal control over financial reporting. Our audits included consideration of internal control over financial reporting as a basis for designing audit procedures that are appropriate in the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Fund s internal control over financial reporting. Accordingly, we express no such opinion. An audit also includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements and financial highlights, assessing the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, and evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. Our procedures included confirmation of securities owned as of November 30, 2017, by correspondence with the custodian and brokers, or by other appropriate auditing procedures where replies from brokers were not received. We believe that our audits provide a reasonable basis for our opinion.

In our opinion, the financial statements and financial highlights referred to above present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust at November 30, 2017, the results of its operations and its cash flows for the year then ended, the changes in its net assets for each of the two years in the period then ended, and the financial highlights for each of the five years in the period then ended, in conformity with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles.

Boston, Massachusetts January 24, 2018

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

47

Tax Information (Unaudited)

Of the dividends paid from net investment income for the taxable year ended November 30, 2017, 100% is designated as exempt-interest dividends for federal income tax purposes.

Please consult a tax advisor if you have questions about federal or state income tax laws, or on how to prepare your tax returns. If you have specific questions about your account, please call (800) 728-3337.

48 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Shareholder Meeting Results

(Unaudited)

49

The Annual Meeting of Shareholders (the Meeting) of Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust (the Fund) was held on September 20, 2017. At the close of business on July 20, 2017, the record date for the determination of shareholders entitled to vote at the Meeting, there were issued and outstanding 11,201,629.77 common shares and 2,800 preferred shares, each share being entitled to one vote, constituting all of the Funds outstanding voting securities. At the Meeting, the holders of 10,118,584 common shares and preferred shares were represented in person or by proxy, constituting a quorum. The following matter was voted upon by the shareholders of the Fund.

1. To elect the following five individuals as Trustees of the Fund.
All of the nominees received a sufficient number of votes to be elected. (the resulting votes are presented below):

Class III Trustees elected by Common and Preferred Shareholders voting together

| | Number of Votes: | |
|---|------------------|----------|
| | For | Withheld |
| John W. Ballantine | 9,375,293 | 743,291 |
| Kenneth C. Froewiss | 9,453,400 | 665,184 |
| Rebecca W. Rimel | 9,591,523 | 527,061 |
| Trustees elected by Preferred Shareholders only | | |

Number of Votes:

| | For | Withheld |
|-----------------|-------|----------|
| Keith R. Fox | 2,800 | 0 |
| Paul K. Freeman | 2,800 | 0 |

Henry P. Becton, Jr., Dawn-Marie Driscoll, Richard J. Herring, William McClayton, William N. Searcy, Jr. and Jean Gleason Stromberg are each a Class I or Class II Trustee whose term of office continued after the Meeting.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Dividend Reinvestment and Cash Purchase Plan

The Board of Trustees of the Fund has established a Dividend Reinvestment and Cash Purchase Plan (the Plan) for shareholders that elect to have all dividends and distributions automatically reinvested in shares of the Fund (each a Participant). DST Systems, Inc. (the Plan Agent) has been appointed by the Fund's Board of Trustees to act as agent for each Participant.

A summary of the Plan is set forth below. Shareholders may obtain a copy of the entire Dividend Reinvestment and Cash Purchase Plan by visiting the Fund s Web site at deutschefunds.com or by calling (800) 294-4366.

If you wish to participate in the Plan and your shares are held in your own name, contact Deutsche AM Service Company (the Transfer Agent) at P.O. Box 219066, Kansas City, Missouri 64121-9066 or (800) 294-4366 for the appropriate form. Current shareholders may join the Plan by either enrolling their shares with the Transfer Agent or making an initial cash deposit of at least \$250 with the Transfer Agent. First-time investors in the Fund may join the Plan by making an initial cash deposit of at least \$250 with the Transfer Agent. Initial cash deposits will be invested within approximately 30 days. If your shares are held in the name of a broker or other nominee, you should contact the broker or nominee in whose name your shares are held to determine whether and how you may participate in the Plan.

The Transfer Agent will establish a Dividend Investment Account (the Account) for each Participant in the Plan. The Transfer Agent will credit to the Account of each Participant any cash dividends and capital gains distributions (collectively, Distributions) paid on shares of the Fund (the Shares) and any voluntary cash contributions made pursuant to the Plan. Shares in a Participant s Account are transferable upon proper written instructions to the Transfer Agent.

If, on the valuation date for a Distribution, Shares are trading at a discount from net asset value per Share, the Plan Agent shall apply the amount of such Distribution payable to a Participant (less a Participant s pro rata share of brokerage commissions incurred with respect to open-market purchases in connection with the reinvestment of such Distribution) to the purchase on the open market of Shares for a Participant s Account. If, on the valuation date for a Distribution, Shares are trading at a premium over net asset value per Share, the Fund will issue on the payment date, Shares valued at net asset value per Share on the valuation date to the Transfer Agent in the aggregate amount of the funds credited to a Participant s Account. The Fund will increase the price at which Shares

50 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

may be issued under the Plan to 95% of the fair market value of the Shares on the valuation date if the net asset value per Share of the Shares on the valuation date is less than 95% of the fair market value of the Shares on the valuation date. The valuation date will be the payment date for Distributions. Open-market purchases will be made on or shortly after the valuation date for Distributions, and in no event more than 30 days after such date except where temporary curtailment or suspension of purchase is necessary to comply with applicable provisions of federal securities law.

A Participant may from time to time make voluntary cash contributions to his or her Account in a minimum amount of \$100 in any month (with a \$36,000 annual limit) for the purchase on the open market of Shares for the Participant s Account. Such voluntary contributions will be invested by the Plan Agent on or shortly after the 15th of each month and in no event more than 30 days after such dates, except where temporary curtailment or suspension of purchase is necessary to comply with applicable provisions of federal securities law. Voluntary cash contributions received from a Participant on or prior to the fifth day preceding the 15th of each month will be applied by the Plan Agent to the purchase of additional Shares as of that investment date. No interest will be paid on voluntary cash contributions held until investment. Consequently, Participants are strongly urged to ensure that their payments are received by the Transfer Agent on or prior to the fifth day preceding the 15th of any month. Voluntary cash contributions should be made in U.S. dollars and be sent by first-class mail, postage prepaid only to the following address (deliveries to any other address do not constitute valid delivery):

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Dividend Reinvestment and Cash Purchase Plan

c/o Deutsche AM Service Company

P.O. Box 219066

Kansas City, MO 64121-9066

(800) 294-4366

Participants may withdraw their entire voluntary cash contribution by written notice received by the Transfer Agent not less than 48 hours before such payment is to be invested.

The cost of Shares acquired for each Participant s Account in connection with the Plan shall be determined by the average cost per Share, including brokerage commissions, of the Shares acquired. There will be no brokerage charges with respect to Shares issued directly by the Fund as a result of Distributions. However, each Participant will pay a pro rata share of brokerage commissions incurred with respect to open market purchases.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

51

The reinvestment of Distributions does not relieve the Participant of any tax that many be payable on the Distributions. The Transfer Agent will report to each Participant the taxable amount of Distributions credited to his or her Account. Participants will be treated for federal income tax purposes as receiving the amount of the Distributions made by the Fund, which amount generally will be either equal to the amount of the cash distribution the Participant would have received if the Participant had elected to receive cash or, for Shares issued by the Fund, the fair market value of the Shares issued to the Participant.

The Fund may amend the Plan at any time or times but, only by mailing to each Participant appropriate written notice at least 90 days prior to the effective date thereof except when necessary or appropriate to comply with applicable law or the rules or policies of the Securities and Exchange Commission or any other regulatory authority in which case such amendment shall be effective as soon as practicable. The Plan also may be terminated by the Fund.

Shareholders may withdraw from the Plan at any time by giving the Transfer Agent a written notice. A notice of withdrawal will be effective immediately following receipt of the notice by the Transfer Agent provided the notice is received by the Transfer Agent at least ten calendar days prior to the record date for the Distribution; otherwise such withdrawal will be effective after the investment of the current Distribution. When a Participant withdraws from the Plan, or when the Plan is terminated by the Fund, the Participant will receive a certificate for full Shares in the Account, plus a check for any fractional Shares based on market price; or, if a Participant so desires, the Transfer Agent will notify the Plan Agent to sell his or her Shares in the Plan and send the proceeds to the Participant, less brokerage commissions.

All correspondence and inquiries concerning the Plan, and requests for additional information about the Plan, should be directed to Deutsche AM Service Company at P.O. Box 219066, Kansas City, Missouri 64121-9066 or (800) 294-4366.

52 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Advisory Agreement Board Considerations and Fee Evaluation

The Board of Trustees (hereinafter referred to as the Board or Trustees) approved the renewal of Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust s (the Fund) investment management agreement (the Agreement) with Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (DIMA) in September 2017.

In terms of the process that the Board followed prior to approving the Agreement, shareholders should know that:

During the entire process, all of the Fund s Trustees were independent of DIMA and its affiliates (the Independent Trustees).

The Board met frequently during the past year to discuss fund matters and dedicated a substantial amount of time to contract review matters. Over the course of several months, the Board s Contract Committee reviewed extensive materials received from DIMA, independent third parties and independent counsel. These materials included an analysis of the Fund s performance, fees and expenses, and profitability from a fee consultant retained by the Fund s Independent Trustees (the Fee Consultant). Based on its evaluation of the information provided, the Contract Committee presented its findings and recommendations to the Board. The Board then reviewed the Contract Committee s findings and recommendations.

The Board also received extensive information throughout the year regarding performance of the Fund.

The Independent Trustees regularly met privately with counsel to discuss contract review and other matters. In addition, the Independent Trustees were advised by the Fee Consultant in the course of their review of the Fund s contractual arrangements and considered a comprehensive report prepared by the Fee Consultant in connection with their deliberations.

In connection with reviewing the Agreement, the Board also reviewed the terms of the Fund s transfer agency agreement and other material service agreements.

In connection with the contract review process, the Contract Committee and the Board considered the factors discussed below, among others. The Board also considered that DIMA and its predecessors have managed the Fund since its inception, and the Board believes that a long-term relationship with a capable, conscientious advisor is in the best interests of the Fund. The Board considered, generally, that shareholders chose to

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

53

invest or remain invested in the Fund knowing that DIMA managed the Fund. DIMA is part of Deutsche Bank AG s (Deutsche Bank) Asset Management (Deutsche AM) division. Deutsche AM is a global asset management business that offers a wide range of investing expertise and resources, including research capabilities in many countries throughout the world.

As part of the contract review process, the Board carefully considered the fees and expenses of each Deutsche fund overseen by the Board in light of the fund s performance. In many cases, this led to the negotiation and implementation of expense caps. As part of these negotiations, the Board indicated that it would consider relaxing these caps in future years following sustained improvements in performance, among other considerations.

While shareholders may focus primarily on fund performance and fees, the Fund s Board considers these and many other factors, including the quality and integrity of DIMA s personnel and administrative support services provided by DIMA, such as back-office operations, fund valuations, and compliance policies and procedures.

Nature, Quality and Extent of Services. The Board considered the terms of the Agreement, including the scope of advisory services provided under the Agreement. The Board noted that, under the Agreement, DIMA provides portfolio management services and administrative services to the Fund. The Board considered the experience and skills of senior management and investment personnel and the resources made available to such personnel. The Board reviewed the Fund s performance over short-term and long-term periods and compared those returns to various agreed-upon performance measures, including market index(es) and a peer universe compiled using information supplied by Morningstar Direct (Morningstar), an independent fund data service. The Board also noted that it has put into place a process of identifying Funds in Review (e.g., funds performing poorly relative to a peer universe), and receives additional reporting from DIMA regarding such funds and, where appropriate, DIMA s plans to address underperformance. The Board believes this process is an effective manner of identifying and addressing underperforming funds. Based on the information provided, the Board noted that, for the one-, three- and five-year periods ended December 31, 2016, the Fund s net asset value performance was in the 3rd quartile, 4th quartile and 4th quartile, respectively, of the applicable Morningstar universe (the 1st quartile being the best performers and the 4th quartile being the worst performers). The Board also observed that the Fund has outperformed its benchmark in the one-, three- and five-year periods ended December 31, 2016. The Board noted the disappointing investment performance of the Fund in recent periods and continued to

54 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

discuss with senior management of DIMA the factors contributing to such underperformance and actions being taken to improve performance. The Board observed that the Fund had experienced improved relative performance during the first eight months of 2017. The Board recognized the efforts by DIMA in recent years to enhance its investment platform and improve long-term performance across the Deutsche fund complex.

Fees and Expenses. The Board considered the Funds investment management fee schedule, operating expenses and total expense ratios, and comparative information provided by Broadridge Financial Solutions, Inc. (Broadridge) and the Fee Consultant regarding investment management fee rates paid to other investment advisors by similar funds (1st quartile being the most favorable and 4th quartile being the least favorable). With respect to management fees paid to other investment advisors by similar funds, the Board noted that the contractual fee rates paid by the Fund were lower than the median (2nd quartile) of the applicable Broadridge peer group (based on Broadridge data provided as of December 31, 2016). The Board noted that the Funds total (net) operating expenses excluding certain investment related expenses and based on managed assets were expected to be higher than the median (3rd quartile) of the applicable Broadridge expense universe (based on Broadridge data provided as of December 31, 2016). The Board considered the Funds management fee rate as compared to fees charged by DIMA to comparable Deutsche U.S. registered funds (Deutsche Funds) and considered differences between the Fund and the comparable Deutsche Funds. The information requested by the Board as part of its review of fees and expenses also included information about institutional accounts (including any sub-advised funds and accounts) and funds offered primarily to European investors (Deutsche Europe funds) managed by Deutsche AM. The Board noted that DIMA indicated that Deutsche AM does not manage any institutional accounts or Deutsche Europe funds comparable to the Fund.

On the basis of the information provided, the Board concluded that management fees were reasonable and appropriate in light of the nature, quality and extent of services provided by DIMA. The Board concluded that the Fund s fee schedule represents an appropriate sharing between the Fund and DIMA of such economies of scale as may exist in the management of the Fund at current asset levels.

Profitability. The Board reviewed detailed information regarding revenues received by DIMA under the Agreement. The Board considered the estimated costs to DIMA, and pre-tax profits realized by DIMA, from advising the Deutsche Funds, as well as estimates of the pre-tax profits attributable to managing the Fund in particular. The Board also received information regarding the estimated enterprise-wide profitability of DIMA

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

55

and its affiliates with respect to all fund services in totality and by fund. The Board and the Fee Consultant reviewed DIMA is methodology in allocating its costs to the management of the Fund. Based on the information provided, the Board concluded that the pre-tax profits realized by DIMA in connection with the management of the Fund were not unreasonable. The Board also reviewed certain publicly available information regarding the profitability of certain similar investment management firms. The Board noted that, while information regarding the profitability of such firms is limited (and in some cases is not necessarily prepared on a comparable basis), DIMA and its affiliates—overall profitability with respect to the Deutsche Funds (after taking into account distribution and other services provided to the funds by DIMA and its affiliates) was lower than the overall profitability levels of most comparable firms for which such data was available.

Other Benefits to DIMA and Its Affiliates. The Board also considered the character and amount of other incidental benefits received by DIMA and its affiliates, including any fees received by an affiliate of DIMA for transfer agency services provided to the Fund. The Board also considered benefits to DIMA related to brokerage and soft-dollar allocations, including allocating brokerage to pay for research generated by parties other than the executing broker dealers, which pertain primarily to funds investing in equity securities. In addition, the Board considered the incidental public relations benefits to DIMA related to Deutsche Funds advertising and cross-selling opportunities among DIMA products and services. The Board considered these benefits in reaching its conclusion that the Fund s management fees were reasonable.

Compliance. The Board considered the significant attention and resources dedicated by DIMA to documenting and enhancing its compliance processes in recent years. The Board noted in particular (i) the experience, seniority and time commitment of the individuals serving as DIMA s and the Fund s chief compliance officers; (ii) the large number of DIMA compliance personnel; and (iii) the substantial commitment of resources by DIMA and its affiliates to compliance matters.

Based on all of the information considered and the conclusions reached, the Board unanimously determined that the continuation of the Agreement is in the best interests of the Fund. In making this determination, the Board did not give particular weight to any single factor identified above. The Board considered these factors over the course of numerous meetings, certain of which were in executive session with only the Independent Trustees and counsel present. It is possible that individual Independent Trustees may have weighed these factors differently in reaching their individual decisions to approve the continuation of the Agreement.

56 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Board Members and Officers

The following table presents certain information regarding the Board Members and Officers of the fund. Each Board Member s year of birth is set forth in parentheses after his or her name. Unless otherwise noted, (i) each Board Member has engaged in the principal occupation(s) noted in the table for at least the most recent five years, although not necessarily in the same capacity; and (ii) the address of each Independent Board Member is c/o Keith R. Fox, Deutsche Funds Board Chair, c/o Thomas R. Hiller, Ropes & Gray LLP, Prudential Tower, 800 Boylston Street, Boston, MA 02199-3600. The Board is divided into three classes of Board Members, Class I, Class II and Class III. At each annual meeting of shareholders of the Trust, the class of Board Members elected at such meeting is elected to hold office until the annual meeting held in the third succeeding year and until the election and qualification of such Board Member s successor, if any, or until such Board Members are elected by the holders of Preferred Shares, voting as a separate class (Preferred Class), to serve until the next annual meeting and until the election and qualification of such Board Member s successor, if any, or until such Board Member sooner dies, resigns, retires or is removed. The Board Members may also serve in similar capacities with other funds in the fund complex.

Class I Board Members were last elected in 2015 and will serve until the 2018 Annual Meeting of Shareholders. Class II Board Members were last elected in 2016 and will serve until the 2019 Annual Meeting of Shareholders. Class III Board Members were last elected in 2017 and will serve until the 2020 Annual Meeting of Shareholders. Preferred Class Board Members were last elected in 2017 and will serve until the 2018 Annual Meeting of Shareholders.

Independent Board Members

| Name, Year of Birth, Position with the Fund and Length of Time Served ¹ | Business Experience and Directorships During the Past Five Years | Number of Funds in Deutsche Fund Complex Overseen | Other Directorships Held by Board Member |
|--|--|--|---|
| Keith R. Fox, | Managing General Partner, Exeter Capital | 89 | |
| CFA (1954) | Partners (a series of private investment funds) (since 1986). Directorships: Progressive International Corporation (kitchen goods importer and distributor); The Kennel Shop (retailer); | | |
| Preferred Class | former Chairman, National Association of Small Business Investment Companies; former Directorships: BoxTop Media Inc. (advertising); Sun Capital Advisers Trust (mutual funds) | | |
| Chairperson since 2017, and Board Member since 1996 | (2011 2012) | | |

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

57

| Table of Contents | | | |
|---|--|--|---|
| Name, Year of Birth, Position with the Fund and Length of Time Served ¹ Kenneth C. Froewiss (1945) | Business Experience and Directorships During the Past Five Years Retired Clinical Professor of Finance, NYU Stern School of Business (1997 2014); Member, Finance Committee, Association for Asian Studies (2002 present); Director, Mitsui Sumitomo Insurance Group (US) (2004 present); | Number of Funds in Deutsche Fund Complex Overseen 92 | Other Directorships Held by Board Member |
| Class III | prior thereto, Managing Director, J.P. Morgan (investment banking firm) (until 1996) | | |
| Vice Chairperson since 2017, and Board Member since 2001 John W. | Retired; formerly, Executive Vice President and Chief Risk | 89 | Portland |
| Ballantine (1946) | Management Officer, First Chicago NBD Corporation/The First National Bank of Chicago (1996–1998); Executive Vice President and Head of International Banking (1995–1996); former Directorships: Director and former | 07 | General Electric ² (utility company) |
| Class III | Chairman of the Board, Healthways, Inc. ² (population well-being and wellness services) (2003–2014); Stockwell Capital Investments PLC (private equity); Enron Corporation; FNB Corporation; Tokheim Corporation; | | (2003 present) |
| Board Member since 1999 | First Oak Brook Bancshares, Inc. and Oak Brook Bank; Prisma Energy International. Not-for-Profit Director, Trustee: Palm Beach Civic Association; Public Radio International; Window to the World Communications (public media); Harris Theater for Music and Dance (Chicago) | | |
| Henry P. Becton, Jr. (1943) | Vice Chair and former President, WGBH Educational Foundation. Directorships: Public Radio International; Public Radio Exchange (PRX); The Pew Charitable Trusts (charitable organization); former Directorships: Becton Dickinson and Company ² (medical technology company); | 89 | |
| Class II | Belo Corporation ² (media company); The PBS Foundation; Association of Public Television Stations; Boston Museum of Science; American Public Television; Concord Academy; New England Aquarium; Mass. | | |
| Board Member since 1990 | Corporation for Educational Telecommunications; Committee for Economic Development; Public Broadcasting Service; Connecticut College; North Bennett | | |

Street School (Boston)

58 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

| Name, Year of Birth, Position with the Fund and Length of Time Served ¹ Dawn-Marie Driscoll (1946) | Business Experience and Directorships During the Past Five Years Emeritus Executive Fellow, Center for Business Ethics, Bentley University; formerly: President, Driscoll Associates (consulting firm); Partner, Palmer & Dodge (law firm) (1988 1990); Vice President of Corporate Affairs and General Counsel, Filene s (retail) (1978 1988). | Number of Funds in Deutsche Fund Complex Overseen 89 | Other Directorships Held by Board Member |
|---|---|--|---|
| Class I | Directorships: Advisory Board, Center for Business Ethics, Bentley University; Trustee and former Chairman of the Board, Southwest Florida Community Foundation (charitable organization); former Directorships: ICI | | |
| Board Member since 1987 | Mutual Insurance Company (2007 2015); Sun Capital Advisers Trust (mutual funds) (2007 2012), Investment Company Institute (audit, executive, nominating committees) and Independent Directors Council (governance, executive committees) | | |
| Paul K. Freeman (1950) | Consultant, World Bank/Inter-American Development Bank; Independent Directors Council (former chair); Investment Company Institute (executive and nominating committees); formerly: Chairman of Education Committee of Independent Directors Council; | 89 | |
| Preferred Class | Project Leader, International Institute for Applied Systems Analysis (1998 2001); Chief Executive Officer, The Eric Group, Inc. (environmental insurance) (1986 1998); Directorships: Denver Zoo Foundation | | |
| Board Member since 1993 | (December 2012 present); Knoebel Institute for Healthy Aging, University of Denver (2017 present); former Directorships: Prisma Energy International | | |
| Richard J. Herring (1946) | Jacob Safra Professor of International Banking and Professor, Finance Department, The Wharton School, University of Pennsylvania (since July 1972); Co-Director, Wharton Financial Institutions Center; formerly: Vice Dean and Director, Wharton | 89 | Director, Aberdeen Singapore and Japan Funds (since |
| Class I | Undergraduate Division (July 1995 June 2000); Director, Lauder Institute of International Management Studies (July 2000 June 2006) | | 2007); Independent Director of Barclays |
| Board Member since 1990 | | | Bank Delaware (since September 2010) |

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

59

| Table of Contents | | | |
|---|--|--|---|
| Name, Year of Birth, Position with the Fund and Length of Time Served ¹ William McClayton (1944) | Business Experience and Directorships During the Past Five Years Private equity investor (since October 2009); previously, Managing Director, Diamond Management & Technology Consultants, Inc. (global consulting firm) (2001 2009); Directorship: Board of Managers, YMCA of Metropolitan Chicago; formerly: Senior Partner, Arthur Andersen LLP | Number of Funds in Deutsche Fund Complex Overseen | Other Directorships Held by Board Member |
| Class II | (accounting) (1966 2001); Trustee, Ravinia Festival | | |
| Board Member since 2004 Rebecca W. Rimel (1951) | President, Chief Executive Officer and Director, The Pew Charitable Trusts (charitable organization) (1994 present); formerly: Executive Vice President, The Glenmede Trust Company (investment trust and wealth management) | 89 | Director, Becton Dickinson and Company ² |
| Class III Board Member since 1995 | (1983 2004); Board Member, Investor Education (charitable organization) (2004 2005); Trustee, Executive Committee, Philadelphia Chamber of Commerce (2001 2007); Director, Viasys Health Care(January 2007 June 2007); Trustee, Thomas Jefferson Foundation (charitable organization) (1994 2012) | | (medical technology company) (2012 present); Director, BioTelemetry Inc. ² (health |
| Since 1993 | | | care) (2009 present) |
| William N. Searcy, Jr. (1946) | Private investor since October 2003; formerly: Pension & Savings Trust Officer, Sprint Corporation ² (telecommunications) (November 1989 September 2003); Trustee, Sun Capital Advisers Trust (mutual funds) | 89 | present |
| Class I | (1998 2012) | | |
| Board Member since 1993 Jean Gleason Stromberg (1943) | Retired. Formerly, Consultant (1997–2001); Director, Financial Markets U.S. Government Accountability Office | 89 | |
| Class II | (1996–1997); Partner, Norton Rose Fulbright, L.L.P. (law firm) (1978–1996); former Directorships: The William and Flora Hewlett Foundation (charitable organization) (2000–2015); Service Source, Inc. (nonprofit), Mutual Fund Directors Forum (2002–2004), American Bar Retirement | | |

Association (funding vehicle for retirement plans) (1987 1990 and 1994 1996)

Board Member since 1997

Officers⁴

Name, Year of Birth, Position with the Fund and Length of Time Served⁵ Hepsen Uzcan^{6, 9} (1974)

Business Experience and Directorships During the

Past Five Years

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management; formerly: Vice President for the

Deutsche funds (2016 2017)

President and Chief Executive Officer, 2017 present

Assistant Secretary, 2013 present

60 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Name, Year of Birth, Position with the Fund and Length of Time Served⁵

John Millette⁸ (1962)

Business Experience and Directorships During the

Past Five Years

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management; Chief Legal Officer, Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (2015 present); and Director and Vice President, Deutsche AM Trust Company (since 2016); formerly, Secretary, Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (2015 2017)

Vice President and Secretary,

1999 present

Paul H. Schubert⁶ (1963)

Managing Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management, and Chairman, Director and President, Deutsche AM Trust Company (since 2013); Vice President, Deutsche AM Distributors, Inc. (since 2016); Director, Deutsche AM Service Company (since 2017); Director and President, DB Investment Managers, Inc. (since 2017); formerly, Director, Deutsche AM Trust

Chief Financial Officer, 2004 present

Company (2004 2013)

Treasurer, 2005 present Caroline Pearson⁸ (1962)

Managing Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management; formerly, Secretary, Deutsche AM Distributors, Inc.; Secretary, Deutsche AM Service Company

Chief Legal Officer, 2010 present

Scott D. Hogan⁸ (1970)

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management

Chief Compliance Officer,

2016 present

Wayne Salit⁷ (1967)

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management; formerly: Managing Director, AML Compliance Officer at BNY Mellon (2011) 2014); and Director, AML

Compliance Officer at Deutsche Bank (2004 2011)

Anti-Money Laundering Compliance

Officer, 2014 present

Sheila Cadogan⁸ (1966)

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management

Assistant Treasurer,

2017 present

Paul Antosca⁸ (1957)

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management

Assistant Treasurer, 2007 present

Diane Kenneally⁸ (1966)

Director,³ Deutsche Asset Management

Assistant Treasurer, 2007 present

- The length of time served represents the year in which the Board Member joined the board of one or more Deutsche funds currently overseen by the Board.
- ² A publicly held company with securities registered pursuant to Section 12 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.
- Executive title, not a board directorship.
- ⁴ As a result of their respective positions held with the Advisor, these individuals are considered interested persons of the Advisor within the meaning of the 1940 Act. Interested persons receive no compensation from the fund.
- ⁵ The length of time served represents the year in which the officer was first elected in such capacity for one or more Deutsche funds.
- ⁶ Address: 345 Park Avenue, New York, NY 10154.
- ⁷ Address: 60 Wall Street, New York, NY 10005.
- ⁸ Address: One International Place, Boston, MA 02110.
- ⁹ Appointed President and Chief Executive Officer effective December 1, 2017.

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

61

Additional Information

Automated **Information Line**

Deutsche AM Closed-End Fund Info Line

(800) 349-4281

deutschefunds.com **Web Site**

Written Correspondence

Obtain fact sheets, financial reports, press releases and webcasts when available.

Deutsche Asset Management

Attn: Secretary of the Deutsche Funds

One International Place, 12th Floor

Boston, MA 02110

Legal Counsel

Vedder Price P.C.

222 North LaSalle Street

Chicago, IL 60601 **Dividend**

Reinvestment **Plan Agent** DST Systems, Inc.

333 W. 11th Street, 5th Floor

Kansas City, MO 64105

Shareholder **Service Agent and Transfer Agent** **Deutsche AM Service Company**

P.O. Box 219066

Kansas City, MO 64121-9066

(800) 294-4366

Custodian **State Street Bank and Trust Company**

State Street Financial Center

One Lincoln Street

Boston, MA 02111

Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm **Ernst & Young LLP**

200 Clarendon Street

Boston, MA 02116

Proxy Voting The fund s policies and procedures for voting proxies for portfolio securities and

information about how the fund voted proxies related to its portfolio securities during

the most recent 12-month period ended June 30 are available on our Web site

deutschefunds.com (click on proxy voting at the bottom of the page) or on the SEC s Web site sec.gov. To obtain a written copy of the fund s policies and procedures without

charge, upon request, call us toll free at (800) 728-3337.

Portfolio Holdings Following the fund s fiscal first and third quarter-end, a complete portfolio holdings

listing is filed with the SEC on Form N-Q. This form will be available on the SEC s Web site at sec.gov, and it also may be reviewed and copied at the SEC s Public Reference Room in Washington, D.C. Information on the operation of the SEC s Public Reference Room may be obtained by calling (800) SEC-0330. The fund s portfolio holdings as of the month-end are posted on deutschefunds.com on or after the last day of the following month. More frequent posting of portfolio holdings information may be made from time

to time on deutschefunds.com.

62 Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

Investment Management

Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (DIMA or the Advisor), which is part of Deutsche Asset Management, is the investment advisor for the fund. DIMA and its predecessors have more than 90 years of experience managing mutual funds and DIMA provides a full range of investment advisory services to both institutional and retail clients. DIMA is an indirect, wholly owned subsidiary of Deutsche Bank AG. Deutsche Bank AG is a major global banking institution engaged in a wide variety of financial services, including investment management, retail, private and commercial banking, investment banking and insurance.

NYSE Symbol CUSIP Number

KSM

Common Shares 25159F 102

Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

63

DSMIT-2

(R-025444-7 1/18)

ITEM 2 CODE OF ETHICS

As of the end of the period covered by this report, the registrant has adopted a code of ethics, as defined in Item 2 of Form N-CSR, that applies to its Principal Executive Officer and Principal Financial Officer.

There have been no amendments to, or waivers from, a provision of the code of ethics during the period covered by this report that would require disclosure under Item 2.

A copy of the code of ethics is filed as an exhibit to this Form N-CSR.

ITEM AUDIT COMMITTEE FINANCIAL EXPERT

The fund's audit committee is comprised solely of trustees who are "independent" (as such term has been defined by the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") in regulations implementing Section 407 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act (the "Regulations")). The fund's Board of Trustees has determined that there are several "audit committee financial experts" (as such term has been defined by the Regulations) serving on the fund's audit committee including Mr. Paul K. Freeman, the chair of the fund's audit committee. An "audit committee financial expert" is not an "expert" for any purpose, including for purposes of Section 11 of the Securities Act of 1933 and the designation or identification of a person as an "audit committee financial expert" does not impose on such person any duties, obligations or liability that are greater than the duties, obligations and liability imposed on such person as a member of the audit committee and board of directors in the absence of such designation or identification. In accordance with New York Stock Exchange requirements, the Board believes that all members of the fund's audit committee are financially literate, as such qualification is interpreted by the Board in its business judgment, and that at least one member of the audit committee has accounting or related financial management expertise.

ITEM PRINCIPAL ACCOUNTANT FEES AND SERVICES

deutsche strategic municipal income trust form n-csr disclosure re: AUDIT FEES

The following table shows the amount of fees that Ernst & Young LLP ("EY"), the Fund's Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm, billed to the Fund during the Fund's last two fiscal years. The Audit Committee approved in advance all audit services and non-audit services that EY provided to the Fund.

Services that the Fund's Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm Billed to the Fund

| Fiscal Year Ended | Audit Fees Billed to | Audit-Related | Tax Fees Billed to | All Other Fees Billed to |
|-------------------|----------------------|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------------|
| November 30, | Fund | Fees Billed to Fun | dFund | Fund |
| 2017 | \$68,463 | \$0 | \$6,256 | \$0 |
| 2016 | \$69,860 | \$0 | \$6,384 | \$0 |

The above "Tax Fees" were billed for professional services rendered for tax return preparation.

Services that the Fund's Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm Billed to the Adviser and Affiliated Fund Service Providers

The following table shows the amount of fees billed by EY to Deutsche Investment Management Americas, Inc. ("DIMA" or the "Adviser"), and any entity controlling, controlled by or under common control with DIMA ("Control Affiliate") that provides ongoing services to the Fund ("Affiliated Fund Service Provider"), for engagements directly related to the Fund's operations and financial reporting, during the Fund's last two fiscal years.

| | Audit-Related Fees Billed to | Tax Fees Billed to Adviser | |
|------|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------|-----------------------------|
| | Adviser and Affiliated Fund Service | ceand Affiliated Fund Service | Adviser and Affiliated Fund |
| | Providers | Providers | Service Providers |
| 2017 | \$0 | \$502,238 | \$0 |
| 2016 | \$0 | \$449,529 | \$0 |

The above "Tax Fees" were billed in connection with tax compliance services and agreed upon procedures. All other engagement fees were billed for services in connection with agreed upon procedures for DIMA and other related entities.

Non-Audit Services

The following table shows the amount of fees that EY billed during the Fund's last two fiscal years for non-audit services. The Audit Committee pre-approved all non-audit services that EY provided to the Adviser and any Affiliated Fund Service Provider that related directly to the Fund's operations and financial reporting. The Audit Committee requested and received information from EY about any non-audit services that EY rendered during the Fund's last fiscal year to the Adviser and any Affiliated Fund Service Provider. The Committee considered this information in

evaluating EY's independence.

| Fiscal Year Ended November 30, | Billed to Fund | Total Non-Audit Fees billed to Adviser and Affiliated Fund Service Providers s (engagements related directly to the operations and financial reporting of the Fund) | Total Non-Audit Fees billed t Adviser and Affiliated Fund Service Providers (all other engagements) | Total of (A), (B) and (C) |
|---|----------------|---|--|------------------------------|
| ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, | (A) | (B) | (C) | |
| 2017 | \$6,256 | \$502,238 | \$606,585 | \$1,115,079 |
| 2016 | \$6,384 | \$449,529 | \$595,469 | \$1,051,382 |

All other engagement fees were billed for services in connection with agreed upon procedures and tax compliance for DIMA and other related entities.

Audit Committee Pre-Approval Policies and Procedures. Generally, each Fund's Audit Committee must pre approve (i) all services to be performed for a Fund by a Fund's Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm and (ii) all non-audit services to be performed by a Fund's Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm for the DIMA Entities with respect to operations and financial reporting of the Fund, except that the Chairperson or Vice Chairperson of each Fund's Audit Committee may grant the pre-approval for non-audit services described in items (i) and (ii) above for non-prohibited services for engagements of less than \$100,000. All such delegated pre approvals shall be presented to each Fund's Audit Committee no later than the next Audit Committee meeting.

There were no amounts that were approved by the Audit Committee pursuant to the de minimis exception under Rule 2-01 of Regulation S-X.

According to the registrant's principal Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm, substantially all of the principal Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm's hours spent on auditing the registrant's financial statements were attributed to work performed by full-time permanent employees of the principal Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm.

In connection with the audit of the 2016 financial statements, the Fund entered into an engagement letter with EY. The terms of the engagement letter required by EY, and agreed to by the Audit Committee, included provisions in which the parties consent to the sole jurisdiction of federal courts in New York, Boston or the Northern District of Illinois, as well as a waiver of right to a trial by jury.

In connection with the audit of the 2017 financial statements, the Fund entered into an engagement letter with EY. The terms of the engagement letter required by EY, and agreed to by the Audit Committee, include a provision mandating

the use of mediation and arbitration to resolve any controversy or claim between the parties arising out of or relating to the engagement letter or services provided thereunder.

1.) In various communications beginning on April 20, 2016, EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that EY had identified the following matters that it determined to be inconsistent with the SEC's auditor independence rules.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee of financial relationships held by covered persons within EY and its affiliates that were in violation of the Rule 2-01(c)(1) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breaches did not and do not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In assessing this matter, EY indicated that upon detection the breaches were corrected promptly and that none of the breaches (i) related to financial relationships directly in the Fund, (ii) involved professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team, or (iii) were for services directly for the Fund.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that, in 2016, a pension plan for the Ernst & Young Global Limited ("EYG") member firm in Germany ("EY Germany"), through one of its investment advisors, purchased an investment in an entity that may be deemed to be under common control with the Fund. EY informed the Audit Committee that this investment was inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(1)(i) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that in assessing the impact of the independence breach, in fact and appearance, EY considered all relevant facts and circumstances to assess whether a reasonable investor would conclude that EY was and is capable of exercising objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within the audit engagement. EY advised the Audit Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breach did not and does not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audit of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In reaching this conclusion, EY noted a number of factors, including that the purchase was by EY Germany's investment advisor without EY Germany's permission, authorization or knowledge and EY Germany instructed its investment advisor to sell the shares of the entity that may be deemed to be under common control with the Fund immediately upon detection of the purchase and the breach did not involve any professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team. In addition, EY noted that the independence breach did not (i) create a mutual or conflicting interest with the Fund, (ii) place EY in the position of auditing its own work, (iii) result in EY acting as management or an employee of the Fund, or (iv) place EY in a position of being an advocate of the Fund.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that, in 2014, the EYG member firm in Spain ("EY Spain") completed an acquisition of a small consulting firm that had a deposit account with an overdraft line of credit at the time of the acquisition with Deutsche Bank SA Espanola, which EY Spain acquired. EY informed the Audit Committee that having this line of credit with an entity that may be deemed to be under common control with the Fund was inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(1)(ii) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that in assessing the impact of the independence breach, in fact and appearance, EY considered all relevant facts and circumstances to assess whether a reasonable investor would conclude that EY was and is capable of exercising objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within the audit engagements. EY advised the Audit Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breach did not and does not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In reaching this conclusion, EY noted a number of factors, including that that the credit line was terminated and the breach did not involve any professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team. In addition, EY noted that the independence breach did not

(i) create a mutual or conflicting interest with the Fund, (ii) place EY in the position of auditing its own work, (iii) result in EY acting as management or an employee of the Fund, or (iv) place EY in a position of being an advocate of the Fund.

EY advised the Audit Committee that the above described matters, individually and in the aggregate, do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements, and that EY can continue to act as the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm.

Management and the Audit Committee considered these matters and, based solely upon EY's description of the facts and the representations made by EY, believe that (1) these matters did not impact EY's application of objective and impartial judgment with respect to all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements; and (2) a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would reach the same conclusion.

2.) In various communications beginning on June 27, 2016, EY also informed the Audit Committee that EY had identified independence breaches where EY and covered persons maintain lending relationships with owners of greater than 10% of the shares of certain investment companies within the "investment company complex" as defined under Rule 2-01(f)(14) of Regulation S-X. EY informed the Audit Committee that these lending relationships are inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(l)(ii)(A) of Regulation S-X (referred to as the "Loan Rule").

The Loan Rule specifically provides that an accounting firm would not be independent if it receives a loan from a lender that is a record or beneficial owner of more than ten percent of an audit client's equity securities. For purposes of the Loan Rule, audit clients include the Fund as well as all registered investment companies advised by the Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (the "Adviser"), the Fund's investment adviser, and its affiliates, including other subsidiaries of the Adviser's parent company, Deutsche Bank AG (collectively, the "Deutsche Funds Complex"). EY's lending relationships affect EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to all investment companies in the Deutsche Funds Complex.

EY informed the Audit Committee that, after evaluating the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY has concluded that the lending relationships described above do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements. EY informed the Audit Committee that its conclusion was based on a number of factors, including, among others, EY's belief that the lenders are not able to impact the impartiality of EY or assert any influence over the investment companies in the Deutsche Funds Complex whose shares the lenders own or the applicable investment company's investment adviser. In addition, the individuals at EY who arranged EY's lending relationships have no oversight of, or ability to influence, the individuals at EY who conducted the audits of the Fund's financial statements.

On June 20, 2016, the SEC Staff issued a "no-action" letter to another mutual fund complex (see Fidelity Management & Research Company et al., No-Action Letter) related to similar Loan Rule issues as those described above. In that letter, the SEC Staff confirmed that it would not recommend enforcement action against an investment company that relied on the audit services performed by an audit firm that was not in compliance with the Loan Rule in certain specified circumstances. The circumstances described in the no-action letter appear to be substantially similar to the circumstances that effected EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to the Fund. EY confirmed to the Audit Committee that it meets the conditions of the no-action letter.

3.) In various communications beginning on January 25, 2017, EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that EY had identified the following matters that it determined to be inconsistent with the SEC's auditor independence rules.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee of financial relationships held by covered persons within EY and its affiliates that were in violation of the Rule 2-01(c)(1) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breaches do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In assessing this matter, EY indicated that upon detection the breaches were corrected promptly and that none of the breaches (i) related to financial relationships directly in the Fund, (ii) involved professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team, or (iii) were for services directly for the Fund.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that, in 2015, the Ernst & Young Global Limited ("EYG") member firm in Spain ("EY Spain") provided a loaned staff service to Deutsche Bank AG, where a manager from EY Spain analyzed investment opportunities in Spain under the supervision of Deutsche Bank AG personnel. EY informed the Audit Committee that this loaned staff service where the EY professional temporarily acted as an employee of Deutsche Bank AG was inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(4)(vi) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that in assessing the impact of the independence breach, in fact and appearance, EY considered all relevant facts and circumstances to assess whether a reasonable investor would conclude that EY was and is capable of exercising objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within the audit engagements. EY advised the Audit · Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breach did not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In reaching this conclusion, EY noted a number of factors, including that the breach did not involve any professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team and did not involve services provided directly for the Fund. In addition, EY noted that the independence breach did not (i) create a mutual or conflicting interest with the Fund, (ii) place EY in the position of auditing its own work, (iii) result in EY acting as management or an employee of the Fund, or (iv) place EY in a position of being an advocate of the Fund.

EY advised the Audit Committee that the above described matters, individually and in the aggregate, do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements, and that EY can continue to act as the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm.

4.) In various communications beginning on January 25, 2017, EY informed the Audit Committee that EY had identified an independence breach where a covered person maintains a lending relationship with an owner of greater than 10% of the shares of certain investment companies within the "investment company complex" as defined under Rule 2-01(f)(14) of Regulation S-X. EY informed the Audit Committee that this lending relationship is inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(l)(ii)(A) of Regulation S-X (referred to as the "Loan Rule").

The Loan Rule specifically provides that an accounting firm would not be independent if it receives a loan from a lender that is a record or beneficial owner of more than ten percent of an audit client's equity securities. For purposes of the Loan Rule, audit clients include the Fund as well as all registered investment companies advised by the Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (the "Adviser"), the Fund's investment adviser, and its affiliates, including other subsidiaries of the Adviser's parent company, Deutsche Bank AG (collectively, the "Deutsche Funds Complex"). The covered person's lending relationship affects EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to all investment companies in the Deutsche Funds Complex.

EY informed the Audit Committee that, after evaluating the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY has concluded that the lending relationship described above does not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements. EY informed

the Audit Committee that its conclusion was based on a number of factors, including, among others, EY's belief that the lender is not able to impact the impartiality of EY or assert any influence over the investment companies in the Deutsche Funds Complex whose shares the lenders own or the applicable investment company's investment adviser.

On June 20, 2016, the SEC Staff issued a "no-action" letter to another mutual fund complex (see Fidelity Management & Research Company et al., No-Action Letter) related to similar Loan Rule issues as those described above. In that letter, the SEC Staff confirmed that it would not recommend enforcement action against an investment company that relied on the audit services performed by an audit firm that was not in compliance with the Loan Rule in certain specified circumstances. The circumstances described in the no-action letter appear to be substantially similar to the circumstances that effected EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to the Fund. EY confirmed to the Audit Committee that it meets the conditions of the no-action letter.

5.) On July 11, 2017, EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that EY had identified the following matters that it determined to be inconsistent with the SEC's auditor independence rules.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee of financial relationships held by covered persons within EY and its affiliates that were in violation of Rule 2-01(c)(1) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breaches do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In assessing this matter, EY indicated that upon detection the breaches were corrected promptly and that none of the breaches (i) related to financial relationships directly in the Fund, (ii) involved professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team, or (iii) were for services directly for the Fund.

EY advised the Audit Committee that the above described matters, individually and in the aggregate, do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements, and that EY can continue to act as the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm.

6.) On July 11, 2017, EY informed the Audit Committee that EY had identified an independence breach where EY maintains a lending relationship with an entity that owned for a period of time greater than 10% of the shares of an investment company within the "investment company complex" as defined under Rule 2-01(f)(14) of Regulation S-X. EY informed the Audit Committee that this lending relationship was inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(l)(ii)(A) of Regulation S-X (referred to as the "Loan Rule").

The Loan Rule specifically provides that an accounting firm would not be independent if it receives a loan from a lender that is a record or beneficial owner of more than ten percent of an audit client's equity securities. For purposes of the Loan Rule, audit clients include the Fund as well as all registered investment companies advised by the Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (the "Adviser"), the Fund's investment adviser, and its affiliates, including other subsidiaries of the Adviser's parent company, Deutsche Bank AG (collectively, the "Deutsche Funds Complex"). EY's lending relationship affects EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to all investment companies in the Deutsche Funds Complex.

EY informed the Audit Committee that, after evaluating the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY has concluded that the lending relationship described above did not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements. EY informed the Audit Committee that its conclusion was based on a number of factors, including, among others, EY's belief that the lender is not able to impact the impartiality of EY and was not able to assert any influence over the investment

company in the Deutsche Funds Complex whose shares the lender owned or the applicable investment company's investment adviser.

On June 20, 2016, the SEC Staff issued a "no-action" letter to another mutual fund complex (see Fidelity Management & Research Company et al., No-Action Letter) related to similar Loan Rule issues as those described above. In that letter, the SEC Staff confirmed that it would not recommend enforcement action against an investment company that relied on the audit services performed by an audit firm that was not in compliance with the Loan Rule in certain specified circumstances. The circumstances described in the no-action letter appear to be substantially similar to the circumstances that effected EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to the Fund. EY confirmed to the Audit Committee that it meets the conditions of the no-action letter.

7.) On October 24, 2017, EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee that EY had identified the following matter that it determined to be inconsistent with the SEC's auditor independence rules.

EY advised the Fund's Audit Committee of a financial relationship held by a covered person within EY and its affiliates that was in violation of Rule 2-01(c)(1) of Regulation S-X. EY advised the Audit Committee that after consideration of the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY concluded that the independence breach did not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements of the Fund and that a reasonable investor would reach the same conclusion. In assessing this matter, EY indicated that upon detection the breach was corrected promptly and that the breach (i) did not relate to financial relationships directly in the Fund, (ii) did not involve professionals who were part of the audit engagement team for the Fund or in a position to influence the audit engagement team, and (iii) were not for services directly for the Fund.

EY advised the Audit Committee that the above described matter did not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements, and that EY can continue to act as the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm.

8.) On October 24, 2017, EY informed the Audit Committee that EY had identified independence breaches where EY maintains lending relationships with entities that own greater than 10% of the shares of certain investment companies within the "investment company complex" as defined under Rule 2-01(f)(14) of Regulation S-X. EY informed the Audit Committee that these lending relationships were inconsistent with Rule 2-01(c)(l)(ii)(A) of Regulation S-X (referred to as the "Loan Rule").

The Loan Rule specifically provides that an accounting firm would not be independent if it receives a loan from a lender that is a record or beneficial owner of more than ten percent of an audit client's equity securities. For purposes of the Loan Rule, audit clients include the Fund as well as all registered investment companies advised by the Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc. (the "Adviser"), the Fund's investment adviser, and its affiliates, including other subsidiaries of the Adviser's parent company, Deutsche Bank AG (collectively, the "Deutsche Funds Complex"). EY's lending relationships affect EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to all investment companies in the Deutsche Funds Complex.

EY informed the Audit Committee that, after evaluating the facts and circumstances and the applicable independence rules, EY has concluded that the lending relationships described above do not and will not impair EY's ability to exercise objective and impartial judgment in connection with the audits of the financial statements for the Fund and a reasonable investor with knowledge of all relevant facts and circumstances would conclude that EY has been and is capable of objective and impartial judgment on all issues encompassed within EY's audit engagements. EY informed the Audit Committee that its conclusion was based on a number of factors, including, among others, EY's belief that the lenders are not able to impact the impartiality of EY or assert any influence over the investment company in the Deutsche Funds Complex whose shares the lender owned or the applicable investment company's investment adviser.

On June 20, 2016, the SEC Staff issued a "no-action" letter to another mutual fund complex (see Fidelity Management & Research Company et al., No-Action Letter) related to similar Loan Rule issues as those described above. In that letter, the SEC Staff confirmed that it would not recommend enforcement action against an investment company that relied on the audit services performed by an audit firm that was not in compliance with the Loan Rule in certain specified circumstances. The circumstances described in the no-action letter appear to be substantially similar to the circumstances that effected EY's independence under the Loan Rule with respect to the Fund. EY confirmed to the Audit Committee that it meets the conditions of the no-action letter.

ITEM 5 AUDIT COMMITTEE OF LISTED REGISTRANTS

The registrant has a separately-designated standing audit committee established in accordance with Section 3(a)(58)(A) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. The registrant's audit committee consists of Paul K. Freeman (Chair), William McClayton (Vice Chair), Henry P. Becton, Jr., Richard J. Herring and John W. Ballantine.

ITEM 6. SCHEDULE OF INVESTMENTS

Not applicable

ITEM DISCLOSURE OF PROXY VOTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES FOR CLOSED-END 7. MANAGEMENT INVESTMENT COMPANIES

Proxy Voting Policy and Guidelines

1. Introduction

Deutsche Asset Management ("AM") has adopted and implemented the following Policies and Guidelines, which it believes are reasonably designed to ensure that proxies are voted in the best economic interest of clients and in accordance with its fiduciary duties and local regulation. This Proxy Voting Policy and Guidelines – AM ("Policy and Guidelines") shall apply to all accounts managed by US domiciled advisers and to all US client accounts managed by non-US regional offices. Non-US regional offices are required to maintain procedures and to vote proxies as may be required by law on behalf of their non-US clients. In addition, AM's proxy policies reflect the fiduciary standards and responsibilities for ERISA accounts.

The attached guidelines represent a set of global recommendations that were determined by the Global Proxy Voting Sub-Committee (the "GPVSC"). These guidelines were developed to provide AM with a comprehensive list of recommendations that represent how AM will generally vote proxies for its clients. The recommendations derived from the application of these guidelines are not intended to influence the various AM legal entities either directly or indirectly by parent or affiliated companies. In addition, the organizational structures and documents of the various AM legal entities allows, where necessary or appropriate, the execution by individual AM subsidiaries of the proxy voting rights independently of any DB parent or affiliated company. This applies in particular to non-US fund management companies. The individuals that make proxy voting decisions are also free to act independently, subject to the normal and customary supervision by the Management/Boards of these AM legal entities.

2. AM'S Proxy Voting Responsibilities

Proxy votes are the property of AM's advisory clients! As such, AM's authority and responsibility to vote such proxies depend upon its contractual relationships with its clients or other delegated authority. AM has delegated responsibility for effecting its advisory clients' proxy votes to Institutional Shareholder Services ("ISS"), an independent third-party proxy voting specialist. ISS votes AM's advisory clients' proxies in accordance with AM's proxy guidelines or AM's specific instructions. Where a client has given specific instructions as to how a proxy should be voted, AM will notify ISS to carry out those instructions. Where no specific instruction exists, AM will follow the procedures in voting the proxies set forth in this document. Certain Taft-Hartley clients may direct AM to have ISS vote their proxies in accordance with Taft Hartley Voting Guidelines

Clients may in certain instances contract with their custodial agent and notify AM that they wish to engage in securities lending transactions. In such cases, it is the responsibility of the custodian to deduct the number of shares that are on loan so that they do not get voted twice. To the extent a security is out on loan and AM determines that a proxy vote (or other shareholder action) is materially important to the client's account, AM may request that the agent recall the security prior to the record date to allow AM to vote the securities.

For purposes of this document, "clients" refers to persons or entities: (i) for which AM serves as investment adviser or 1 sub-adviser; (ii) for which AM votes proxies; and (iii) that have an economic or beneficial ownership interest in the portfolio securities of issuers soliciting such proxies.

3. POLICIES

3.1. Proxy Voting Activities are Conducted in the Best Economic Interest of Clients

AM has adopted the following Policies and Guidelines to ensure that proxies are voted in accordance with the best economic interest of its clients, as determined by AM in good faith after appropriate review.

3.2. The Global Proxy Voting Sub-Committee

The Global Proxy Voting Sub-Committee is an internal working group established by the applicable AM's Investment Risk Oversight Committee pursuant to a written charter. The GPVSC is responsible for overseeing AM's proxy voting activities, including:

Adopting, monitoring and updating guidelines, attached as Attachment A (the "Guidelines"), that provide how AM will generally vote proxies pertaining to a comprehensive list of common proxy voting matters;

Voting proxies where (i) the issues are not covered by specific client instruction or the Guidelines; (ii) the Guidelines specify that the issues are to be determined on a case-by-case basis; or (iii) where an exception to the Guidelines may be in the best economic interest of AM's clients; and

Monitoring Proxy Vendor Oversight's proxy voting activities (see below).

AM's Proxy Vendor Oversight, a function of AM's Operations Group, is responsible for coordinating with ISS to administer AM's proxy voting process and for voting proxies in accordance with any specific client instructions or, if there are none, the Guidelines, and overseeing ISS' proxy responsibilities in this regard.

3.3 Availability of Proxy Voting Policy and Guidelines and Proxy Voting Record

Copies of this Policy, as it may be updated from time to time, is made available to clients as required by law and otherwise at AM's discretion. Clients may also obtain information on how their proxies were voted by AM as required by law and otherwise at AM's discretion. Note, however, that AM must not selectively disclose its investment company clients' proxy voting records. Proxy Vendor Oversight will make proxy voting reports available to advisory clients upon request. The investment companies' proxy voting records will be disclosed to shareholders by means of publicly-available annual filings of each company's proxy voting record for the 12-month periods ending June 30 (see Section 5, below), if so required by relevant law.

4.PROCEDURES

The key aspects of AM's proxy voting process are delineated below.

4.1. The GPVSC's Proxy Voting Guidelines

The Guidelines set forth the GPVSC's standard voting positions on a comprehensive list of common proxy voting matters. The GPVSC has developed, and continues to update the Guidelines based on consideration of current corporate governance principles, industry standards, client feedback, and the impact of the matter on issuers and the value of the investments.

The GPVSC will review the Guidelines as necessary to support the best economic interests of AM's clients and, in any event, at least annually. The GPVSC will make changes to the Guidelines, whether as a result of the annual review or otherwise, taking solely into account the best economic interests of clients. Before changing the Guidelines, the GPVSC will thoroughly review and evaluate the proposed change and the reasons therefore, and the GPVSC Chair will ask GPVSC members whether anyone outside of the AM organization (but within Deutsche Bank and its affiliates) or any entity that identifies itself as an AM advisory client has requested or attempted to influence the proposed change and whether any member has a conflict of interest with respect to the proposed change. If any such matter is reported to the GPVSC Chair, the Chair will promptly notify the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee (see Section 4.4) and will defer the approval, if possible. Lastly, the GPVSC will fully document its rationale for approving any change to the Guidelines.

The Guidelines may reflect a voting position that differs from the actual practices of the public company(ies) within the Deutsche Bank organization or of the investment companies for which AM or an affiliate serves as investment adviser or sponsor. Investment companies, particularly closed-end investment companies, are different from traditional operating companies. These differences may call for differences in voting positions on the same matter. Further, the

manner in which AM votes investment company proxies may differ from proposals for which an AM-advised or sponsored investment company solicits proxies from its shareholders. As reflected in the Guidelines, proxies solicited by closed-end (and open-end) investment companies are generally voted in accordance with the pre-determined guidelines of ISS.

Funds ("Underlying Funds") in which Topiary Fund Management Fund of Funds (each, a "Fund") invest, may from time to time seek to revise their investment terms (i.e. liquidity, fees, etc.) or investment structure. In such event, the Underlying Funds may require approval/consent from its investors to effect the relevant changes. Topiary Fund Management has adopted Proxy Voting Procedures which outline the process for these approvals.

4.2. Specific Proxy Voting Decisions Made by the GPVSC

Proxy Vendor Oversight will refer to the GPVSC all proxy proposals (i) that are not covered by specific client instructions or the Guidelines; or (ii) that, according to the Guidelines, should be evaluated and voted on a case-by-case basis.

Additionally, if Proxy Vendor Oversight, the GPVSC Chair or any member of the GPVSC, a Portfolio Manager, a Research Analyst or a sub-adviser believes that voting a particular proxy in accordance with the Guidelines may not be in the best economic interests of clients, that individual may bring the matter to the attention of the GPVSC Chair and/or Proxy Vendor Oversight.²

If Proxy Vendor Oversight refers a proxy proposal to the GPVSC or the GPVSC determines that voting a particular proxy in accordance with the Guidelines is not in the best economic interests of clients, the GPVSC will evaluate and vote the proxy, subject to the procedures below regarding conflicts.

The GPVSC endeavors to hold meetings to decide how to vote particular proxies sufficiently before the voting deadline so that the procedures below regarding conflicts can be completed before the GPVSC's voting determination.

Proxy Vendor Oversight generally monitors upcoming proxy solicitations for heightened attention from the press or the industry and for novel or unusual proposals or circumstances, which may prompt Proxy Vendor Oversight to bring the solicitation to the attention of the GPVSC Chair. AM Portfolio Managers, AM Research Analysts and sub-advisers also may bring a particular proxy vote to the attention of the GPVSC Chair, as a result of their ongoing monitoring of portfolio securities held by advisory clients and/or their review of the periodic proxy voting record reports that the GPVSC Chair distributes to AM portfolio managers and AM research analysts.

4.3. Certain Proxy Votes May Not Be Cast

In some cases, the GPVSC may determine that it is in the best economic interests of its clients not to vote certain proxies, or that it may not be feasible to vote certain proxies. If the conditions below are met with regard to a proxy proposal, AM will abstain from voting:

Neither the Guidelines nor specific client instructions cover an issue;

4SS does not make a recommendation on the issue; and

The GPVSC cannot convene on the proxy proposal at issue to make a determination as to what would be in the client's best interest. (This could happen, for example, if the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee found that there was a material conflict or if despite all best efforts being made, the GPVSC quorum requirement could not be met).

In addition, it is AM's policy not to vote proxies of issuers subject to laws of those jurisdictions that impose restrictions upon selling shares after proxies are voted, in order to preserve liquidity. In other cases, it may not be possible to vote certain proxies, despite good faith efforts to do so. For example, some jurisdictions do not provide adequate notice to shareholders so that proxies may be voted on a timely basis. Voting rights on securities that have been loaned to third-parties transfer to those third-parties, with loan termination often being the only way to attempt to

vote proxies on the loaned securities. Lastly, the GPVSC may determine that the costs to the client(s) associated with voting a particular proxy or group of proxies outweighs the economic benefits expected from voting the proxy or

group of proxies.

Proxy Vendor Oversight will coordinate with the GPVSC Chair regarding any specific proxies and any categories of proxies that will not or cannot be voted. The reasons for not voting any proxy shall be documented.

4.4. Conflict of Interest Procedures

4.4.1. Procedures to Address Conflicts of Interest and Improper Influence

Overriding Principle. In the limited circumstances where the GPVSC votes proxies³, the GPVSC will vote those proxies in accordance with what it, in good faith, determines to be the best economic interests of AM's clients⁴.

Independence of the GPVSC. As a matter of Compliance policy, the GPVSC and Proxy Vendor Oversight are structured to be independent from other parts of Deutsche Bank. Members of the GPVSC and the employee responsible for Proxy Vendor Oversight are employees of AM. As such, they may not be subject to the supervision or control of any employees of Deutsche Bank Corporate and Investment Banking division ("CIB"). Their compensation cannot be based upon their contribution to any business activity outside of AM without prior approval of Legal and Compliance. They can have no contact with employees of Deutsche Bank outside of the Private Client and Asset Management division ("PCAM") regarding specific clients, business matters or initiatives without the prior approval of Legal and Compliance. They furthermore may not discuss proxy votes with any person outside of AM (and within AM only on a need to know basis).

Conflict Review Procedures. The Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee within AM monitors for potential material conflicts of interest in connection with proxy proposals that are to be evaluated by the GPVSC. Promptly upon a determination that a proxy vote shall be presented to the GPVSC, the GPVSC Chair shall notify the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee shall promptly collect and review any information deemed reasonably appropriate to evaluate, in its reasonable judgment, if AM or any person participating in the proxy voting process has, or has the appearance of, a material conflict of interest. For the purposes of this policy, a conflict of interest shall be considered "material" to the extent that a reasonable person could expect the conflict to influence, or appear to influence, the GPVSC's decision on the particular vote at issue. GPVSC should provide the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee a reasonable amount of time (no less than 24 hours) to perform all necessary and appropriate reviews. To the extent that a conflicts review cannot be sufficiently completed by the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee the proxies will be voted in accordance with the standard Guidelines.

The information considered by the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee may include without limitation information regarding (i) AM client relationships; (ii) any relevant personal conflict known by the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee or brought to the attention of that sub-committee; and (iii) any communications with members of the GPVSC (or anyone participating or providing information to the GPVSC) and any person outside of the AM organization (but within Deutsche Bank and its affiliates) or any entity that identifies itself as an AM advisory client regarding the vote at issue. In the context of any determination, the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee may consult with and shall be entitled to rely upon all applicable outside experts, including legal counsel.

Upon completion of the investigation, the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee will document its findings and conclusions. If the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee determines that (i) AM has a material conflict of interest that would prevent it from deciding how to vote the proxies concerned without further client consent; or (ii) certain individuals should be recused from participating in the proxy vote at issue, the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee will so inform the GPVSC Chair.

If notified that AM has a material conflict of interest as described above, the GPVSC chair will obtain instructions as to how the proxies should be voted either from (i) if time permits, the affected clients, or (ii) in accordance with the standard Guidelines. If notified that certain individuals should be recused from the proxy vote at issue, the GPVSC Chair shall do so in accordance with the procedures set forth below.

As mentioned above, the GPVSC votes proxies where: (i) neither a specific client instruction nor a Guideline directs ³how the proxy should be voted, (ii) where the Guidelines specify that an issue is to be determined on a case-by-case basis or (iii) where voting in accordance with the Guidelines may not be in the best economic interests of clients. Proxy Vendor Oversight, who serves as the non-voting secretary of the GPVSC, may receive routine calls from ⁴proxy solicitors and other parties interested in a particular proxy vote. Any contact that attempts to exert improper pressure or influence shall be reported to the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee.

Note: Any AM employee who becomes aware of a potential, material conflict of interest in respect of any proxy vote to be made on behalf of clients shall notify Compliance. Compliance shall call a meeting of the Conflict Review Committee to evaluate such conflict and determine a recommended course of action.

Procedures to be followed by the GPVSC. At the beginning of any discussion regarding how to vote any proxy, the GPVSC Chair (or his or her delegate) will inquire as to whether any GPVSC member (whether voting or ex officio) or any person participating in the proxy voting process has a personal conflict of interest or has actual knowledge of an actual or apparent conflict that has not been reported to the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee.

The GPVSC Chair also will inquire of these same parties whether they have actual knowledge regarding whether any Director, officer, or employee outside of the AM organization (but within Deutsche Bank and its affiliates) or any entity that identifies itself as an AM advisory client, has: (i) requested that AM, Proxy Vendor Oversight (or any member thereof) or a GPVSC member vote a particular proxy in a certain manner; (ii) attempted to influence AM, Proxy Vendor Oversight (or any member thereof), a GPVSC member or any other person in connection with proxy voting activities; or (iii) otherwise communicated with a GPVSC member, or any other person participating or providing information to the GPVSC regarding the particular proxy vote at issue, and which incident has not yet been reported to the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee.

If any such incidents are reported to the GPVSC Chair, the Chair will promptly notify the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee and, if possible, will delay the vote until the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee can complete the conflicts report. If a delay is not possible, the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee will instruct the GPVSC (i) whether anyone should be recused from the proxy voting process or (ii) whether AM should vote the proxy in accordance with the standard guidelines, seek instructions as to how to vote the proxy at issue from ISS or, if time permits, the effected clients. These inquiries and discussions will be properly reflected in the GPVSC's minutes.

Duty to Report. Any AM employee, including any GPVSC member (whether voting or ex officio), that is aware of any actual or apparent conflict of interest relevant to, or any attempt by any person outside of the AM organization (but within Deutsche Bank and its affiliates) or any entity that identifies itself as an AM advisory client to influence, how AM votes its proxies has a duty to disclose the existence of the situation to the GPVSC Chair (or his or her designee) and the details of the matter to the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee. In the case of any person participating in the deliberations on a specific vote, such disclosure should be made before engaging in any activities or participating in any discussion pertaining to that vote.

Recusal of Members. The GPVSC will recuse from participating in a specific proxy vote any GPVSC members (whether voting or ex officio) and/or any other person who (i) are personally involved in a material conflict of interest; or (ii) who, as determined by the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee, have actual knowledge of a

circumstance or fact that could affect their independent judgment, in respect of such vote. The GPVSC will also exclude from consideration the views of any person (whether requested or volunteered) if the GPVSC or any member thereof knows, or if the Conflicts of Interest Management Sub-Committee has determined, that such other person has a material conflict of interest with respect to the particular proxy or has attempted to influence the vote in any manner prohibited by these policies.

If, after excluding all relevant GPVSC voting members pursuant to the paragraph above, there are three or more GPVSC voting members remaining, those remaining GPVSC members will determine how to vote the proxy in accordance with these Policy and Guidelines. If there are fewer than three GPVSC voting members remaining, the GPVSC Chair will vote the proxy in accordance with the standard Guidelines or will obtain instructions as to how to have the proxy voted from, if time permits, the effected clients and otherwise from ISS.

4.4.2. Investment Companies and Affiliated Public Companies

Investment Companies. As reflected in the Guidelines, all proxies solicited by open-end and closed-end investment companies are voted in accordance with the pre-determined guidelines of ISS, unless the investment company client directs AM to vote differently on a specific proxy or specific categories of proxies. However, regarding investment companies for which AM or an affiliate serves as investment adviser or principal underwriter, such proxies are voted in the same proportion as the vote of all other shareholders (i.e., "mirror" or "echo" voting). Master Fund proxies solicited from feeder Funds are voted in accordance with applicable provisions of Section 12 of the Investment Company Act of 1940 ("Investment Company Act").

Subject to participation agreements with certain Exchange Traded Funds ("ETFs") issuers that have received exemptive orders from the US Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") allowing investing Deutsche funds to exceed the limits set forth in Section 12(d)(1)(A) and (B) of the Investment Company Act, AM will echo vote proxies for ETFs in which Deutsche Bank holds more than 25% of outstanding voting shares globally when required to do so by participation agreements and SEC orders.

Affiliated Public Companies. For proxies solicited by non-investment company issuers of or within the Deutsche Bank organization, (e.g., Deutsche Bank itself), these proxies will be voted in the same proportion as the vote of other shareholders (i.e., "mirror" or "echo" voting).

Note: With respect to the Central Cash Management Fund (registered under the Investment Company Act), the Fund is not required to engage in echo voting and the investment adviser will use these Guidelines and may determine, with respect to the Central Cash Management Fund, to vote contrary to the positions in the Guidelines, consistent with the Fund's best interest.

4.4.3. Other Procedures that Limit Conflicts of Interest

AM and other entities in the Deutsche Bank organization have adopted a number of policies, procedures and internal controls that are designed to avoid various conflicts of interest, including those that may arise in connection with proxy voting, including but not limited to:

Code of Business Conduct and Ethics - DB Group; Conflicts of Interest Policy - DB Group; Information Sharing Procedures – AWM, GTB & CB&S; Code of Ethics – AWM; and

Code of Professional Conduct – US.

The GPVSC expects that these policies, procedures and internal controls will greatly reduce the chance that the GPVSC (or, its members) would be involved in, aware of, or influenced by an actual or apparent conflict of interest.

All impacted business units are required to adopt, implement, and maintain procedures to ensure compliance with this Section. At a minimum, such procedures must: (i) assign roles and responsibilities for carrying out the procedures, including responsibility for periodically updating the procedures; (ii) identify clear escalation paths for identified breaches of the procedures; and (iii) contain a legend or table mapping the procedures to this Section (e.g., cross-referencing Section or page numbers).

5.RECORDKEEPING

At a minimum, the following records must be properly maintained and readily accessible in order to evidence compliance with this Policy.

- AM will maintain a record of each proxy vote cast by AM that includes among other things, company name, meeting date, proposals presented, vote cast and shares voted.
- Proxy Vendor Oversight maintains records for each of the proxy ballots it votes. Specifically, the records include, but are not limited to:
- The proxy statement (and any additional solicitation materials) and relevant portions of annual statements.
 Any additional information considered in the voting process that may be obtained from an issuing company, its agents, or proxy research firms.
- -Analyst worksheets created for stock option plan and share increase analyses; and
- -Proxy Edge print-screen of actual vote election.

AM will (i) retain this Policy and the Guidelines; (ii) will maintain records of client requests for proxy voting information; and (iii) will retain any documents Proxy Vendor Oversight or the GPVSC prepared that were material to making a voting decision or that memorialized the basis for a proxy voting decision.

The GPVSC also will create and maintain appropriate records documenting its compliance with this Policy, including records of its deliberations and decisions regarding conflicts of interest and their resolution.

With respect to AM's investment company clients, ISS will create and maintain records of each company's proxy voting record for the 12-month periods ending June 30. AM will compile the following information for each matter relating to a portfolio security considered at any shareholder meeting held during the period covered by the report and with respect to which the company was entitled to vote:

- -The name of the issuer of the portfolio security;
- -The exchange ticker symbol of the portfolio security (if symbol is available through reasonably practicable means);
- The Council on Uniform Securities Identification Procedures ("CUSIP") number for the portfolio security (if the number is available through reasonably practicable means);
- -The shareholder meeting date;
- -A brief identification of the matter voted on;
- -Whether the matter was proposed by the issuer or by a security holder;
- -Whether the company cast its vote on the matter;

_

How the company cast its vote (e.g., for or against proposal, or abstain; for or withhold regarding election of Directors); and

-Whether the company cast its vote for or against Management.

Note: This list is intended to provide guidance only in terms of the records that must be maintained in accordance with this policy. In addition, please note that records must be maintained in accordance with the Archiving and Record Retention Policy – Deutsche Bank Group and applicable policies and procedures thereunder.

With respect to electronically stored records, "properly maintained" is defined as complete, authentic (unalterable), usable and backed-up. At a minimum, records should be retained for a period of not less than six years (or longer, if necessary to comply with applicable regulatory requirements), the first three years in an appropriate AM office.

6. The GPVSC'S Oversight Role

In addition to adopting the Guidelines and making proxy voting decisions on matters referred to it as set forth above, the GPVSC monitors the proxy voting process by reviewing summary proxy information presented by ISS. The GPVSC uses this review process to determine, among other things, whether any changes should be made to the Guidelines. This review will take place at least quarterly and is documented in the GPVSC's minutes.

Attachment A - Global Proxy Voting Guidelines

Deutsche Asset Management

Global Proxy Voting Guidelines

As Amended February 2016

[GRAPHIC OMITTED]

Table of Contents

I. Board of Directors and Executives

- A. Election of Directors
- B. Classified Boards of Directors
- C. Board and Committee Independence
- D. Liability and Indemnification of Directors
- E. Qualification of Directors
- F. Removal of Directors and Filling of Vacancies
- G. Proposals to Fix the Size of the Board
- H. Proposals to Restrict Chief Executive Officer's Service on Multiple Boards
- I. Proposals to Restrict Supervisory Board Members Service on Multiple Boards (For FFT Securities)
- J. Proposals to Establish Audit Committees (For FFT and US Securities)

II. Capital Structure

- A. Authorization of Additional Shares (For US Securities)
- B. Authorization of "Blank Check" Preferred Stock (For US Securities)
- C. Stock Splits/Reverse Stock Splits
- D. Dual Class/Supervoting Stock
- E. Large Block Issuance (For US Securities)
- F. Recapitalization into a Single Class of Stock

- G. Share Repurchases
- H. Reductions in Par Value

III. Corporate Governance Issues

- A. Confidential Voting
- B. Cumulative Voting (For US Securities)
- C. Supermajority Voting Requirements
- D. Shareholder Right to Vote

IV. Compensation

- A. Establishment of a Remuneration Committee (For US Securities)
- B. Executive Director Stock Option Plans
- C. Employee Stock Option/Purchase Plans
- D. Golden Parachutes
- E. Proposals to Limit Benefits or Executive Compensation
- F. Option Expensing
- G. Management Board Election and Motion (For FFT Securities)
- H. Remuneration (Variable Pay) (For FFT Securities)
- I. Long-Term Incentive Plans (For FFT Securities)
- J. Shareholder Proposals Concerning "Pay For Superior Performance"
- K. Executive Compensation Advisory
- L. Advisory Votes on Executive Compensation

V. Anti-Takeover Related Issues

- A. Shareholder Rights Plans ("Poison Pills")
- B. Reincorporation
- C. Fair-Price Proposals
- D. Exemption From State Takeover Laws
- E. Non-Financial Effects of Takeover Bids

VI. Mergers & Acquisitions

VII. Environmental, Social & Governance Issues

- A. Principles for Responsible Investment
- **B.ESG** Issues
- C. Labor & Human Rights
- D. Diversity & Equality
- E. Health & Safety
- F. Government/Military
- G. Tobacco

VIII. Miscellaneous Items

- A. Ratification of Auditors
- B. Limitation of Non-Audit Services Provided by Independent Auditor
- C. Audit Firm Rotation
- D. Transaction of Other Business
- E. Motions to Adjourn the Meeting
- F. Bundled Proposals
- G. Change of Company Name
- H. Proposals Related to the Annual Meeting
- I. Reimbursement of Expenses Incurred from Candidate Nomination
- J. Investment Company Proxies
- K. International Proxy Voting

These Guidelines may reflect a voting position that differs from the actual practices of the public company(ies) within the Deutsche Bank organization or of the investment companies for which AM or an affiliate serves as investment adviser or sponsor.

<u>NOTE</u>: Because of the unique structure and regulatory scheme applicable to closed-end investment companies, the voting guidelines (particularly those related to governance issues) generally will be inapplicable to holdings of closed-end investment companies. As a result, determinations on the appropriate voting recommendation for closed-end investment company shares will be made on a case-by-case basis.

I. Board of Directors and Executives

A.Election of Directors

Routine: AM Policy is to vote "for" the uncontested election of Directors. Votes for a Director in an uncontested election will be withheld in cases where a Director has shown an inability to perform his/her duties in the best interests of the shareholders.

Proxy contest: In a proxy contest involving election of Directors, a case-by-case voting decision will be made based upon analysis of the issues involved and the merits of the incumbent and dissident slates of Directors. AM will incorporate the decisions of a third party proxy research vendor, currently, Institutional Shareholder Services ("ISS") subject to review by the Proxy Voting Sub-Committee ("GPVSC") as set forth in the AM's Proxy Voting Policy and Guidelines.

<u>Rationale</u>: The large majority of corporate Directors fulfill their fiduciary obligation and in most cases support for Management's nominees is warranted. As the issues relevant to a contested election differ in each instance, those cases must be addressed as they arise.

B. Classified Boards of Directors

AM policy is to vote against proposals to classify the Board and for proposals to repeal classified Boards and elect Directors annually.

<u>Rationale</u>: Directors should be held accountable on an annual basis. By entrenching the incumbent Board, a classified Board may be used as an anti-takeover device to the detriment of the shareholders in a hostile take-over situation.

C. Board and Committee Independence

AM policy is to vote:

- 1. "For" proposals that require that a certain percentage (majority up to 66 2/3%) of members of a Board of Directors be comprised of independent or unaffiliated Directors.
- 2. "For" proposals that require all members of a company's compensation, audit, nominating, or other similar committees be comprised of independent or unaffiliated Directors.
- 3. "Against" shareholder proposals to require the addition of special interest, or constituency, representatives to Boards of Directors.
- 4. "For" separation of the Chairman and CEO positions.
- 5. "Against" proposals that require a company to appoint a Chairman who is an independent Director.

 Rationale: Board independence is a cornerstone of effective governance and accountability. A Board that is sufficiently independent from Management assures that shareholders' interests are adequately represented. However, the Chairman of the Board must have sufficient involvement in and experience with the operations of the company to perform the functions required of that position and lead the company.

No Director qualifies as "independent" unless the Board of Directors affirmatively determines that the Director has no material relationship with the listed company (either directly or as a partner, shareholder or officer of an organization that has a relationship with the company).

Whether a Director is in fact not "independent" will depend on the laws and regulations of the primary market for the security and the exchanges, if any, on which the security trades.

D.Liability and Indemnification of Directors

AM policy is to vote "for" Management proposals to limit Directors' liability and to broaden the indemnification of Directors, unless broader indemnification or limitations on Directors' liability would affect shareholders' interests in pending litigation.

<u>Rationale</u>: While shareholders want Directors and officers to be responsible for their actions, it is not in the best interests of the shareholders for them to be to risk averse. If the risk of personal liability is too great, companies may not be able to find capable Directors willing to serve. We support expanding coverage only for actions taken in good faith and not for serious violations of fiduciary obligation or negligence.

E. Qualification of Directors

AM policy is to follow Management's recommended vote on either Management or shareholder proposals that set retirement ages for Directors or require specific levels of stock ownership by Directors.

<u>Rationale</u>: As a general rule, the Board of Directors, and not the shareholders, is most qualified to establish qualification policies.

F. Removal of Directors and Filling of Vacancies

AM policy is to vote "against" proposals that include provisions that Directors may be removed only for cause or proposals that include provisions that only continuing Directors may fill Board vacancies.

Rationale: Differing state statutes permit removal of Directors with or without cause. Removal of Directors for cause usually requires proof of self-dealing, fraud or misappropriation of corporate assets, limiting shareholders' ability to remove Directors except under extreme circumstances. Removal without cause requires no such showing.

Allowing only incumbent Directors to fill vacancies can serve as an anti-takeover device, precluding shareholders from filling the Board until the next regular election.

G. Proposals to Fix the Size of the Board

AM policy is to vote:

^{1. &}quot;For" proposals to fix the size of the Board unless: (a) no specific reason for the proposed change is given; or (b) the proposal is part of a package of takeover defenses.

^{2. &}quot;Against" proposals allowing Management to fix the size of the Board without shareholder approval.

<u>Rationale</u>: Absent danger of anti-takeover use, companies should be granted a reasonable amount of flexibility in fixing the size of its Board.

H. Proposals to Restrict Chief Executive Officer's Service on Multiple Boards

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to restrict a Chief Executive Officer from serving on more than three outside Boards of Directors.

<u>Rationale</u>: Chief Executive Officer must have sufficient time to ensure that shareholders' interests are represented adequately.

<u>Note</u>: A Director's service on multiple closed-end fund Boards within a fund complex are treated as service on a single Board for the purpose of the proxy voting guidelines.

I. Proposals to Restrict Supervisory Board Members Service on Multiple Boards

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to restrict a Supervisory Board Member from serving on more than five Supervisory Boards.

<u>Rationale</u>: We consider a strong, independent and knowledgeable Supervisory Board as important counter-balance to executive Management to ensure that the interests of shareholders are fully reflected by the company.

Full information should be disclosed in the annual reports and accounts to allow all shareholders to judge the success of the Supervisory Board controlling their company.

Supervisory Board Members must have sufficient time to ensure that shareholders' interests are represented adequately.

<u>Note</u>: A Director's service on multiple closed-end fund Boards within a fund complex are treated as service on a single Board for the purpose of the proxy voting guidelines

J. Proposals to Establish Audit Committees

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals that require the establishment of Audit Committees.

<u>Rationale</u>: The Audit Committee should deal with accounting and risk management related questions, verifies the independence of the auditor with due regard to possible conflicts of interest. It also should determine the procedure of the audit process.

II. Capital Structure

A. Authorization of Additional Shares

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to increase the authorization of existing classes of stock that do not exceed a 3:1 ratio of shares authorized to shares outstanding for a large cap company, and do not exceed a 4:1 ratio of shares authorized to shares outstanding for a small-midcap company (companies having a market capitalization under one billion US dollars).

Rationale: While companies need an adequate number of shares in order to carry on business, increases requested for general financial flexibility must be limited to protect shareholders from their potential use as an anti-takeover device. Requested increases for specifically designated, reasonable business purposes (stock split, merger, etc.) will be considered in light of those purposes and the number of shares required.

B. Authorization of "Blank Check" Preferred Stock

AM policy is to vote:

- "Against" proposals to create blank check preferred stock or to increase the number of authorized shares of blank
- 1. check preferred stock unless the company expressly states that the stock will not be used for anti-takeover purposes and will not be issued without shareholder approval.
- 2. "For" proposals mandating shareholder approval of blank check stock placement.

<u>Rationale</u>: Shareholders should be permitted to monitor the issuance of classes of preferred stock in which the Board of Directors is given unfettered discretion to set voting, dividend, conversion and other rights for the shares issued.

C. Stock Splits / Reverse Stock Splits

AM policy is to vote "for" stock splits if a legitimate business purpose is set forth and the split is in the shareholders' best interests. A vote is cast "for" a reverse stock split only if the number of shares authorized is reduced in the same proportion as the reverse split or if the effective increase in authorized shares (relative to outstanding shares) complies with the proxy guidelines for common stock increases.

<u>Rationale</u>: Generally, stock splits do not detrimentally affect shareholders. Reverse stock splits, however, may have the same result as an increase in authorized shares and should be analyzed accordingly.

D. Dual Class/Supervoting Stock

AM policy is to vote "against" proposals to create or authorize additional shares of super-voting stock or stock with unequal voting rights.

<u>Rationale</u>: The "one share, one vote" principal ensures that no shareholder maintains a voting interest exceeding their equity interest in the company.

E.Large Block Issuance

AM policy is to address large block issuances of stock on a case-by-case basis, incorporating the recommendation of an independent third party proxy research firm, currently Institutional Shareholder Services ("ISS") subject to review by the GPVSC as set forth in AM's Proxy Voting Policy and Guidelines.

Additionally, AM supports proposals requiring shareholder approval of large block issuances.

<u>Rationale</u>: Stock issuances must be reviewed in light of the business circumstances leading to the request and the potential impact on shareholder value.

F. Recapitalization into a Single Class of Stock

AM policy is to vote "for" recapitalization plans to provide for a single class of common stock, provided the terms are fair, with no class of stock being unduly disadvantaged.

<u>Rationale</u>: Consolidation of multiple classes of stock is a business decision that may be left to the Board and/or Management if there is no adverse effect on shareholders.

G.Share Repurchases

AM policy is to vote "for" share repurchase plans provided all shareholders are able to participate on equal terms.

<u>Rationale</u>: Buybacks are generally considered beneficial to shareholders because they tend to increase returns to the remaining shareholders.

H. Reductions in Par Value

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to reduce par value, provided a legitimate business purpose is stated (e.g., the reduction of corporate tax responsibility).

<u>Rationale</u>: Usually, adjustments to par value are a routine financial decision with no substantial impact on shareholders.

III. Corporate Governance Issues

A. Confidential Voting

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to provide for confidential voting and independent tabulation of voting results and to vote "against" proposals to repeal such provisions.

<u>Rationale</u>: Confidential voting protects the privacy rights of all shareholders. This is particularly important for employee-shareholders or shareholders with business or other affiliations with the company, who may be vulnerable to coercion or retaliation when opposing Management. Confidential voting does not interfere with the ability of corporations to communicate with all shareholders, nor does it prohibit shareholders from making their views known directly to Management.

B. Cumulative Voting

AM policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals requesting cumulative voting and "for" Management proposals to eliminate it. The protections afforded shareholders by cumulative voting are not necessary when a company has a history of good performance and does not have a concentrated ownership interest. Accordingly, a vote is cast "against" cumulative voting and "for" proposals to eliminate it if:

- a) The company has a five year return on investment greater than the relevant industry index,
- b) All Directors and executive officers as a group beneficially own less than 10% of the outstanding stock, and

c) No shareholder (or voting block) beneficially owns 15% or more of the company.

Thus, failure of any one of the three criteria results in a vote for cumulative voting in accordance with the general policy.

<u>Rationale</u>: Cumulative voting is a tool that should be used to ensure that holders of a significant number of shares may have Board representation; however, the presence of other safeguards may make their use unnecessary.

C.Supermajority Voting Requirements

AM policy is to vote "against" Management proposals to require a supermajority vote to amend the charter or by-laws and to vote "for" shareholder proposals to modify or rescind existing supermajority requirements.

*Exception made when company holds a controlling position and seeks to lower threshold to maintain control and/or make changes to corporate by-laws.

<u>Rationale</u>: Supermajority voting provisions violate the democratic principle that a simple majority should carry the vote. Setting supermajority requirements may make it difficult or impossible for shareholders to remove egregious by-law or charter provisions. Occasionally, a company with a significant insider held position might attempt to lower a supermajority threshold to make it easier for Management to approve provisions that may be detrimental to shareholders. In that case, it may not be in the shareholders interests to lower the supermajority provision.

D.Shareholder Right to Vote

AM policy is to vote "against" proposals that restrict the right of shareholders to call special meetings, amend the bylaws, or act by written consent. AM Policy is to vote "for" proposals that remove such restrictions.

<u>Rationale</u>: Any reasonable means whereby shareholders can make their views known to Management or affect the governance process should be supported.

IV. Compensation

Annual Incentive Plans or Bonus Plans are often submitted to shareholders for approval. These plans typically award cash to executives based on company performance. Deutsche Bank believes that the responsibility for executive compensation decisions rest with the Board of Directors and/or the compensation committee, and its policy is not to second-guess the Board's award of cash compensation amounts to executives unless a particular award or series of awards is deemed excessive. If stock options are awarded as part of these bonus or incentive plans, the provisions must meet Deutsche Bank's criteria regarding stock option plans, or similar stock-based incentive compensation schemes, as set forth below.

A. Establishment of a Remuneration Committee

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals that require the establishment of a Remuneration Committee.

<u>Rationale</u>: Corporations should disclose in each annual report or proxy statement their policies on remuneration. Essential details regarding executive remuneration including share options, long-term incentive plans and bonuses, should be disclosed in the annual report, so that investors can judge whether corporate pay policies and practices meet

the standard.

The Remuneration Committee shall not comprise any Board members and should be sensitive to the wider scene on executive pay. It should ensure that performance-based elements of executive pay are designed to align the interests of shareholders.

B. Executive and Director Stock Option Plans

AM policy is to vote "for" stock option plans that meet the following criteria:

The resulting dilution of existing shares is less than (a) 15% of outstanding shares for large capital corporations; or 1.(b) 20% of outstanding shares for small-mid capital companies (companies having a market capitalization under one billion US dollars).

- 2. The transfer of equity resulting from granting options at less than fair market value ("FMV") is no greater than 3% of the over-all market capitalization of large capital corporations or 5% of market cap for small-mid capital companies.
- The plan does not contain express repricing provisions and, in the absence of an express statement that options will not be repriced, the company does not have a history of repricing options.
- 4. The plan does not grant options on super-voting stock.

AM will support performance-based option proposals as long as (a) they do not mandate that all options granted by the company must be performance based; and (b) only certain high-level executives are subject to receive the performance based options.

AM will support proposals to eliminate the payment of outside Director pensions.

Rationale: Determining the cost to the company and to shareholders of stock-based incentive plans raises significant issues not encountered with cash-based compensation plans. These include the potential dilution of existing shareholders' voting power, the transfer of equity out of the company resulting from the grant and execution of options at less than FMV and the authority to reprice or replace underwater options. Our stock option plan analysis model seeks to allow reasonable levels of flexibility for a company yet still protect shareholders from the negative impact of excessive stock compensation. Acknowledging that small mid-capital corporations often rely more heavily on stock option plans as their main source of executive compensation and may not be able to compete with their large capital competitors with cash compensation, we provide slightly more flexibility for those companies.

C.Employee Stock Option/Purchase Plans

AM policy is to vote for employee stock purchase plans ("ESPPs") when the plan complies with Internal Revenue Code Section 423, allowing non-Management employees to purchase stock at 85% of FMV.

AM policy is to vote "for" employee stock option plans ("ESOPs") provided they meet the standards for stock option plans in general. However, when computing dilution and transfer of equity, ESOPs are considered independently from executive and Director option plans.

<u>Rationale</u>: ESOPs and ESPPs encourage rank-and-file employees to acquire an ownership stake in the companies they work for and have been shown to promote employee loyalty and improve productivity.

D. Golden Parachutes

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to require shareholder approval of golden parachutes and for proposals that would limit golden parachutes to no more than three times base compensation. AM Policy is to vote "against" more restrictive shareholder proposals to limit golden parachutes.

<u>Rationale</u>: In setting a reasonable limitation, AM considers that an effective parachute should be less attractive than continued employment and that the IRS has opined that amounts greater than three times annual salary, are excessive.

E. Proposals to Limit Benefits or Executive Compensation

AM policy is to vote "against"

- 1. Proposals to limit benefits, pensions or compensation and
- 2. Proposals that request or require disclosure of executive compensation greater than the disclosure required by Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") regulations.

<u>Rationale</u>: Levels of compensation and benefits are generally considered to be day-to-day operations of the company, and are best left unrestricted by arbitrary limitations proposed by shareholders.

F. Option Expensing

AM policy is to support proposals requesting companies to expense stock options.

Rationale: Although companies can choose to expense options voluntarily, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") does not yet require it, instead allowing companies to disclose the theoretical value of options as a footnote. Because the expensing of stock options lowers earnings, most companies elect not to do so. Given the fact that options have become an integral component of compensation and their exercise results in a transfer of shareholder value, AM agrees that their value should not be ignored and treated as "no cost" compensation. The expensing of stock options would promote more modest and appropriate use of stock options in executive compensation plans and present a more accurate picture of company operational earnings.

G.Management Board Election and Motion

AM policy is to vote "against":

- The election of Board members with positions on either Remuneration or Audit Committees;
- The election of Supervisory Board members with too many Supervisory Board mandates; and
- "Automatic" election of former Board members into the Supervisory Board.

<u>Rationale</u>: Management as an entity, and each of its members, are responsible for all actions of the company, and are subject to applicable laws and regulations - accountable to the shareholders as a whole for their actions.

Sufficient information should be disclosed in the annual company report and account to allow shareholders to judge the success of the company.

H. Remuneration (Variable Pay)

Executive remuneration for Management Board

AM policy is to vote "for" Management Board remuneration that is transparent and linked to results.

<u>Rationale</u>: Executive compensation should motivate Management and align the interests of Management with the shareholders. The focus should be on criteria that prevent excessive remuneration; but enable the company to hire and retain first-class professionals.

Shareholder interests are normally best served when Management is remunerated to optimize long-term returns. Criteria should include suitable measurements like return on capital employed or economic value added.

Interests should generally also be correctly aligned when Management own shares in the company – even more so if these shares represent a substantial portion of their own wealth.

Its disclosure shall differentiate between fixed pay, variable (performance related) pay and long-term incentives, including stock option plans with valuation ranges as well as pension and any other significant arrangements.

Executive remuneration for Supervisory Board

AM policy is to vote "for" remuneration for Supervisory Board that is at least 50% in fixed form.

<u>Rationale</u>: It would normally be preferable if performance linked compensation were not based on dividend payments, but linked to suitable result based parameters. Consulting and procurement services should also be published in the company report.

I.Long-Term Incentive Plans

AM policy is to vote "for" long-term incentive plans for members of Management Boards that reward for above average company performance.

Rationale: Incentive plans will normally be supported if they:

Directly align the interests of members of Management Boards with those of shareholders;

Establish challenging performance criteria to reward only above average performance;

Measure performance by total shareholder return in relation to the market or a range of comparable companies;

Are long-term in nature and encourage long-term ownership of the shares once exercised through minimum holding periods; and

Do not allow a repricing of the exercise price in stock option plans.

J. Shareholder Proposals Concerning "Pay for Superior Performance"

AM policy is to address pay for superior performance proposals on a case-by-case basis, incorporating the recommendation of an independent third party proxy research firm (currently ISS) subject to review by the GPVSC as set forth in AM's Proxy Policy and Guidelines.

<u>Rationale</u>: While AM agrees that compensation issues are better left to the discretion of Management, there remains the need to monitor for excessive compensation practices on a case-by-case basis. If, after a review of the ISS metrics, AM is comfortable with ISS's applying this calculation and will vote according to their recommendation.

K. Executive Compensation Advisory

AM policy is to follow Management's recommended vote on shareholder proposals to propose an advisory resolution seeking to ratify the compensation of the company's named executive officers ("NEOs") on an annual basis.

<u>Rationale</u>: AM believes that controls exist within senior Management and corporate compensation committees, ensuring fair compensation to executives. This might allow shareholders to require approval for all levels of Management's compensation.

L. Advisory Votes on Executive Compensation

AM policy is to evaluate Executive Compensation proposals on a case-by-case basis, where locally defined this may be done by incorporating the recommendation of an independent third party proxy research firm. AM will oppose Advisory Votes on Executive Compensation if:

- 1. There is a significant misalignment between CEO pay and company performance;
- 2. The company maintains significant problematic pay practices; and/or
- The Board exhibits a significant level of poor communication and responsiveness to shareholders.

<u>Rationale</u>: While AM agrees that compensation issues are better left to the discretion of Management, there remains a need to take action on this nonbinding proposal if excessive compensation practices exist.

M. Frequency of Advisory Vote on Executive Compensation

AM policy is to vote "for" annual advisory votes on compensation, which provide the most consistent and clear communication channel for shareholder concerns about companies' executive pay programs.

<u>Rationale</u>: AM believes that annual advisory vote gives shareholders the opportunity to express any compensation concerns to the Executive Compensation proposal which is an advisory voting.

V. Anti-Takeover Related Issues

A. Shareholder Rights Plans ("Poison Pills")

AM policy is to vote "for" proposals to require shareholder ratification of poison pills or that request Boards to redeem poison pills, and to vote "against" the adoption of poison pills if they are submitted for shareholder ratification.

<u>Rationale</u>: Poison pills are the most prevalent form of corporate takeover defenses and can be (and usually are) adopted without shareholder review or consent. The potential cost of poison pills to shareholders during an attempted takeover outweighs the benefits.

B. Reincorporation

AM policy is to examine reincorporation proposals on a case-by-case basis. The voting decision is based on:

1. Differences in state law between the existing state of incorporation and the proposed state of incorporation; and Differences between the existing and the proposed charter/bylaws/articles of incorporation and their effect on shareholder rights.

If changes resulting from the proposed reincorporation violate the corporate governance principles set forth in these guidelines, the reincorporation will be deemed contrary to shareholder's interests and a vote cast "against."

<u>Rationale</u>: Reincorporations can be properly analyzed only by looking at the advantages and disadvantages to their shareholders. Care must be taken that anti-takeover protection is not the sole or primary result of a proposed change.

C. Fair-Price Proposals

AM policy is to vote "for" Management fair-price proposals, provided that:

- 1. The proposal applies only to two-tier offers;
- 2. The proposal sets an objective fair-price test based on the highest price that the acquirer has paid for a company's shares;
- 3. The supermajority requirement for bids that fail the fair-price test is no higher than two-thirds of the outstanding shares; and
- 4. The proposal contains no other anti-takeover provisions or provisions that restrict shareholders rights.

A vote is cast for shareholder proposals that would modify or repeal existing fair-price requirements that do not meet these standards.

<u>Rationale</u>: While fair price provisions may be used as anti-takeover devices, if adequate provisions are included, they provide some protection to shareholders who have some say in their application and the ability to reject those protections if desired.

D.Exemption from State Takeover Laws

AM policy is to vote "for" shareholder proposals to opt out of state takeover laws and to vote "against" Management proposals requesting to opt out of state takeover laws.

<u>Rationale</u>: Control share statutes, enacted at the state level, may harm long-term share value by entrenching Management. They also unfairly deny certain shares their inherent voting rights.

E. Non-Financial Effects of Takeover Bids

Policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals to require consideration of non-financial effects of merger or acquisition proposals.

<u>Rationale</u>: Non-financial effects may often be subjective and are secondary to AM's stated purpose of acting in its client's best economic interest.

VI.Mergers & Acquisitions

Evaluation of mergers, acquisitions and other special corporate transactions (i.e., takeovers, spin-offs, sales of assets, reorganizations, restructurings and recapitalizations) are performed on a case-by-case basis incorporating information from an independent proxy research source (currently ISS.) Additional resources including portfolio management and research analysts may be considered as set forth in AM's policies and procedures.

VII. Environmental, Social and Governance Issues

Environmental, social and governance issues (ESG) are becoming increasingly important to corporate success. We incorporate ESG considerations into both our investment decisions and our proxy voting decisions – particularly if the financial performance of the company could be impacted. Companies or states that seriously contravene internationally accepted ethical principles will be subject to heightened scrutiny.

A.Principles for Responsible Investment

AM policy is to actively engage with companies on ESG issues and participate in ESG initiatives. In this context, AM (a) votes "for" increased disclosure on ESG issues; (b) is willing to participate in the development of policy, regulation, and standard setting (such as promoting and protecting shareholder rights); (c) could support shareholder initiatives

and also file shareholder resolutions with long term ESG considerations and improved ESG disclosure, when applicable; (d) could support standardized ESG reporting and issues to be integrated within annual financial reports; and (e) on a case-by-case basis, will generally follow Management's recommended vote on other matters related to ESG issues.

<u>Rationale</u>: ESG issues can affect the performance of investment portfolios (to varying degrees across companies, sectors, regions, asset classes and through time).

B.ESG Issues

AM policy is to vote in line with the Coalition for Environmentally Responsible Economies ("CERES") recommendation on Environmental matters contained in the CERES Principles and the recommendations on Social and Sustainability issues not specifically addressed elsewhere in these Guidelines. AM will rely on ISS to identify shareholder proposals addressing CERES Principles and proxies will be voted in accordance with ISS's predetermined voting guidelines on CERES Principles.

Any matter that is to be voted on, consented to or approved by the voting members, may take place in person, telephonically or via other electronic means. In addition, voting members may act in writing, including without limitation, via e-mail.

<u>Rationale</u>: AM supports the CERES Principles and as such generally votes proxies in line with the CERES recommendation.

C.Labor and Human Rights

AM policy is to vote "against" adopting global codes of conduct or workplace standards exceeding those mandated by law.

<u>Rationale</u>: Additional requirements beyond those mandated by law are deemed unnecessary and potentially burdensome to companies

D. Diversity and Equality

1. AM policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals to force equal employment opportunity, affirmative action or Board diversity.

<u>Rationale</u>: Compliance with State and Federal legislation along with information made available through filings with the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission ("EEOC") provides sufficient assurance that companies act responsibly and make information public.

2. AM policy is also to vote "against" proposals to adopt the MacBride Principles. The MacBride Principles promote fair employment, specifically regarding religious discrimination.

<u>Rationale</u>: Compliance with the Fair Employment Act of 1989 makes adoption of the MacBride Principles redundant. Their adoption could potentially lead to charges of reverse discrimination.

E. Health and Safety

- 1. AM policy is to vote "against" adopting a pharmaceutical price restraint policy or reporting pricing policy changes. Rationale: Pricing is an integral part of business for pharmaceutical companies and should not be dictated by shareholders (particularly pursuant to an arbitrary formula). Disclosing pricing policies may also jeopardize a company's competitive position in the marketplace.
- 2. AM policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals to control the use or labelling of and reporting on genetically engineered products.

<u>Rationale</u>: Additional requirements beyond those mandated by law are deemed unnecessary and potentially burdensome to companies.

F. Government/Military

AM policy is to vote against shareholder proposals regarding the production or sale of military arms or nuclear or

1. space-based weapons, including proposals seeking to dictate a company's interaction with a particular foreign country or agency.

<u>Rationale</u>: Generally, Management is in a better position to determine what products or industries a company can and should participate in. Regulation of the production or distribution of military supplies is, or should be, a matter of government policy.

2. AM policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals regarding political contributions and donations.

<u>Rationale</u>: The Board of Directors and Management, not shareholders, should evaluate and determine the recipients of any contributions made by the company.

3. AM policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals regarding charitable contributions and donations. Rationale: The Board of Directors and Management, not shareholders, should evaluate and determine the recipients of any contributions made by the company.

G. Tobacco

AM policy is to vote "against" shareholder proposals requesting additional standards or reporting requirements for

1. tobacco companies as well as "against" requesting companies to report on the intentional manipulation of nicotine content.

<u>Rationale</u>: Where a tobacco company's actions meet the requirements of legal and industry standards, imposing additional burdens may detrimentally affect a company's ability to compete. The disclosure of nicotine content information could affect the company's rights in any pending or future litigation.

2. Shareholder requests to spin-off or restructure tobacco businesses will be opposed.

Rationale: These decisions are more appropriately left to the Board and Management, and not to shareholder mandate.

VIII. Miscellaneous Items

A. Ratification of Auditors

AM policy is to vote "for" (a) the Management recommended selection of auditors and (b) proposals to require shareholder approval of auditors.

<u>Rationale</u>: Absent evidence that auditors have not performed their duties adequately, support for Management's nomination is warranted.

B.Limitation of Non-Audit Services provided by Independent Auditor

AM policy is to support proposals limiting non-audit fees to 50% of the aggregate annual fees earned by the firm retained as a company's independent auditor.

Rationale: In the wake of financial reporting problems and alleged audit failures at a number of companies, AM supports the general principle that companies should retain separate firms for audit and consulting services to avoid potential conflicts of interest. However, given the protections afforded by the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 (which requires Audit Committee pre-approval for non-audit services and prohibits auditors from providing specific types of services), and the fact that some non-audit services are legitimate audit-related services, complete separation of audit and consulting fees may not be warranted. A reasonable limitation is appropriate to help ensure auditor independence and it is reasonable to expect that audit fees exceed non-audit fees.

C.Audit Firm Rotation

AM policy is to vote against proposals seeking audit firm rotation.

<u>Rationale</u>: While the Sarbanes-Oxley Act mandates that the lead audit partner be switched every five years, AM believes that rotation of the actual audit firm would be costly and disruptive.

D. Transaction of Other Business

AM policy is to vote "against" transaction of other business proposals.

<u>Rationale</u>: This is a routine item to allow shareholders to raise other issues and discuss them at the meeting. As the nature of these issues may not be disclosed prior to the meeting, we recommend a vote against these proposals. This protects shareholders voting by proxy (and not physically present at a meeting) from having action taken at the meeting that they did not receive proper notification of or sufficient opportunity to consider.

E. Motions to Adjourn the Meeting

AM Policy is to vote "against" proposals to adjourn the meeting.

Rationale: Management may seek authority to adjourn the meeting if a favorable outcome is not secured. Shareholders should already have had enough information to make a decision. Once votes have been cast, there is no justification for Management to continue spending time and money to press shareholders for support.

F. Bundled Proposals

AM policy is to vote against bundled proposals if any bundled issue would require a vote against it if proposed individually.

<u>Rationale</u>: Shareholders should not be forced to "take the good with the bad" in cases where the proposals could reasonably have been submitted separately.

G. Change of Company Name

AM policy is to support Management on proposals to change the company name.

Rationale: This is generally considered a business decision for a company.

H.Proposals Related to the Annual Meeting

AM Policy is to vote "for" Management for proposals related to the conduct of the annual meeting (meeting time, place, etc.)

Rationale: These are considered routine administrative proposals.

I. Reimbursement of Expenses Incurred from Candidate Nomination

AM policy is to follow Management's recommended vote on shareholder proposals related to the amending of company bylaws to provide for the reimbursement of reasonable expenses incurred in connection with nominating one or more candidates in a contested election of Directors to the corporation's Board of Directors.

Rationale: Corporations should not be liable for costs associated with shareholder proposals for Directors.

J. Investment Company Proxies

Proxies solicited by investment companies are voted in accordance with the recommendations of an independent third party, currently ISS. However, regarding investment companies for which AM or an affiliate serves as investment adviser or principal underwriter, such proxies are voted in the same proportion as the vote of all other shareholders. Proxies solicited by master funds from feeder funds will be voted in accordance with applicable provisions of Section 12 of the Investment Company Act of 1940 ("Investment Company Act").

Investment companies, particularly closed-end investment companies, are different from traditional operating companies. These differences may call for differences in voting positions on the same matter. For example, AM could vote "for" staggered Boards of closed-end investment companies, although AM generally votes "against" staggered Boards for operating companies. Further, the manner in which AM votes investment company proxies may differ from proposals for which an AM-advised investment company solicits proxies from its shareholders. As reflected in the Guidelines, proxies solicited by closed-end (and open-end) investment companies are voted in accordance with the pre-determined guidelines of an independent third-party.

Subject to participation agreements with certain Exchange Traded Funds ("ETF") issuers that have received exemptive orders from the US Securities and Exchange Commission allowing investing Deutsche funds to exceed the limits set forth in Section 12(d)(1)(A) and (B) of the Investment Company Act, DeAM will echo vote proxies for ETFs in which Deutsche Bank holds more than 25% of outstanding voting shares globally when required to do so by participation agreements and SEC orders.

<u>Note</u>: With respect to the Central Cash Management Fund (registered under the Investment Company Act), the Fund is not required to engage in echo voting and the investment adviser will use these Guidelines, and may determine, with respect to the Central Cash Management Fund, to vote contrary to the positions in the Guidelines, consistent with the Fund's best interest.

K. International Proxy Voting

The above guidelines pertain to issuers organized in the United States, Canada and Germany. Proxies solicited by other issuers are voted in accordance with international guidelines or the recommendation of ISS and in accordance with applicable law and regulation.

ITEM 8. PORTFOLIO MANAGERS OF CLOSED-END MANAGEMENT INVESTMENT COMPANIES

Portfolio Manager Disclosure:

As of the date of this report the Fund is managed by a Team of investment professionals who collaborate to develop and implement the Fund's investment strategy. Each Portfolio Manager on the Team has authority over all aspects of the Fund's investment portfolio, including but not limited to, purchases and sales of individual securities, portfolio construction techniques, portfolio risk assessment, and the management of daily cash flows in accordance with portfolio holdings.

The following individuals handle the day-to-day management of the Fund.

Ashton P. Goodfield, CFA, Managing Director of Deutsche Asset Management and Co-Lead Portfolio Manager of the Fund.

- Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1986 and the Fund in 2014.
- Co-Head of Municipal Bonds.
- BA, Duke University.

Rebecca L. Flinn, Director of Deutsche Asset Management and Co-Lead Portfolio Manager of the Fund.

- Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1986 and the Fund in 1998.
- BA, University of Redlands, California.

A. Gene Caponi, CFA, Managing Director of Deutsche Asset Management and Portfolio Manager of the Fund.

- Joined Deutsche Asset Management in 1998 and the Fund in 2014.
- BS, State University of New York, Oswego; MBA State University of New York at Albany

Carol L. Flynn, CFA, Managing Director of Deutsche Asset Management and Portfolio Manager of the Fund.

- Joined Deutsche Asset & Wealth Management in 1994 and the Fund in 2014.
- Co-Head of Municipal Bonds.
- BS, Duke University; MBA, University of Connecticut

Compensation of Portfolio Managers

The Advisor and its affiliates are part of the Deutsche Bank Group of companies. As employees of a company in the Deutsche Bank Group, portfolio managers are paid on a total compensation basis, which includes Fixed Pay (base salary) and Variable Compensation, as set for the below. The compensation information below is provided as of the Fund's most recent fiscal year end.

Fixed Pay (FP) is the key and primary element of compensation and reflects the value of the individual's role and function within the organization. It rewards factors that an employee brings to the organization such as skills and experience, while reflecting regional and divisional (i.e. Deutsche Asset Management) specifics. FP levels play a significant role in ensuring competitiveness of the Advisor and its affiliates in the labor market, thus benchmarking provides a valuable input when determining FP levels.

Variable Compensation (VC) is a discretionary compensation element that enables the Advisor and its affiliates to provide additional reward to employees for their performance and behaviors, while reflecting Deutsche Bank Group affordability and the financial situation of Deutsche Bank AG (the "Bank") and Deutsche Asset Management, the Bank's asset management division. VC aims to:

Recognize that every employee contributes to the Bank's success through the Deutsche Bank Group component of VC (Group Component),

- Reflect individual performance through discretionary individual VC (Individual Component), and
- Reward outstanding contributions at the junior levels through the discretionary Recognition Award.

Employee seniority as well as divisional and regional specifics determine which VC elements are applicable for a given employee and the conditions under which they apply. Both Group and Individual Components may be awarded in Bank shares or other share-based instruments and under deferral arrangements.

In general, each of the Advisor and its advisory affiliates seek to offer its investment professionals competitive short-term and long-term compensation based on continuous, above average, fund performance relative to the market. This includes measurement of short and long-term performance against industry and portfolio benchmarks. To evaluate its investment professionals in light of and consistent with the compensation principles set forth above, the Advisor and its affiliates review investment performance for all accounts managed in relation to the appropriate Morningstar peer group universe with respect to a fund, iMoneyNet peer group with respect to a money market fund or relevant benchmark index(es) set forth in the governing documents with respect to each other account type. The ultimate goal of this process is to evaluate the degree to which investment professionals deliver investment performance that meets or exceeds their clients' risk and return objectives. When determining total compensation, the Advisor and its affiliates consider a number of quantitative, qualitative and other factors:

Quantitative measures (e.g. one-, three- and five-year pre-tax returns versus the appropriate Morningstar peer group universe for a fund, or versus the appropriate iMoneyNet peer group for a money market fund or relevant benchmark index(es) set forth in the governing documents with respect to each other account type, taking risk targets into account) are utilized to measure performance.

Qualitative measures (e.g. adherence to, as well as contributions to, the enhancement of the investment process) are included in the performance review.

Other factors (e.g. non-investment related performance, teamwork, adherence to compliance rules, risk management · and "living the values" of the Advisor and its affiliates) are included as part of a discretionary component of the review process, giving management the ability to consider additional markers of performance on a subjective basis. Fund Ownership of Portfolio Managers

The following table shows the dollar range of Fund shares owned beneficially and of record by each member of the Fund's portfolio management team as well as in all US registered Deutsche Funds advised by Deutsche Investment Management Americas Inc.

(DIMA) as a group, including investments by their immediate family members sharing the same household and amounts invested through retirement and deferred compensation plans. This information is provided as of the Fund's most recent fiscal year end.

| Name of Portfolio Manager | Dollar Range of Fund Shares Owned | Dollar Range of All Deutsche Fund Shares Owned |
|------------------------------|--------------------------------------|--|
| Ashton P. Goodfield | - | \$500,001-\$1,000,000 |
| Rebecca L. Flinn | - | \$100,001-\$500,000 |
| A. Gene Caponi | - | \$100,001-\$500,000 |
| Carol L. Flynn | - | \$50,001-\$100,000 |
| Conflicts of Interest | | |

In addition to managing the assets of the Fund, the Fund's portfolio managers may have responsibility for managing other client accounts of the Advisor or its affiliates. The tables below show, for each portfolio manager, the number and asset size of (1) SEC registered investment companies (or series thereof) other than the Fund, (2) pooled investment vehicles that are not registered investment companies and (3) other accounts (e.g., accounts managed for individuals or organizations) managed by each portfolio manager. Total assets attributed to each portfolio manager in the tables below include total assets of each account managed by them, although the manager may only manage a portion of such account's assets. For Funds subadvised by subadvisors unaffiliated with DIMA, total assets of Funds managed may only include assets allocated to the portfolio manager and not the total assets of each Fund managed. The tables also show the number of performance-based fee accounts, as well as the total assets of the accounts for which the advisory fee is based on the performance of the account. This information is provided as of the Fund's most recent fiscal year end.

Other SEC Registered Investment Companies Managed:

| Name of Portfolio Manager | Number of Registered Investment Companies | Total Assets of Registered Investment Companies | Number of Investment Company Accounts with Performance Based Fee | Total Assets of Performance- Based Fee Accounts |
|---------------------------------|---|---|--|---|
| Ashton P. Goodfield | 8 | \$11,066,379,422 | - | - |
| Rebecca L. Flinn | 4 | \$3,128,726,845 | - | - |
| A. Gene Caponi | 1 | \$1,833,311,655 | - | - |
| Carol L. Flyni | n 1 | \$1,833,311,655 | - | - |

Other Pooled Investment Vehicles Managed:

| Name of | Number of Pooled | Total Assets of | Number of Pooled Investment | Total Assets of |
|----------------|-------------------------|--------------------------|------------------------------------|---------------------------|
| Portfolio | Investment | Pooled Investment | Vehicle Accounts with | Performance- Based |
| Manager | Vehicles | Vehicles | Performance-Based Fee | Fee Accounts |
| Ashton P. | | | | |
| Goodfield | - | - | - | - |
| Rebecca L. | | | | |
| Flinn | - | - | - | - |
| A. Gene | | | | |
| Caponi | - | - | - | - |
| Carol L. Flynn | | - | - | - |

Other Accounts Managed:

| Name of Portfolio Manager | Number of Other Accounts | | Number of Other Accounts with Performance- Based Fee | Total Assets of Performance- Based Fee Accounts |
|---------------------------------|-----------------------------|---|--|---|
| Ashton P. | _ | _ | _ | _ |
| Goodfield | | | | |
| Rebecca L. Flinn | - | - | - | - |
| A. Gene Caponi | - | - | - | - |
| Carol L. Flynn | - | - | - | - |

In addition to the accounts above, an investment professional may manage accounts in a personal capacity that may include holdings that are similar to, or the same as, those of the Funds. The Advisor has in place a Code of Ethics that is designed to address conflicts of interest and that, among other things, imposes restrictions on the ability of portfolio managers and other "access persons" to invest in securities that may be recommended or traded in the Funds and other client accounts.

Real, potential or apparent conflicts of interest may arise when a portfolio manager has day-to-day portfolio management responsibilities with respect to more than one fund or account, including the following:

·Certain investments may be appropriate for the Fund and also for other clients advised by the Advisor, including other client accounts managed by the Fund's portfolio management team. Investment decisions for the Fund and other clients are made with a view to achieving their respective investment objectives and after consideration of such factors as their current holdings, availability of cash for investment and the size of their investments generally. A particular security may be bought or sold for only one client or in different amounts and at different times for more than one but less than all clients. Likewise, because clients of the Advisor may have differing investment strategies, a

particular security may be bought for one or more clients when one or more other clients are selling the security. The investment results achieved for the Fund may differ from the results achieved for other clients of the Advisor. In addition, purchases or sales of the same security may be made for two or more clients on the same day. In such event, such transactions will be allocated among the clients in a manner believed by the Advisor to be most equitable to each client, generally utilizing a pro rata allocation methodology. In some cases, the allocation procedure could potentially have an adverse effect or positive effect on the price or amount of the securities purchased or sold by the Fund. Purchase and sale orders for the Fund may be combined with those of other clients of the Advisor in the interest of achieving the most favorable net results to the Fund and the other clients.

To the extent that a portfolio manager has responsibilities for managing multiple client accounts, a portfolio manager will need to divide time and attention among relevant accounts. The Advisor attempts to minimize these conflicts by aligning its portfolio management teams by investment strategy and by employing similar investment models across multiple client accounts.

In some cases, an apparent conflict may arise where the Advisor has an incentive, such as a performance-based fee, in managing one account and not with respect to other accounts it manages. The Advisor will not determine allocations based on whether it receives a performance-based fee from the client. Additionally, the Advisor has in place supervisory oversight processes to periodically monitor performance deviations for accounts with like strategies.

The Advisor and its affiliates and the investment team of each Fund may manage other mutual funds and separate accounts on a long only or a long-short basis. The simultaneous management of long and short portfolios creates potential conflicts of interest including the risk that short sale activity could adversely affect the market value of the long positions (and vice versa), the risk arising from sequential orders in long and short positions, and the risks associated with receiving opposing orders at the same time. The Advisor has adopted procedures that it believes are reasonably designed to mitigate these and other potential conflicts of interest. Included in these procedures are specific guidelines developed to provide fair and equitable treatment for all clients whose accounts are managed by each Fund's portfolio management team. The Advisor and the portfolio management team have established monitoring procedures, a protocol for supervisory reviews, as well as compliance oversight to ensure that potential conflicts of interest relating to this type of activity are properly addressed.

Because the Advisor is owned by the Bank, a multi-national financial services company, the Advisor is affiliated with a variety of entities that provide, and/or engage in commercial banking, insurance, brokerage, investment banking, financial advisory, broker-dealer activities (including sales and trading), hedge funds, real estate and private equity investing, in addition to the provision of investment management services to institutional and individual investors. Since the Bank, its affiliates, directors, officers and employees (the "Firm") are engaged in businesses and have interests in addition to managing asset management accounts, such wide ranging activities involve real, potential or apparent conflicts of interest. These interests and activities include potential advisory, transactional and financial activities and other interests in securities and companies that may be directly or indirectly purchased or sold by the Firm for its clients' advisory accounts. The Advisor may take investment positions in securities in which other clients or related persons within the Firm have different investment positions. There may be instances in which the Advisor is purchasing or selling for its client accounts, or pursuing an outcome in the context of a workout or restructuring with respect to, securities in which the Firm is undertaking the same or differing strategy in other businesses or other client accounts. These are considerations of which advisory clients should be aware and which may cause conflicts that could be to the disadvantage of the Advisor's advisory clients, including the Fund. The Advisor has instituted business and compliance policies, procedures and disclosures that are designed to identify, monitor and mitigate conflicts of interest and, as appropriate, to report them to a Fund's Board.

ITEM PURCHASES OF EQUITY SECURITIES BY CLOSED-END MANAGEMENT INVESTMENT 9. COMPANY AND AFFILIATED PURCHASERS

| | (a) | (b) | (c) Total Number of | (d) Maximum Number o |
|----------------------------------|------------------|--------------------|----------------------------|-------------------------|
| D : 1 | Total Number of | Average Price Paid | Shares Purchased as | Shares that May Yet |
| Period | Shares Purchased | per Share | Part of Publicly Announced | Purchased Under the |
| | | | Plans or Programs | Plans or Programs |
| December 1 through December 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| January 1 through January 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| February 1 through February 28 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| March 1 through March 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| April 1 through April 30 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| May 1 through May 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| June 1 through June 30 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| July 1 through July 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| August 1 through August 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| September 1 through September 30 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| October 1 through October 31 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| November 1 through November 30 | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |
| Total | - | n/a | n/a | n/a |

The Fund may from time to time repurchase shares in the open market.

On September 21, 2016, the Fund announced that the Fund's Board of Trustees extended the Fund's existing open market share repurchase program for an additional 12 month period. The Fund may continue to purchase outstanding shares of common sto in open-market transactions over the period December 1, 2016 until November 30, 2017, when the Fund's shares trade at a discount to net asset value. The Board's authorization of the repurchase program extension follows the previous repurchase program, which commenced on December 1, 2015 and ran until November 30, 2016.

On September 20, 2017, the Fund announced that the Fund's Board of Trustees extended the Fund's existing open market share repurchase program for an additional 12 month period. The Fund may continue to purchase outstanding shares of common sto in open-market transactions over the period December 1, 2017 until November 30, 2018, when the Fund's shares trade at a discount to net asset value. The Board's authorization of the repurchase program extension follows the previous repurchase program, which commenced on December 1, 2016 and ran until November 30, 2017.

ITEM 10. SUBMISSION OF MATTERS TO A VOTE OF SECURITY HOLDERS

There were no material changes to the procedures by which shareholders may recommend nominees to the Fund's Board. The primary function of the Nominating and Governance Committee is to identify and recommend individuals for membership on the Board and oversee the administration of the Board Governance Guidelines. Shareholders may recommend candidates for Board positions by forwarding their correspondence

by U.S. mail or courier service to Keith R. Fox, Deutsche Funds Board Chair, c/o Thomas R. Hiller, Ropes & Gray LLP, Prudential Tower, 800 Boylston Street, Boston, MA 02199-3600.

ITEM CONTROLS AND PROCEDURES 11.

The Chief Executive and Financial Officers concluded that the Registrant's Disclosure Controls and (a) Procedures are effective based on the evaluation of the Disclosure Controls and Procedures as of a date within 90 days of the filing date of this report.

(b) There have been no changes in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting that occurred during the second fiscal quarter of the period covered by this report that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal controls over financial reporting.

ITEM PURCHASES OF EQUITY SECURITIES BY CLOSED-END MANAGEMENT INVESTMENT 12. COMPANY AND AFFILIATED PURCHASERS

Not applicable

ITEM 13. EXHIBITS

Code of

Ethics

pursuant

to Item 2

of Form

N-CSR is (a)(1)

filed and

attached

hereto as

EX-99.CODE

ETH.

Certification (a)(2)

pursuant

to Rule

30a-2(a)

under the

Investment

Company

Act of

1940 (17

CFR

270.30a-2(a))

is filed

and

attached

hereto as

Exhibit 99.CERT.

Certification pursuant to Rule 30a-2(b) under the Investment Company Act of 1940 (17

(b) CFR

270.30a-2(b)) is furnished and attached hereto as Exhibit 99.906CERT.

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and the Investment Company Act of 1940, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

Registrant: Deutsche Strategic Municipal Income Trust

/s/Hepsen Uzcan

By: Hepsen Uzcan

President

Date: 1/29/2018

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and the Investment Company Act of 1940, this report has been signed below by the following persons on behalf of the registrant and in the capacities and on the dates indicated.

/s/Hepsen Uzcan

By: Hepsen Uzcan

President

Date: 1/29/2018

/s/Paul Schubert

By: Paul Schubert

Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer

Date: 1/29/2018